Under Threat

Sequestration's Impact on Nondefense Jobs and Services

A report by Sen. Tom Harkin, Chairman, Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on Labor, Health and Human Services, and Education, and Related Agencies

July 25, 2012

Foreword

Under the Budget Control Act, most Federal programs face an across-the-board cut in January 2013 if Congress does not enact a plan before then to reduce the national debt by \$1.2 trillion.

So far, we've heard a great deal about sequestration's effects on Pentagon spending. The defense industry has highlighted the potential impact of an across-the-board cut on defense-related jobs and services. Some members of Congress are now demanding that we exempt the Pentagon from sequestration, either by finding offsets for the defense cuts only or by making nondefense programs bear the full brunt of the entire \$1.2 trillion in cuts.

But sequestration wouldn't apply only to defense. It would also have destructive impacts on the whole array of Federal activities that promote and protect the middle class in this country – everything from education to job training, medical research, child care, worker safety, food safety, national parks, border security and safe air travel. These essential government services directly touch every family in America, and they will be subject to deep, arbitrary cuts under sequestration.

Some members of Congress warn that defense contracting firms will lay off employees if sequestration goes into effect. They say nothing of the tens of thousands of teachers, police officers, and other public servants in communities all across America who would also lose their jobs. A laid-off teacher is just as unemployed as a laid-off defense contractor.

In fact, the economic effects of cuts to nondefense programs could be worse than cuts to Pentagon spending. A December 2011 <u>study</u> found that investing \$1 billion in health care or education creates significantly more jobs within the U.S. economy than spending \$1 billion on the military. In health care, the difference is 54 percent more jobs; in education, 138 percent. A July 2012 <u>study</u> commissioned by the Aerospace Industries Association found that sequestration's cuts to nondefense spending would reduce the U.S. gross domestic product during fiscal years 2012-21 by a greater amount (\$77.3 billion) than cuts to defense spending (\$72.1 billion).

So it's important to have an accurate assessment of the potential impact of sequestration on the nondefense side of the budget. To that end, this report provides a detailed, State-level analysis of sequestration's effects on dozens of education, health and labor programs under the jurisdiction of my subcommittee in fiscal year 2013. Among the highlights:

• States and local communities would lose \$2.7 billion in Federal funding for just three critical education programs alone – Title I, special education State grants, and Head Start – that serve a combined 30.7 million children. Nationwide, these cuts would force 46,349 employees to either lose their jobs or rely on cash-strapped States and localities to pick up their salaries instead.

- In health, 659,476 fewer people would be tested for HIV, 48,845 fewer women would be screened for cancer; and 211,958 fewer children be vaccinated.
- At a time when the unemployment rate is still above 8 percent, 1.6 million fewer adults, dislocated workers and at-risk youth would receive job training, education and employment services; and the families of 80,000 fewer children would receive child care subsidies, making it harder for parents to find work.
- In Iowa, the State I represent, 4,677 fewer people would be admitted to substance abuse treatment programs, 496 fewer veterans would receive employment assistance, and 1,588 fewer students would receive Federal Work Study financial aid. Similar data are available for other States.

This report explains why my Democratic colleagues and I adamantly oppose any unbalanced approach that protects the Pentagon and the wealthiest 2 percent in our society while ignoring cuts to nondefense services, including education, that are so critical to the middle class.

Nondefense discretionary (NDD) spending already has absorbed significant reductions through the 10-year spending caps in the Budget Control Act and other measures. By 2021, this category of spending will account for just 2.8 percent of the U.S. gross domestic product, its lowest level in more than 50 years. Today, NDD programs comprise about one-sixth of the Federal budget. It defies not only reason, but also fairness and equality, to suggest that we can erase our national debt by slashing critical priorities like education and medical research while holding Pentagon spending harmless and expecting the wealthiest among us to sacrifice nothing.

A better, fairer solution is needed. It's the same way we solved our previous budget crises in 1982, 1984, 1990, 1993 – with a balanced approach that includes both spending reductions and new revenue. In the five years following the 1993 deficit-reduction law, the U.S. economy created over 15 million new jobs; not only did we balance the budget, we were on course to completely eliminate the national debt within a decade. We can repeat this success. We don't have to reinvent the wheel.

I hope this report will motivate members of both parties to embrace a spirit of compromise. The time for ideological posturing is past. We all agree that sequestration would be tremendously destructive. We all want to avoid it. That means we all must come together with good will to hammer out a balanced agreement that will not only prevent sequestration, but reduce our deficit and protect America's families.

Senator Tom Harkin Chairman Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on Labor, Health and Human Services, and Education, and Related Agencies

A Note on the Data

This report examines the potential impact of sequestration on nondefense discretionary (NDD) programs under the jurisdiction of the Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on Labor, Health and Human Services, and Education, and Related Agencies.

The responsibility for implementing sequestration would rest with the Office of Management and Budget, which has not yet announced how it would carry out this process if it turns out to be necessary. The Congressional Budget Office (CBO) estimated in September 2011 that NDD programs (except those that are exempted or otherwise specifically addressed by the Budget Control Act) would face an across-the-board cut of 7.8 percent in fiscal year 2013; calculations in this report are based on that assumption. It's important to note that the actual impact of sequestration could be even greater. The Center on Budget and Policy Priorities, for example, estimates that NDD programs would be cut by 8.4 percent in fiscal year 2013.

Under the Budget Control Act, sequestration would be applied to fiscal year 2013 appropriations levels. Since those levels are still unknown, calculations in this report are based on fiscal year 2012 levels.

The report includes the impact of sequestration on job losses when available data make it possible to calculate those figures with confidence. When the report does not include job data for a particular program, it does not mean that sequestration would have no impact on employment; in most of these cases, jobs would be lost, but it is difficult statistically to measure the specific impact. Therefore, the actual number of jobs that are lost as a result of sequestration would be significantly higher than what is described in the report. In addition, this report highlights only a limited number of programs under the subcommittee's jurisdiction. Additional layoffs would also result from cutting many other subcommittee programs not highlighted in the report. Finally, the report estimates only the number of jobs that would be directly impacted by sequestration; it does not attempt to calculate the number of jobs that would be indirectly affected.

Table of Contents

(click on the program name or State to go directly to data)

Table of Contents	5
Department of Health and Human Services	8
Head Start	9
Child Care and Development Block Grant	11
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	13
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	15
HIV Prevention and Testing	17
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	19
Childhood Immunization Grants	21
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	23
National Institutes of Health	25
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	27
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	29
Community Services Block Grant	31
Family Violence Prevention and Services	33
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	35
Senior Nutrition	37
Department of Education	39
Title I Grants to Local Educational Agencies	41
School Improvement Grants	
Improving Teacher Quality State Grants	45
21st Century Community Learning Centers	47
Impact Aid	49
Special Education Grants to States	51
Special Education Preschool State Grants	53
Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	55
English Language Acquisition State Grants	57
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	59
Federal Work Study	
Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grants	63
Department of Labor	65
Workforce Investment Act State Grants	66
WIA Adult State Grants	66
WIA Dislocated Worker State Grants	67
WIA Youth State Grants	69
Job Corps	71
Employment Service	73
Veterans Employment and Training	75
Social Security Administration	77

State-by-State Tables	79
Alabama	80
Alaska	82
Arizona	84
Arkansas	86
California	88
Colorado	90
Connecticut	92
Delaware	94
District of Columbia	96
Florida	98
Georgia	100
Hawaii	102
Idaho	104
Illinois	106
Indiana	108
lowa	110
Kansas	112
Kentucky	114
Louisiana	116
Maine	118
Maryland	120
Massachusetts	122
Michigan	124
Minnesota	126
Mississippi	128
Missouri	130
Montana	132
Nebraska	134
Nevada	136
New Hampshire	138
New Jersey	140
New Mexico	142
New York	144
North Carolina	146
North Dakota	148
Ohio	150
Oklahoma	152
Oregon	154
Pennsylvania	156
Rhode Island	158
South Carolina	160

South Dakota	162
Tennessee	164
Texas	166
Utah	168
Vermont	170
Virginia	172
Washington	
West Virginia	176
Wisconsin	178
Wyoming	180

Department of Health and Human Services

The Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) is the principal federal agency for protecting the health of all Americans. Services provided by HHS include biomedical

research, care and treatment of vulnerable populations, public health, human services, and many others.

In fiscal year 2012, this subcommittee appropriated over \$69.6 billion in discretionary funding to HHS, all of which would be subject to sequestration. This report analyzes the potential state-bystate impact of sequestration on 15 key HHS programs representing a combined \$20.1 billion, or 29 percent, of the department's discretionary funding. The total impact on each state would of course be much larger when other programs are taken into account.

Kathleen Sebelius, Secretary, Department of Health and Human Services

Testifying before the Senate Labor, Health and Human Services, and Education Appropriations Subcommittee
March 7, 2012

"If it were a close to 8 percent cut, we ... have about 17 million meals that would not be delivered to seniors relying on congregate meals and home delivery. The AIDS program would have to reduce its caseload by over 12,000 people who are currently receiving antiretroviral drugs.... NIH is 40 percent of our budget. They would take a huge hit.... So it would have a huge impact across our Department.... And as you know, these programs affect real people every day and are often life-and-death issues."

Head Start

Head Start provides competitive grants to local organizations to provide comprehensive early childhood services for low-income children and families. High-quality early childhood education has been proven to have

lasting effects for children and families and save taxpayer dollars in the long run by reducing costs for welfare, special education, and criminal justice. This year, approximately 960,000 low-income children will be enrolled in Head Start programs across the country, representing

96,179

Fewer low-income children served

less than 50 percent of eligible pre-school-aged children and only 4 percent of eligible infants and toddlers.

For more information on Head Start, click here: Head Start

		Fewer		
	FY 12	FY 13	Children	Head Start
	Funding	Sequester Cut	Served	Jobs Lost
Alabama	\$126,116,169	\$9,837,061	1,584	330
Alaska	\$14,419,094	\$1,124,689	180	38
Arizona	\$122,132,816	\$9,526,360	1,517	316
Arkansas	\$75,414,696	\$5,882,346	949	198
California	\$961,007,656	\$74,958,597	11,902	2,480
Colorado	\$81,054,790	\$6,322,274	1,016	212
Connecticut	\$58,941,861	\$4,597,465	735	153
Delaware	\$15,390,494	\$1,200,459	194	40
District of Columbia	\$27,955,348	\$2,180,517	349	73
Florida	\$314,303,816	\$24,515,698	3,915	816
Georgia	\$199,225,857	\$15,539,617	2,486	518
Hawaii	\$25,675,399	\$2,002,681	320	67
Idaho	\$27,338,956	\$2,132,439	340	71
Illinois	\$315,321,673	\$24,595,090	3,948	823
Indiana	\$115,587,883	\$9,015,855	1,449	302
Iowa	\$59,455,800	\$4,637,552	747	156
Kansas	\$59,990,295	\$4,679,243	757	158
Kentucky	\$125,903,734	\$9,820,491	1,579	329
Louisiana	\$168,513,211	\$13,144,030	2,111	440
Maine	\$31,634,330	\$2,467,478	393	82
Maryland	\$89,677,330	\$6,994,832	1,117	233
Massachusetts	\$123,113,621	\$9,602,862	1,524	318
Michigan	\$268,517,307	\$20,944,350	3,364	701
Minnesota	\$84,052,860	\$6,556,123	1,055	220
Mississippi	\$180,887,414	\$14,109,218	2,287	477

	FY 12	FY 13	Fewer Children	Head Start
	Funding	Sequester Cut	Served	Jobs Lost
Missouri	\$139,405,592	\$10,873,636	1,745	364
Montana	\$24,061,558	\$1,876,802	301	63
Nebraska	\$42,321,541	\$3,301,080	530	110
Nevada	\$30,055,175	\$2,344,304	371	77
New Hampshire	\$15,590,172	\$1,216,033	194	41
New Jersey	\$150,054,190	\$11,704,227	1,855	387
New Mexico	\$62,748,895	\$4,894,414	783	163
New York	\$495,549,593	\$38,652,868	6,119	1,275
North Carolina	\$172,280,427	\$13,437,873	2,146	447
North Dakota	\$20,123,364	\$1,569,622	251	52
Ohio	\$287,577,410	\$22,431,038	3,608	752
Oklahoma	\$97,976,084	\$7,642,135	1,236	258
Oregon	\$70,527,514	\$5,501,146	902	188
Pennsylvania	\$262,631,620	\$20,485,266	3,305	689
Puerto Rico	\$278,932,535	\$21,756,738	3,504	730
Rhode Island	\$25,123,227	\$1,959,612	312	65
South Carolina	\$99,522,604	\$7,762,763	1,246	260
South Dakota	\$21,673,818	\$1,690,558	272	57
Tennessee	\$137,557,725	\$10,729,503	1,717	358
Texas	\$561,394,575	\$43,788,777	7,022	1,463
Utah	\$45,256,053	\$3,529,972	567	118
Vermont	\$15,191,416	\$1,184,930	187	39
Virginia	\$115,652,122	\$9,020,866	1,444	301
Washington	\$117,831,024	\$9,190,820	1,456	303
West Virginia	\$58,385,484	\$4,554,068	734	153
Wisconsin	\$105,517,607	\$8,230,373	1,324	276
Wyoming	\$13,480,863	\$1,051,507	169	35
American Samoa	\$2,272,537	\$177,258	36	8
Guam	\$2,487,795	\$194,048	32	7
Northern Mariana Islands	\$1,758,940	\$137,197	23	5
Virgin Islands	\$9,454,227	\$737,430	117	24
Tribal	\$224,600,547	\$17,518,843	2,779	579
Migrant Program	\$327,409,528	\$25,537,943	4,054	845
Palau	\$1,409,343	\$109,929	20	4
Technical Assistance/Other	\$261,096,418	\$20,365,521		
Total	\$7,968,543,933	\$621,546,427	96,179	20,037

Child Care and Development Block Grant

The Child Care and Development Block Grant is allocated by formula to States to provide subsidies to low-income working families to help pay for child care and improve the quality of States' child care programs. High-quality early

childhood care and education has been proven to have positive outcomes and reduce taxpayer costs in the long run. This year, approximately 1.5 million children and their working families will receive child care subsidies, representing only 18 percent of those eligible. These are families that are working, or in

80,000

Fewer children served

some cases looking for work, and depend on these subsidies to do so.

For more information about Federal child care funding, click here: Child Care

			Fewer
	FY 12	FY 13	children
	Funding	Sequester Cut	served
Alabama	\$42,841,727	\$3,341,655	1,253
Alaska	\$4,533,086	\$353,581	215
Arizona	\$56,867,397	\$4,435,657	1,412
Arkansas	\$28,143,488	\$2,195,192	659
California	\$244,004,509	\$19,032,352	5,172
Colorado	\$28,442,448	\$2,218,511	781
Connecticut	\$14,940,222	\$1,165,337	421
Delaware	\$5,529,727	\$431,319	285
District of Columbia	\$2,962,184	\$231,050	84
Florida	\$121,009,572	\$9,438,747	4,634
Georgia	\$92,991,494	\$7,253,337	3,302
Hawaii	\$7,682,628	\$599,245	524
Idaho	\$14,244,639	\$1,111,082	332
Illinois	\$80,078,508	\$6,246,124	3,348
Indiana	\$52,761,493	\$4,115,396	1,651
Iowa	\$21,097,600	\$1,645,613	734
Kansas	\$21,639,826	\$1,687,906	968
Kentucky	\$39,580,516	\$3,087,280	1,445
Louisiana	\$42,490,869	\$3,314,288	1,978
Maine	\$7,791,183	\$607,712	108
Maryland	\$27,564,114	\$2,150,001	1,164
Massachusetts	\$27,066,102	\$2,111,156	1,174
Michigan	\$70,025,126	\$5,461,960	2,460
Minnesota	\$30,690,970	\$2,393,896	1,337
Mississippi	\$33,334,909	\$2,600,123	1,585
Missouri	\$44,384,770	\$3,462,012	1,791
Montana	\$6,771,331	\$528,164	229
Nebraska	\$13,438,942	\$1,048,237	599

Nevada	\$16,530,472	\$1,289,377	238
New Hampshire	\$5,353,209	\$417,550	243
New Jersey	\$40,080,473	\$3,126,277	1,796
New Mexico	\$20,077,317	\$1,566,031	1,085
New York	\$101,521,406	\$7,918,670	6,065
North Carolina	\$76,128,077	\$5,937,990	4,031
North Dakota	\$4,156,452	\$324,203	182
Ohio	\$80,388,630	\$6,270,313	2,076
Oklahoma	\$33,886,650	\$2,643,159	1,235
Oregon	\$26,225,420	\$2,045,583	1,062
Pennsylvania	\$69,645,391	\$5,432,340	4,522
Puerto Rico	\$32,512,899	\$2,536,006	575
Rhode Island	\$5,621,733	\$438,495	262
South Carolina	\$41,232,806	\$3,216,159	917
South Dakota	\$6,221,279	\$485,260	271
Tennessee	\$52,889,987	\$4,125,419	2,474
Texas	\$242,999,338	\$18,953,948	6,580
Utah	\$27,265,984	\$2,126,747	571
Vermont	\$3,203,680	\$249,887	206
Virginia	\$43,445,456	\$3,388,746	1,090
Washington	\$39,115,017	\$3,050,971	2,390
West Virginia	\$14,361,718	\$1,120,214	426
Wisconsin	\$36,035,227	\$2,810,748	940
Wyoming	\$2,981,813	\$232,581	234
American Samoa	\$3,001,982	\$234,155	28
Guam	\$4,295,676	\$335,063	37
Northern Mariana Islands	\$1,904,992	\$148,589	19
Virgin Islands	\$2,188,914	\$170,735	28
Native American set-aside	\$44,566,257	\$3,476,168	771
Technical Assistance	\$5,671,105	\$442,346	
Other	\$11,894,095	\$927,739	
Total	\$2,278,312,835	\$177,708,401	80,000

Maternal and Child Health Block grant

This block grant provides funding to States on a formula basis to target their most urgent maternal and child health needs, including prenatal care, well child services, infant mortality, injury and violence, oral healthcare, racial and ethnic disparities, and comprehensive care through clinics, home visits, and school-based health programs.



For more information on the Maternal and Child Health Block Grant, click here: Maternal & Child Health Block Grant

	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Fewer Women, Children, and Families Served
Alabama	\$11,460,552	\$893,923	29,046
Alaska	\$1,091,945	\$85,172	37,504
Arizona	\$6,808,014	\$531,025	102,178
Arkansas	\$6,937,391	\$541,116	107,366
California	\$41,389,219	\$3,228,359	396,019
Colorado	\$7,115,244	\$554,989	28,494
Connecticut	\$4,653,966	\$363,009	66,604
Delaware	\$1,940,853	\$151,387	2,843
District of Columbia	\$7,028,787	\$548,245	13,098
Florida	\$18,474,161	\$1,440,985	66,014
Georgia	\$15,881,443	\$1,238,753	78,728
Hawaii	\$2,229,697	\$173,916	12,463
Idaho	\$3,179,584	\$248,008	21,587
Illinois	\$21,193,206	\$1,653,070	306,343
Indiana	\$11,565,001	\$902,070	28,904
Iowa	\$6,442,068	\$502,481	25,694
Kansas	\$4,626,576	\$360,873	19,329
Kentucky	\$11,131,291	\$868,241	44,265
Louisiana	\$13,010,428	\$1,014,813	30,504
Maine	\$3,357,188	\$261,861	14,551
Maryland	\$11,798,448	\$920,279	54,877
Massachusetts	\$11,257,008	\$878,047	100,073
Michigan	\$18,486,757	\$1,441,967	462,933
Minnesota	\$8,939,248	\$697,261	14,239
Mississippi	\$9,509,272	\$741,723	28,437
Missouri	\$12,144,817	\$947,296	68,291
Montana	\$2,387,773	\$186,246	13,535
Nebraska	\$3,964,615	\$309,240	8,539

	FY 12	FY 13	Fewer Women, Children, and
	Funding	Sequester Cut	Families Served
Nevada	\$1,715,978	\$133,846	13,852
New Hampshire	\$1,976,851	\$154,194	17,411
New Jersey	\$11,433,939	\$891,847	68,852
New Mexico	\$4,221,223	\$329,255	23,033
New York	\$40,033,023	\$3,122,576	1,016,704
North Carolina	\$16,273,588	\$1,269,340	65,925
North Dakota	\$1,793,733	\$139,911	9,998
Ohio	\$21,670,282	\$1,690,282	341,153
Oklahoma	\$7,101,708	\$553,933	173,342
Oregon	\$6,092,388	\$475,206	256,239
Pennsylvania	\$23,928,485	\$1,866,422	95,342
Puerto Rico	\$15,662,727	\$1,221,693	28,063
Rhode Island	\$1,725,038	\$134,553	10,956
South Carolina	\$11,201,150	\$873,690	24,647
South Dakota	\$2,220,682	\$173,213	9,275
Tennessee	\$11,426,365	\$891,256	75,054
Texas	\$33,132,883	\$2,584,365	951,122
Utah	\$5,934,685	\$462,905	15,517
Vermont	\$1,676,345	\$130,755	25,964
Virginia	\$12,160,138	\$948,491	32,273
Washington	\$8,799,423	\$686,355	76,887
West Virginia	\$6,327,167	\$493,519	89,475
Wisconsin	\$10,659,233	\$831,420	18,952
Wyoming	\$1,236,266	\$96,429	25,917
American Samoa	\$486,420	\$37,941	896
Guam	\$751,249	\$58,597	4,683
Northern Mariana Islands	\$459,397	\$35,833	4,048
Virgin Islands	\$1,475,475	\$115,087	1,005
Marshall Islands	\$226,995	\$17,706	4,701
Micronesia	\$513,444	\$40,049	8,774
Palau	\$145,927	\$11,382	1,021
TOTAL	\$540,466,759	\$42,156,407	5,673,539

AIDS Drug Assistance Program

ADAP provides life-saving medications that treat HIV disease in people who are uninsured. Funding is allocated by formula to States, which can either buy the medications directly or nav promium costs for health insurance coverage that

pay premium costs for health insurance coverage that provides access to and monitoring of drug treatments. Research has shown that HIV medication reduces the amount of virus in a person's blood stream, which reduces his or her ability to pass on the virus to others. Thus, a strong treatment program is essential to stopping the transmission of HIV and AIDS.

12,219
Patients lose access to
life-saving drugs

For more information on the AIDS Drug Assistance Program click here: ADAP

	EV 42 Funding	FY 13	Fewer Patients on Life-Saving Assistance
Alabama	FY 12 Funding \$14,227,291	\$1,109,729	Assistance 185
Alaska	\$809,434	\$63,136	11
Arizona	\$12,183,295	\$950,297	159
Arkansas	\$4,869,589	\$379,828	63
California	\$124,357,140	\$9,699,857	1,621
Colorado	\$11,721,327	\$914,264	153
Connecticut	\$10,972,770	\$855,876	143
Delaware	\$3,146,550	\$245,431	41
District of Columbia	\$15,234,729	\$1,188,309	199
Florida	\$105,949,179	\$8,264,036	1,381
Georgia	\$42,315,784	\$3,300,631	553
Hawaii	\$2,208,862	\$172,291	29
Idaho	\$1,247,995	\$97,344	16
Illinois	\$39,527,629	\$3,083,155	515
Indiana	\$8,388,581	\$654,309	109
lowa	\$2,332,076	\$181,902	30
Kansas	\$2,450,805	\$191,163	32
Kentucky	\$7,241,722	\$564,854	94
Louisiana	\$20,407,188	\$1,591,761	266
Maine	\$1,019,181	\$79,496	13
Maryland	\$29,800,019	\$2,324,401	389
Massachusetts	\$15,045,733	\$1,173,567	196
Michigan	\$12,996,772	\$1,013,748	169
Minnesota	\$5,976,431	\$466,162	78
Mississippi	\$7,533,479	\$587,611	98
Missouri	\$10,245,688	\$799,164	134
Montana	\$806,772	\$62,928	11

		FY 13	Fewer Patients on Life-Saving
	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Assistance
Nebraska	\$2,505,306	\$195,414	33
Nevada	\$6,009,328	\$468,728	81
New Hampshire	\$1,014,766	\$79,152	13
New Jersey	\$39,308,960	\$3,066,099	512
New Mexico	\$2,257,390	\$176,076	29
New York	\$119,859,704	\$9,349,057	1,563
North Carolina	\$27,069,633	\$2,111,431	353
North Dakota	\$255,423	\$19,923	3
Ohio	\$16,705,054	\$1,302,994	218
Oklahoma	\$4,717,089	\$367,933	61
Oregon	\$4,968,716	\$387,560	65
Pennsylvania	\$30,114,428	\$2,348,925	393
Puerto Rico	\$23,189,437	\$1,808,776	302
Rhode Island	\$2,570,166	\$200,473	34
South Carolina	\$14,015,418	\$1,093,203	183
South Dakota	\$730,845	\$57,006	10
Tennessee	\$17,532,848	\$1,367,562	229
Texas	\$64,616,560	\$5,040,092	842
Utah	\$3,208,987	\$250,301	42
Vermont	\$392,356	\$30,604	5
Virginia	\$22,478,977	\$1,753,360	293
Washington	\$11,539,533	\$900,084	150
West Virginia	\$1,488,804	\$116,127	19
Wisconsin	\$5,337,323	\$416,311	70
Wyoming	\$226,847	\$17,694	3
American Samoa	\$2,663	\$208	0
Guam	\$86,530	\$6,749	1
Northern Mariana Islands	\$7,276	\$568	0
Virgin Islands	\$1,806,125	\$140,878	24
Marshall Islands	\$2,820	\$220	0
Republic of Palau	\$2,650	\$207	0
F. States Micronesia	\$8,186	\$639	0
Total	\$937,046,169	\$73,089,601	12,219

HIV Prevention and Testing

The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention provides grants to all State health departments and 7 urban health districts to prevent the spread of HIV. Grants are awarded by a formula that takes into account population

and disease burden. States can use this funding for surveillance, testing, behavioral programs, and other scientifically proven activities. This report assumes States will choose to purchase fewer tests rather than close behavioral programs. Where municipalities are grantees, their funding and impact

659,476

Fewer people tested for HIV

figures are shown separately from funds awarded to State health departments.

Currently, 1.1 million Americans are living with HIV; however, 20 percent of those infected are unaware of their HIV status. Making people aware of their HIV-positive status can motivate them to receive treatment and help reduce the risk that they will spread HIV.

For more information on HIV Prevention grants, click here: HIV Prevention

		FY 13	Fewer People
	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Tested for HIV
Alabama	\$3,302,581	\$257,601	6,440
Alaska	\$1,077,036	\$84,009	2,100
American Samoa	\$195,829	\$15,275	382
Arizona	\$3,711,339	\$289,484	7,237
Arkansas	\$1,672,521	\$130,457	3,261
Baltimore	\$3,107,563	\$242,390	6,060
California	\$17,504,189	\$1,365,327	34,133
Chicago	\$8,133,928	\$634,446	15,861
Philadelphia	\$7,280,576	\$567,885	14,197
Colorado	\$4,240,679	\$330,773	8,269
Commonwealth of the Northern	\$264,000	\$20,592	515
Mariana Islands	· · ·		
Connecticut	\$5,454,822	\$425,476	10,637
Delaware	\$1,405,574	\$109,635	2,741
District of Columbia	\$6,479,212	\$505,379	12,634
Federated States of Micronesia	\$223,177	\$17,408	435
Florida	\$28,707,460	\$2,239,182	55,980
Fulton County	\$4,514,127	\$352,102	8,803
Georgia	\$6,910,211	\$538,996	13,475
Guam	\$374,092	\$29,179	729
Hawaii	\$1,510,475	\$117,817	2,945
Houston	\$7,115,040	\$554,973	13,874
Idaho	\$821,800	\$64,100	1,603
Illinois	\$3,714,830	\$289,757	7,244
Indiana	\$2,921,999	\$227,916	5,698
Iowa	\$1,223,831	\$95,459	2,386

	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Fewer People Tested for HIV
Kansas	\$1,300,621	\$101,448	2,536
Kentucky	\$1,665,675	\$129,923	3,248
Los Angeles County	\$14,264,539	\$1,112,634	27,816
Louisiana	\$6,407,932	\$499,819	12,495
Maine	\$1,213,626	\$94,663	2,367
Maryland	\$8,787,185	\$685,400	17,135
Massachusetts	\$7,346,706	\$573,043	14,326
Michigan	\$6,296,938	\$491,161	12,279
Minnesota	\$2,546,896	\$198,658	4,966
Mississippi	\$2,816,120	\$219,657	5,491
Missouri	\$4,215,691	\$328,824	8,221
Montana	\$1,003,703	\$78,289	1,957
Nebraska	\$1,012,726	\$78,993	1,975
Nevada	\$2,452,681	\$191,309	4,783
New Hampshire	\$1,196,820	\$93,352	2,334
New Jersey	\$15,033,218	\$1,172,591	29,315
New Mexico	\$1,683,100	\$131,282	3,282
New York City	\$32,298,387	\$2,519,274	62,982
New York	\$22,229,164	\$1,733,875	43,347
North Carolina	\$6,819,608	\$531,929	13,298
North Dakota	\$710,257	\$55,400	1,385
Ohio	\$6,048,850	\$471,810	11,795
Oklahoma	\$1,958,549	\$152,767	3,819
Oregon	\$2,269,360	\$177,010	4,425
Pennsylvania	\$5,502,205	\$429,172	10,729
Puerto Rico	\$5,912,683	\$461,189	11,530
Republic of Palau	\$239,347	\$18,669	467
Republic of The Marshall Islands	\$158,999	\$12,402	310
Rhode Island	\$1,218,672	\$95,056	2,376
San Francisco	\$7,655,336	\$597,116	14,928
South Carolina	\$5,519,479	\$430,519	10,763
South Dakota	\$672,265	\$52,437	1,311
Tennessee	\$5,041,421	\$393,231	9,831
Texas	\$15,796,929	\$1,232,160	30,804
Utah	\$910,740	\$71,038	1,776
Vermont	\$1,097,967	\$85,641	2,141
Virgin Islands	\$629,949	\$49,136	1,228
Virginia	\$6,732,464	\$525,132	13,128
Washington	\$3,478,393	\$271,315	6,783
West Virginia	\$1,249,602	\$97,469	2,437
Wisconsin	\$2,163,675	\$168,767	4,219
Wyoming	\$767,270	\$59,847	1,496
Total	\$338,192,639	\$26,379,026	659,476

Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening

This program allocates grants to States to help low-income, uninsured, and underinsured women gain access to breast and cervical cancer screening and diagnostic services. Services include: clinical breast examinations; mammograms; pap tests; pelvic examinations; diagnostic testing if results are abnormal; and referrals to treatment.

For more information on the Breast & Cervical Cancer Screening program, click here: Breast & Cervical Cancer Screening program

Fewer women screened for breast and cervical cancer

			Fewer Cancer
	FY 12	FY 13	Screenings for
	Funding	Sequester Cut	Women
Alabama	\$2,232,272	\$174,117	691
Alaska	\$3,037,037	\$236,889	940
Arizona	\$2,600,486	\$202,838	805
Arkansas	\$2,365,779	\$184,531	732
California	\$6,878,103	\$536,492	2,129
Colorado	\$3,681,532	\$287,159	1,140
Connecticut	\$1,192,129	\$92,986	369
Delaware	\$1,049,867	\$81,890	325
District of Columbia	\$510,020	\$39,782	158
Florida	\$4,800,000	\$374,400	1,486
Georgia	\$4,130,000	\$322,140	1,278
Hawaii	\$1,134,616	\$88,500	351
Idaho	\$2,660,235	\$207,498	823
Illinois	\$1,777,813	\$138,669	550
Indiana	\$6,315,920	\$492,642	1,955
Iowa	\$2,000,000	\$156,000	619
Kansas	\$2,269,995	\$177,060	703
Kentucky	\$2,680,066	\$209,045	830
Louisiana	\$1,693,558	\$132,098	524
Maine	\$2,266,695	\$176,802	702
Maryland	\$4,538,523	\$354,005	1,405
Massachusetts	\$1,692,904	\$132,047	524
Michigan	\$8,693,584	\$678,100	2,691
Minnesota	\$4,409,466	\$343,938	1,365
Mississippi	\$2,905,217	\$226,607	899
Missouri	\$2,111,748	\$164,716	654
Montana	\$2,167,744	\$169,084	671
Nebraska	\$3,307,063	\$257,951	1,024
Nevada	\$1,362,021	\$106,238	422
New Hampshire	\$2,793,001	\$217,854	865
New Jersey	\$1,484,330	\$115,778	459

	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Fewer Cancer Screenings for Women
New Mexico	\$2,787,555	\$217,429	863
New York	\$3,271,548	\$255,181	1,013
North Carolina	\$2,357,718	\$183,902	730
North Dakota	\$8,269,773	\$645,042	2,560
Ohio	\$4,197,806	\$327,429	1,299
Oklahoma	\$1,241,041	\$96,801	384
Oregon	\$2,182,532	\$170,237	676
Pennsylvania	\$2,585,219	\$201,647	800
Puerto Rico	\$330,000	\$25,740	102
Rhode Island	\$1,544,551	\$120,475	478
South Carolina	\$3,092,870	\$241,244	957
South Dakota	\$811,951	\$63,332	251
Tennessee	\$1,197,505	\$93,405	371
Texas	\$6,467,652	\$504,477	2,002
Utah	\$2,244,920	\$175,104	695
Vermont	\$2,578,483	\$201,122	798
Virginia	\$997,700	\$77,821	309
Washington	\$4,432,050	\$345,700	1,372
West Virginia	\$3,125,115	\$243,759	967
Wisconsin	\$4,050,607	\$315,947	1,254
Wyoming	\$683,359	\$53,302	212
American Samoa	\$238,433	\$18,598	74
Guam	\$392,840	\$30,642	122
Northern Mariana Islands	\$242,796	\$18,938	75
Palau	\$561,725	\$43,815	174
Arctic Slope Native Association	\$561,519	\$43,798	174
Cherokee Nation	\$846,660	\$66,039	262
Cheyenne River Sioux Tribe	\$409,708	\$31,957	127
Hopi Tribe	\$516,917	\$40,320	160
Kaw Nation	\$369,358	\$28,810	114
Navaho Nation	\$871,458	\$67,974	270
Native American Rehabilitation			
Association	\$488,163	\$38,077	151
Southeast Alaska Regional Health	\$670,000	\$52,260	207
Southcentral Foundation	\$1,322,326	\$103,141	409
South Puget Sioux tribe	\$508,752	\$39,683	157
Yukon-Kuskokwim Health Corp.	\$615,000	\$47,970	190
TOTAL	\$157,807,333	\$12,308,972	48,845

Childhood Immunization Grants

This funding is allocated by formula to States to purchase vaccines for uninsured children, monitor vaccine-related adverse events, and support the distribution of vaccines to providers that serve poor and uninsured children.

211,958
Fewer children vaccinated

These estimates assume that States would follow the historic purchasing priorities of the Section 317 Immunization program: vaccines for pertussis (Tdap), measles and mumps (MMR), influenza and Hepatitis B.

For more information, click here: Childhood Immunization Grants

			Fewer Children
		FY 13	Receiving
	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Vaccinations
Alabama	\$2,888,000	\$225,264	3,297
Alaska	\$1,918,000	\$149,604	2,190
Arizona	\$3,514,000	\$274,092	4,012
Arkansas	\$1,563,000	\$121,914	1,784
California	\$21,604,000	\$1,685,112	24,665
Colorado	\$3,063,000	\$238,914	3,497
Connecticut	\$2,147,000	\$167,466	2,451
Delaware	\$513,000	\$40,014	586
District of Columbia	\$502,000	\$39,156	573
Florida	\$10,186,000	\$794,508	11,629
Georgia	\$5,712,000	\$445,536	6,521
Hawaii	\$1,032,000	\$80,496	1,178
Idaho	\$1,211,000	\$94,458	1,383
Illinois	\$7,144,000	\$557,232	8,156
Indiana	\$3,786,000	\$295,308	4,322
Iowa	\$1,800,000	\$140,400	2,055
Kansas	\$1,697,000	\$132,366	1,937
Kentucky	\$1,838,000	\$143,364	2,098
Louisiana	\$2,368,000	\$184,704	2,704
Maine	\$1,013,000	\$79,014	1,157
Maryland	\$2,806,000	\$218,868	3,204
Massachusetts	\$4,023,000	\$313,794	4,593
Michigan	\$6,011,000	\$468,858	6,863
Minnesota	\$3,226,000	\$251,628	3,683
Mississippi	\$1,595,000	\$124,410	1,821
Missouri	\$3,418,000	\$266,604	3,902
Montana	\$574,000	\$44,772	655
Nebraska	\$1,043,000	\$81,354	1,191
Nevada	\$1,568,000	\$122,304	1,790

		FY 13	Fewer Children
	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Receiving Vaccinations
New Hampshire	\$927,000	\$72,306	1,058
New Jersey	\$5,367,000	\$418,626	6,127
New Mexico	\$1,074,000	\$83,772	1,226
New York	\$9,803,000	\$764,634	11,192
North Carolina	\$4,853,000	\$378,534	5,541
North Dakota	\$1,033,000	\$80,574	1,179
Ohio	\$6,885,000	\$537,030	7,861
Oklahoma	\$2,041,000	\$159,198	2,330
Oregon	\$2,281,000	\$177,918	2,604
Pennsylvania	\$7,213,000	\$562,614	8,235
Puerto Rico	\$2,204,000	\$171,912	2,516
Rhode Island	\$723,000	\$56,394	825
South Carolina	\$2,546,000	\$198,588	2,907
South Dakota	\$1,295,000	\$101,010	1,478
Tennessee	\$3,538,000	\$275,964	4,039
Texas	\$13,297,000	\$1,037,166	15,181
Utah	\$1,686,000	\$131,508	1,925
Vermont	\$1,040,000	\$81,120	1,187
Virgin Islands	\$60,000	\$4,680	69
Virginia	\$4,819,000	\$375,882	5,502
Washington	\$3,899,000	\$304,122	4,451
West Virginia	\$1,037,800	\$80,948	1,185
Wisconsin	\$3,469,000	\$270,582	3,961
Wyoming	\$319,000	\$24,882	364
American Samoa	\$90,000	\$7,020	103
Guam	\$475,000	\$37,050	542
Marshall Islands	\$1,323,000	\$103,194	1,510
Micronesia	\$2,161,000	\$168,558	2,467
N Mariana Island	\$178,000	\$13,884	203
Republic Of Palau	\$254,000	\$19,812	290
TOTAL	\$185,653,800	\$14,480,996	211,958

Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants

These grants are allocated to States by formula to upgrade their ability to respond to a range of public health threats, including infectious diseases, natural disasters, explosions, and biological, chemical, nuclear, and radiological events.

For more information, click here: PHEP

Since 2005, these grants have been used to respond to

7,845

Emergencies nationwide

		FY 13
_	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut
Alabama	\$9,103,210	\$722,385
Alaska	\$4,197,971	\$276,861
American Samoa	\$380,333	\$10,040
Arizona	\$11,931,236	\$966,057
Arkansas	\$6,741,223	\$440,697
California	\$42,839,937	\$4,146,439
Chicago	\$9,847,147	\$416,018
Colorado	\$9,810,527	\$760,087
Connecticut	\$7,916,637	\$540,171
Delaware	\$4,409,756	\$135,709
District of Columbia	\$6,336,749	\$90,941
Florida	\$29,547,908	\$2,841,533
Georgia	\$16,224,868	\$1,464,142
Guam	\$518,712	\$27,335
Hawaii	\$4,918,135	\$205,589
Idaho	\$5,072,309	\$236,916
Illinois	\$17,315,437	\$1,531,758
Indiana	\$11,641,890	\$979,929
Iowa	\$6,888,712	\$460,410
Kansas	\$6,871,271	\$431,206
Kentucky	\$8,664,857	\$655,829
Los Angeles	\$20,059,493	\$1,515,329
Louisiana	\$9,046,664	\$685,151
Maine	\$4,775,927	\$200,762
Marshall Islands	\$379,640	\$9,953
Maryland	\$11,447,761	\$872,586
Massachusetts	\$13,215,674	\$989,575
Michigan	\$17,122,558	\$1,493,763
Micronesia	\$429,576	\$16,194
Minnesota	\$11,303,489	\$801,608
Mississippi	\$6,826,045	\$448,462
Missouri	\$11,189,315	\$905,136
Montana	\$4,366,055	\$149,535

	_	FY 13
	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut
Nebraska	\$5,421,224	\$276,024
Nevada	\$6,824,877	\$408,147
New Hampshire	\$4,881,449	\$198,965
New Jersey	\$16,033,232	\$1,328,762
New Mexico	\$6,716,529	\$311,214
New York	\$19,926,605	\$1,693,159
New York City	\$18,657,853	\$1,261,688
North Carolina	\$14,976,630	\$1,441,144
North Dakota	\$4,197,971	\$316,689
Northern Marianas Islands	\$358,428	\$7,303
Ohio	\$18,538,073	\$1,743,568
Oklahoma	\$7,895,438	\$566,960
Oregon	\$8,145,629	\$579,009
Palau	\$325,248	\$3,156
Pennsylvania	\$20,201,109	\$1,919,773
Puerto Rico	\$7,505,428	\$563,096
Rhode Island	\$4,574,482	\$159,080
South Carolina	\$9,764,874	\$699,054
South Dakota	\$4,197,971	\$166,871
Tennessee	\$11,424,097	\$959,118
Texas	\$37,551,857	\$3,800,371
Utah	\$6,664,430	\$417,719
Vermont	\$4,197,971	\$343,133
Virgin Islands (US)	\$432,716	\$16,587
Virginia	\$15,098,787	\$1,209,234
Washington	\$12,242,591	\$1,016,312
West Virginia	\$5,425,674	\$280,052
Wisconsin	\$11,727,640	\$859,502
Wyoming	\$4,197,971	\$343,133
TOTAL	\$619,447,806	\$48,316,929

National Institutes of Health

NIH is the world's preeminent medical research agency, supporting scientific studies that turn discovery into health. In fiscal year 2011, NIH-funded research supported an estimated 432,000 jobs across the United States. The indirect benefits of this investment are profound. It has been estimated that every \$1 of NIH funding generates about \$2.21 in local economic growth. NIH research also serves as a foundation for the medical innovation sector, which employs 1 million U.S. citizens.

Because most NIH research grants are awarded competitively, the State-by-State impact of sequestration cannot be predicted precisely. But all 50 States would be expected to suffer from an across-the-board cut. The total cut to NIH would be \$2.4 billion, allocated across the NIH Institutes and Centers. The National Cancer Institute alone would be cut by \$396 million. But dollars tell only part of the story. OMB has estimated that if

700

Fewer research grants

sequestration went into effect, NIH would issue about 700 fewer grants to medical researchers in fiscal year 2013 than it will award this year. That means 700 fewer opportunities to pursue scientific opportunities that could lead to medical treatments and cures.

For more information on NIH, click here: NIH

Dr. Francis Collins, Director of the NIH, described the impact of sequestration while testifying before the Senate Labor, Health and Human Services, and Education Appropriations Subcommittee on March 28, 2012:

"[Sequestration] would be devastating for many investigators who are seeking to continue programs that they have had funded in the past and are back for their competing renewal or who are starting things that are entirely new. And I think the burden would hit particularly heavily upon first-time investigators who are seeking to get their programs up and going...This would have across-the-board implications in terms of both basic and clinical science. We would, of course, attempt to try to prioritize those things that are most critical. But there's no question that such things as an influenza vaccine ... would be slowed down; that efforts in cancer research would be slowed down; that [in] the Common Fund, also a component of the NIH budget where we have a lot of our venture capital space, we would not be able to start new programs, such as one focused on how to bring together cell-phone technology and prevention in health, which is a very exciting new area. All of those things would be put at great risk by this kind of outcome."

		FY 13
	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut
National Cancer Institute	\$5,072,183	\$395,630
National Heart, Lung, and Blood Institute	\$3,079,021	\$240,164
National Institute of Dental and Craniofacial Research	\$410,710	\$32,035

		FY 13
	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut
National Institute of Diabetes and Digestive and Kidney Diseases	\$1,797,044	\$140,169
National Institute of Neurological Disorders and Stroke	\$1,626,365	\$126,856
National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases	\$4,490,711	\$350,275
National Institute of General Medical Sciences	\$2,430,036	\$189,543
National Institute of Child Health and Human Development	\$1,321,398	\$103,069
National Eye Institute	\$702,712	\$54,812
National Institute of Environmental Health Sciences	\$685,570	\$53,474
National Institute on Aging	\$1,103,441	\$86,068
National Institute of Arthritis and Musculoskeletal and Skin Diseases	\$535,786	\$41,791
National Institute on Deafness and Other Communication Disorders	\$416,273	\$32,469
National Institute of Mental Health	\$1,480,265	\$115,461
National Institute on Drug Abuse	\$1,053,367	\$82,163
National Institute on Alcohol Abuse and Alcoholism	\$459,519	\$35,842
National Institute of Nursing Research	\$144,769	\$11,292
National Human Genome Research Institute	\$512,873	\$40,004
National Institute of Biomedical Imaging and Bioengineering	\$338,357	\$26,392
National Institute on Minority Health and Health Disparities	\$276,440	\$21,562
National Center for Complementary and Alternative Medicine	\$128,057	\$9,988
National Center for Advancing Translational Sciences	\$575,366	\$44,879
John E. Fogarty International Center	\$69,622	\$5,431
National Library of Medicine	\$337,639	\$26,336
Office of the Director, NIH	\$1,459,117	\$113,811
Buildings and Facilities	\$125,344	\$9,777
Total	\$30,710,913	\$2,395,451

Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities

This program provides funding to States to conduct routine inspections of healthcare and long-term care facilities to support their certification and licensing. Federal law requires that nursing homes be inspected every 15 months, home health agencies every 3 years. This program also pays for routine inspections of labs, hospitals, transplant centers, hospices, ambulatory surgical centers, and outpatient rehabilitation clinics.

30 Years

Length of time between inspections of transplant and ambulatory surgical centers. These centers are currently inspected every 3-4 years.

	FY 12	FY 13
	Funding	Sequester Cut
Alabama	\$5,130,748	\$400,198
Alaska	\$934,756	\$72,911
Arizona	\$4,052,915	\$316,127
Arkansas	\$5,367,433	\$418,660
California	\$42,635,006	\$3,325,530
Colorado	\$5,547,917	\$432,738
Connecticut	\$6,407,982	\$499,823
Delaware	\$1,024,656	\$79,923
District of Columbia	\$1,201,179	\$93,692
Florida	\$12,281,411	\$957,950
Georgia	\$6,272,498	\$489,255
Hawaii	\$1,200,886	\$93,669
Idaho	\$1,845,704	\$143,965
Illinois	\$15,731,423	\$1,227,051
Indiana	\$6,848,082	\$534,150
Iowa	\$5,505,864	\$429,457
Kansas	\$4,685,833	\$365,495
Kentucky	\$4,886,254	\$381,128
Louisiana	\$6,232,351	\$486,123
Maine	\$2,581,376	\$201,347
Maryland	\$3,976,327	\$310,154
Massachusetts	\$9,179,358	\$715,990
Michigan	\$11,701,483	\$912,716
Minnesota	\$8,824,207	\$688,288
Mississippi	\$2,346,837	\$183,053
Missouri	\$11,164,056	\$870,796
Montana	\$2,023,982	\$157,871
Nebraska	\$2,965,847	\$231,336
Nevada	\$2,167,428	\$169,059
New Hampshire	\$1,274,105	\$99,380
New Jersey	\$7,861,137	\$613,169
New Mexico	\$2,367,957	\$184,701
New York	\$18,435,063	\$1,437,935
North Carolina	\$8,166,412	\$636,980

	FY 12	FY 13
	Funding	Sequester Cut
North Dakota	\$1,614,911	\$125,963
Ohio	\$16,101,293	\$1,255,901
Oklahoma	\$5,563,543	\$433,956
Oregon	\$3,774,504	\$294,411
Pennsylvania	\$10,212,671	\$796,588
Puerto Rico	\$601,992	\$46,955
Rhode Island	\$2,035,051	\$158,734
South Carolina	\$2,558,304	\$199,548
South Dakota	\$1,561,207	\$121,774
Tennessee	\$4,393,836	\$342,719
Texas	\$35,066,008	\$2,735,149
Utah	\$2,169,360	\$169,210
Vermont	\$1,295,344	\$101,037
Virginia	\$4,748,591	\$370,390
Washington	\$7,300,491	\$569,438
West Virginia	\$3,029,975	\$236,338
Wisconsin	\$7,124,160	\$555,684
Wyoming	\$1,141,670	\$89,050
TOTAL	\$343,121,384	\$26,763,468

Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program

The Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP) is allocated by formula to States to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families. Households receiving assistance are those most vulnerable to extreme heat or cold. Approximately 39 percent have a senior over age 60; 44 percent have a household member who is disabled; and 45 percent have at least one child.

\$270,790,425

Less funding available for home heating and cooling assistance

For more information about LIHEAP, click here: LIHEAP

	FY 12	FY 13
	Funding	Sequester Cut
Alabama	\$47,081,144	\$2,289,831
Alaska	\$10,641,099	\$878,293
Arizona	\$21,904,148	\$1,008,442
Arkansas	\$28,537,364	\$1,759,363
California	\$153,259,035	\$12,264,177
Colorado	\$47,308,286	\$4,312,838
Connecticut	\$79,531,964	\$5,626,249
Delaware	\$11,956,809	\$746,778
District of Columbia	\$10,687,141	\$882,093
Florida	\$78,019,715	\$3,591,942
Georgia	\$61,702,366	\$2,840,710
Hawaii	\$6,107,011	\$290,491
Idaho	\$19,577,889	\$1,615,915
Illinois	\$185,683,819	\$15,572,488
Indiana	\$79,998,845	\$7,050,784
lowa	\$54,812,821	\$4,996,985
Kansas	\$32,118,334	\$2,294,840
Kentucky	\$46,423,070	\$3,669,204
Louisiana	\$43,421,576	\$2,357,230
Maine	\$38,520,365	\$3,511,692
Maryland	\$69,790,309	\$4,307,948
Massachusetts	\$132,678,036	\$11,249,861
Michigan	\$172,428,540	\$14,740,292
Minnesota	\$116,838,721	\$10,651,548
Mississippi	\$31,530,677	\$1,973,039
Missouri	\$68,231,128	\$6,220,260
Montana	\$19,915,857	\$1,643,809
Nebraska	\$30,207,576	\$2,494,750
Nevada	\$11,202,561	\$515,754
New Hampshire	\$26,055,007	\$2,150,521
New Jersey	\$136,745,901	\$10,447,925

	FY 12	FY 13
	Funding	Sequester Cut
New Mexico	\$15,715,158	\$1,297,094
New York	\$375,509,667	\$34,095,887
North Carolina	\$81,534,565	\$4,993,614
North Dakota	\$20,554,636	\$1,696,533
Ohio	\$165,463,488	\$13,776,192
Oklahoma	\$32,787,515	\$1,926,885
Oregon	\$36,012,085	\$3,319,234
Pennsylvania	\$209,548,185	\$18,324,280
Puerto Rico	\$4,196,331	\$327,314
Rhode Island	\$23,175,439	\$1,847,283
South Carolina	\$36,269,889	\$1,831,201
South Dakota	\$17,507,368	\$1,445,017
Tennessee	\$55,405,327	\$3,716,826
Texas	\$129,832,056	\$5,977,324
Utah	\$24,100,402	\$1,994,144
Vermont	\$19,529,156	\$1,611,893
Virginia	\$80,436,332	\$5,247,562
Washington	\$57,967,554	\$5,285,361
West Virginia	\$29,699,517	\$2,451,331
Wisconsin	\$105,171,626	\$9,587,923
Wyoming	\$9,501,674	\$783,427
American Samoa	\$77,107	\$6,015
Guam	\$169,052	\$13,186
Northern Mariana Islands	\$58,717	\$4,580
Virgin Islands	\$159,857	\$12,468
Native American set-aside	\$38,428,998	\$2,926,221
Training and Technical Assistance	\$2,994,330	\$233,558
Discretionary Funds	\$26,948,970	\$2,102,020
Total	\$3,471,672,115	\$270,790,425

Community Services Block Grant

The Community Services Block Grant (CSBG) is allocated by formula to States to provide a variety of important services to low-

income individuals and families. The vast majority of funds go to the 1,100 community action agencies across the country that serve as a central source of assistance for low-income populations. The CSBG is often described as the glue that holds the safety net together at the local level because it provides a critical

1.5 million

Fewer low-income individuals served

flexible funding source for local organizations to meet the needs of their local communities.

For more information on the Community Services Block Grant, click here: CSBG

		FY 13	Fewer Low- Income Individuals
	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Served
Alabama	\$12,363,601	\$964,361	27,057
Alaska	\$2,630,144	\$205,151	1,271
Arizona	\$5,504,936	\$429,385	16,598
Arkansas	\$9,167,693	\$715,080	17,957
California	\$60,113,871	\$4,688,882	261,521
Colorado	\$5,856,056	\$456,772	13,700
Connecticut	\$8,132,631	\$634,345	34,063
Delaware	\$3,561,406	\$277,790	822
District of Columbia	\$11,077,094	\$864,013	7,707
Florida	\$19,595,462	\$1,528,446	55,802
Georgia	\$18,136,089	\$1,414,615	29,598
Hawaii	\$3,561,406	\$277,790	3,525
Idaho	\$3,522,847	\$274,782	17,997
Illinois	\$31,849,056	\$2,484,226	77,206
Indiana	\$9,817,018	\$765,727	55,501
lowa	\$7,296,867	\$569,156	28,501
Kansas	\$5,503,188	\$429,249	5,845
Kentucky	\$11,366,397	\$886,579	39,373
Louisiana	\$15,828,093	\$1,234,591	25,513
Maine	\$3,554,397	\$277,243	16,847
Maryland	\$9,251,270	\$721,599	22,439
Massachusetts	\$16,798,721	\$1,310,300	55,560
Michigan	\$24,841,427	\$1,937,631	40,675
Minnesota	\$8,113,344	\$632,841	55,984
Mississippi	\$10,723,501	\$836,433	10,266
Missouri	\$18,656,835	\$1,455,233	12,773
Montana	\$3,272,842	\$255,282	8,896
Nebraska	\$4,699,568	\$366,566	9,204

		FY 13	Fewer Low- Income Individuals
	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Served
Nevada	\$3,561,406	\$277,790	2,018
New Hampshire	\$3,561,406	\$277,790	9,551
New Jersey	\$18,447,769	\$1,438,926	24,668
New Mexico	\$3,696,732	\$288,345	9,179
New York	\$58,516,371	\$4,564,277	38,905
North Carolina	\$17,678,537	\$1,378,926	9,166
North Dakota	\$3,257,579	\$254,091	1,936
Ohio	\$26,281,578	\$2,049,963	67,152
Oklahoma	\$8,062,881	\$628,905	10,597
Oregon	\$5,375,818	\$419,314	48,702
Pennsylvania	\$28,544,571	\$2,226,477	43,889
Puerto Rico	\$28,403,134	\$2,215,444	2,765
Rhode Island	\$3,727,051	\$290,710	11,512
South Carolina	\$10,359,538	\$808,044	17,072
South Dakota	\$2,928,123	\$228,394	4,331
Tennessee	\$13,282,226	\$1,036,014	41,226
Texas	\$32,435,360	\$2,529,958	58,944
Utah	\$3,480,348	\$271,467	18,564
Vermont	\$3,561,406	\$277,790	5,097
Virginia	\$10,794,220	\$841,949	18,202
Washington	\$7,989,634	\$623,191	60,452
West Virginia	\$7,547,596	\$588,712	9,773
Wisconsin	\$8,203,350	\$639,861	29,553
Wyoming	\$3,561,406	\$277,790	4,547
American Samoa	\$925,849	\$72,216	0
Guam	\$876,245	\$68,347	0
Northern Mariana Islands	\$548,925	\$42,816	0
Virgin Islands	\$1,210,387	\$94,410	0
Native American set-aside	\$5,057,945	\$394,520	0
Technical Assistance	\$8,267,616	\$645,455	0
Other	\$2,417,233	\$188,544	0
Total	\$677,358,000	\$52,834,505	1,500,000

Family Violence Prevention and Services

The Family Violence and Prevention Services program provides grants to local

organizations to prevent domestic violence and provide emergency shelter and related services to victims of domestic violence. According to a 2011 survey, on any given day approximately 67,000 domestic violence victims receive assistance through these programs but an additional 10,000, including 6,700 requesting emergency or transitional housing, are turned away because of a lack of resources.

112,190

Domestic violence victims not served

For more information on Family Violence Prevention and Services programs, click here: FVPSA

	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Fewer Domestic Violence Victims Served	Fewer Local Crisis Calls Answered
Alabama	\$381,901	\$29,788	879	680
Alaska	\$965,349	\$75,297	731	938
Arizona	\$2,037,454	\$158,921	508	765
Arkansas	\$1,381,543	\$107,760	705	328
California	\$7,860,844	\$613,146	7,184	8,680
Colorado	\$1,780,301	\$138,863	2,766	4,974
Connecticut	\$1,505,736	\$117,447	1,533	1,385
Delaware	\$1,000,767	\$78,060	69	124
District of Columbia	\$944,874	\$73,700	24	0
Florida	\$4,378,984	\$341,561	4,436	8,163
Georgia	\$2,659,313	\$207,426	3,668	5,565
Hawaii	\$1,088,011	\$84,865	127	406
Idaho	\$1,127,124	\$87,916	1,923	817
Illinois	\$3,252,367	\$253,685	4,475	13,579
Indiana	\$2,054,773	\$160,272	2,568	5,336
Iowa	\$1,406,156	\$109,680	2,223	4,823
Kansas	\$1,369,693	\$106,836	1,347	1,837
Kentucky	\$1,650,136	\$128,711	2,518	2,267
Louisiana	\$1,686,743	\$131,566	1,478	3,650
Maine	\$1,081,985	\$84,395	1,038	2,538
Maryland	\$1,920,755	\$149,819	1,252	3,475
Massachusetts	\$2,066,817	\$161,212	71	883
Michigan	\$2,696,294	\$210,311	3,261	7,002
Minnesota	\$1,832,140	\$142,907	1,002	10,975
Mississippi	\$1,391,238	\$108,517	3,230	2,748
Missouri	\$1,961,394	\$152,989	274	6,624
Montana	\$1,018,028	\$79,406	826	1,814
Nebraska	\$1,175,949	\$91,724	2,003	3,872

			Fewer Domestic	Fewer Local
	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Violence Victims Served	Crisis Calls Answered
Nevada	\$1,340,905	\$104,591	505	84
New Hampshire	\$1,079,741	\$84,220	877	713
New Jersey	\$2,490,291	\$194,243	2,248	6,680
New Mexico	\$1,219,884	\$95,151	447	1,083
New York	\$4,487,820	\$350,050	10,954	15,374
North Carolina	\$2,630,600	\$205,187	4,715	6,990
North Dakota	\$958,246	\$74,743	442	289
Ohio	\$3,008,176	\$234,638	4,053	7,033
Oklahoma	\$1,539,183	\$120,056	948	1,207
Oregon	\$1,554,226	\$121,230	2,405	14,323
Pennsylvania	\$3,228,167	\$251,797	7,513	11,294
Puerto Rico	\$1,534,359	\$119,680	240	197
Rhode Island	\$1,029,945	\$80,336	887	1,209
South Carolina	\$1,704,101	\$132,920	1,756	2,258
South Dakota	\$984,963	\$76,827	790	1,229
Tennessee	\$2,028,791	\$158,246	2,524	3,355
Texas	\$5,576,091	\$434,935	6,413	18,057
Utah	\$1,352,856	\$105,523	234	2,570
Vermont	\$949,406	\$74,054	800	731
Virginia	\$2,341,060	\$182,603	1,879	2,753
Washington	\$2,100,198	\$163,815	1,259	3,764
West Virginia	\$1,180,978	\$92,116	1,502	539
Wisconsin	\$1,904,421	\$148,545	2,963	7,336
Wyoming	\$937,686	\$73,140	456	4,846
Total States	\$100,838,763	\$7,865,424	108,929	218,162
American Samoa	\$360,881	\$28,149		
Guam	\$360,881	\$28,149		
Northern Mariana Islands	\$360,881	\$28,149		
Virgin Islands	\$360,881	\$28,149		
Total Territories	\$1,443,524	\$112,595		
Total Tribal Set-Aside	\$12,954,669	\$1,010,464	3,261	12,515
Total	\$115,236,956	\$8,988,483	112,190	230,677

Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment

The Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant provides formula-based

grants to States for the provision of treatment and recovery support services for individuals and families affected by alcohol and drug addiction. In fiscal year 2011, this program funded approximately 2.1 million admissions to substance abuse treatment programs. Research has found that every \$1 spent on quality treatment can deliver a return of \$12 or more in reduced substance-related crime and criminal justice and health care costs.

169,375

Fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment

Fawar

For more information on the Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant, click here: <u>Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment</u>

			Fewer
			admissions to
		FY 13	Substance Abuse
	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	programs
Alabama	\$23,669,104	\$1,846,190	1,694
Alaska	\$4,903,771	\$382,494	649
Arizona	\$37,009,944	\$2,886,776	7,606
Arkansas	\$13,234,062	\$1,032,257	592
California	\$248,892,428	\$19,413,608	14,919
Colorado	\$26,103,262	\$2,036,054	4,256
Connecticut	\$16,883,413	\$1,316,906	2,914
Delaware	\$6,670,567	\$520,304	517
District of Columbia	\$6,670,567	\$520,304	472
Florida	\$99,581,639	\$7,767,368	15,906
Georgia	\$50,140,789	\$3,910,982	4,033
Hawaii	\$7,576,229	\$590,946	370
Idaho	\$6,855,073	\$534,696	1,204
Illinois	\$69,343,892	\$5,408,824	8,029
Indiana	\$33,055,561	\$2,578,334	2,180
Iowa	\$13,422,031	\$1,046,918	4,677
Kansas	\$12,198,382	\$951,474	1,659
Kentucky	\$20,508,321	\$1,599,649	1,800
Louisiana	\$25,654,671	\$2,001,064	2,230
Maine	\$6,670,567	\$520,304	1,369
Maryland	\$31,737,430	\$2,475,520	3,560
Massachusetts	\$34,073,216	\$2,657,711	5,557
Michigan	\$57,459,952	\$4,481,876	5,056
Minnesota	\$24,707,075	\$1,927,152	2,536
Red Lake Indians	\$608,939	\$47,497	13
Mississippi	\$14,150,075	\$1,103,706	1,499

			admissions to
		FY 13	Substance Abuse
	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	programs
Missouri	\$25,960,043	\$2,024,883	3,313
Montana	\$6,670,567	\$520,304	788
Nebraska	\$7,833,059	\$610,979	1,644
Nevada	\$13,745,028	\$1,072,112	868
New Hampshire	\$6,670,567	\$520,304	429
New Jersey	\$46,585,408	\$3,633,662	4,484
New Mexico	\$8,909,981	\$694,979	398
New York	\$114,637,337	\$8,941,712	9,449
North Carolina	\$39,601,511	\$3,088,918	4,843
North Dakota	\$5,440,418	\$424,353	502
Ohio	\$66,155,781	\$5,160,151	7,190
Oklahoma	\$17,579,842	\$1,371,228	1,899
Oregon	\$17,801,059	\$1,388,483	5,858
Pennsylvania	\$58,639,671	\$4,573,894	5,013
Puerto Rico	\$22,030,073	\$1,755,678	2,202
Rhode Island	\$6,670,567	\$520,304	549
South Carolina	\$20,457,841	\$1,595,712	2,663
South Dakota	\$5,030,871	\$392,408	1,530
Tennessee	\$29,522,772	\$2,302,776	926
Texas	\$134,956,016	\$10,526,569	4,893
Utah	\$17,005,006	\$1,326,390	1,135
Vermont	\$5,379,071	\$419,568	746
Virginia	\$42,761,980	\$3,335,434	2,780
Washington	\$34,712,990	\$2,707,613	4,141
West Virginia	\$8,644,366	\$674,261	1,732
Wisconsin	\$27,880,736	\$2,174,697	3,214
Wyoming	\$3,495,265	\$272,631	711
American Samoa	\$367,834	\$65,720	46
Guam	\$1,001,449	\$134,280	73
Northern Mariana Islands	\$267,531	-\$25,681	13
Virgin Islands	\$607,686	\$28,669	15
Federated States of Micronesia	\$593,312	\$10,219	3
Marshall Islands	\$364,661	\$6,280	15
Palau	\$115,607	\$1,991	11
TOTAL	\$1,689,876,866	\$131,810,395	169,375

Fewer

Senior Nutrition

Senior nutrition programs are formula-based grants to States that provide congregate and home-delivered meals to seniors in need, many of whom suffer from limited mobility or geographic isolation. These meals help seniors remain healthy and independent in their communities, thus reducing the risk of disability and the need for more costly medical interventions.

17 Million

Fewer meals served

For more information on Federal funding for senior nutrition, click here: <u>Senior Nutrition programs</u>

		FY 13
	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut
Alabama	\$12,748,557	\$994,387
Alaska	\$3,599,752	\$280,781
Arizona	\$15,426,259	\$1,203,248
Arkansas	\$8,905,848	\$694,656
California	\$77,482,961	\$6,043,671
Colorado	\$10,178,784	\$793,945
Connecticut	\$9,291,371	\$724,727
Delaware	\$3,849,236	\$300,240
District of Columbia	\$3,845,023	\$299,912
Florida	\$54,797,662	\$4,274,218
Georgia	\$19,183,738	\$1,496,332
Hawaii	\$3,718,778	\$290,065
Idaho	\$3,920,028	\$305,762
Illinois	\$32,449,254	\$2,531,042
Indiana	\$14,658,935	\$1,143,397
Iowa	\$9,265,390	\$722,700
Kansas	\$8,167,216	\$637,043
Kentucky	\$10,726,704	\$836,683
Louisiana	\$11,763,750	\$917,573
Maine	\$3,835,658	\$299,181
Maryland	\$12,875,523	\$1,004,291
Massachusetts	\$20,135,988	\$1,570,607
Michigan	\$27,908,122	\$2,176,834
Minnesota	\$12,280,576	\$957,885
Mississippi	\$7,032,533	\$548,538
Missouri	\$16,713,458	\$1,303,650
Montana	\$4,399,743	\$343,180
Nebraska	\$5,229,381	\$407,892
Nevada	\$6,170,037	\$481,263
New Hampshire	\$4,344,147	\$338,843

		FY 13
	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut
New Jersey	\$21,977,363	\$1,714,234
New Mexico	\$6,096,342	\$475,515
New York	\$57,547,500	\$4,488,705
North Carolina	\$22,329,973	\$1,741,738
North Dakota	\$4,048,348	\$315,771
Ohio	\$30,167,791	\$2,353,088
Oklahoma	\$9,673,183	\$754,508
Oregon	\$10,034,380	\$782,682
Pennsylvania	\$38,123,314	\$2,973,618
Puerto Rico	\$3,780,956	\$294,915
Rhode Island	\$11,477,564	\$895,250
South Carolina	\$4,194,335	\$327,158
South Dakota	\$14,755,499	\$1,150,929
Tennessee	\$52,931,968	\$4,128,694
Texas	\$5,129,979	\$400,138
Utah	\$3,997,690	\$311,820
Vermont	\$17,666,619	\$1,377,996
Virginia	\$15,024,550	\$1,171,915
Washington	\$6,437,582	\$502,131
West Virginia	\$14,327,400	\$1,117,537
Wisconsin	\$4,030,912	\$314,411
Wyoming	\$731,341	\$57,045
American Samoa	\$2,014,237	\$157,110
Guam	\$468,427	\$36,537
Northern Mariana Islands	\$11,244,396	\$877,063
Virgin Islands	\$1,822,373	\$142,145
Native American set-aside	\$3,187,965	\$248,661
Undistributed	\$8,162,893	\$636,706
Total	\$816,289,292	\$63,670,565

Department of Education

The Department of Education's mission is to close the achievement gap and ensure the nation's students are on track to graduate from high school ready for college and careers. The Department also provides support and assistance to help students enroll in and complete postsecondary education.

In fiscal year 2012, this subcommittee appropriated over \$68.1 billion in discretionary

funding to the Department of Education, most of which will be subject to sequestration. This report analyzes the potential State-by-State impact of sequestration on key programs representing a combined \$35.9 billion, or 79 percent, of the Department's non-exempt discretionary funding. The total impact on each State would of course be much larger when all other programs are taken into account.

OMB recently determined that, under the terms of the Budget Control Act, discretionary and mandatory Pell Grant funding would be exempt from sequestration.

For many Department programs, it is difficult to estimate precisely the impact of sequestration on each State because the funding is awarded through competition or for other technical reasons. Below are data on the national impact on two of these programs.

TRIO Programs: TRIO programs provide competitive grants to institutions of higher education,

Arne Duncan, Secretary, Department of Education

Prepared testimony before the Senate Labor, Health and Human Services, and Education, and Related Agencies Appropriations Subcommittee April 24, 2012

"In a word, a large sequester could be devastating. It would jeopardize our Nation's ability to develop and support an educated, skilled workforce that can compete in the global economy.... For example, a 7.8 percent reduction in funding for large State formula grant programs that serve over 21 million students in highpoverty schools and 6.6 million students with special needs could force States, school districts, and schools to slash teacher salaries, lay off teachers, or reduce services to these needy children.... Because of the indiscriminate nature of a sequester, the story would be the same across all Department activities: we would no longer be able to provide essential Federal support that helps pay for the costs of educating students with disabilities, improving achievement for students from low-income families, turning around failing schools, advancing education reforms designed to help our kids compete in the global economy, supporting the students of military families, providing work-study jobs for postsecondary students, or helping parents pay for college."

public and private organizations, and high schools to help low-income, first generation students and students with disabilities access and complete college. They deliver a variety of services to students, including assistance in selecting and enrolling in college, tutoring,

counseling and career workshops. A cut of \$66 million could eliminate services to as many as 61,000 low-income students.

Gaining Early Awareness and Readiness for Undergraduate Programs (GEAR UP): GEAR UP provides competitive grants to States and partnerships of local education agencies, institutions of higher education, and community-based organizations to ensure low-income elementary and secondary school students are prepared for and enroll in postsecondary education. Grants support early intervention services, such as mentoring, tutoring, financial aid assistance, college campus visits and scholarships. A cut of nearly \$24 million could eliminate services to as many as 57,000 low-income students.

Title I Grants to Local Educational Agencies

Title I is the cornerstone Federal program for helping all students, especially those from disadvantaged backgrounds, meet high academic standards. More than 90 percent of the Nation's local educational agencies (LEAs) receive these funds, which are allocated by formula based largely on LEA family income levels.

1.8 Million

Fewer students served

For more information on Title I Grants to LEAs, click here: Title I

	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Fewer Schools Receiving Grant Funds	Fewer Students Served	Education Jobs Lost
Alabama	\$230,985,442	\$18,021,709	73	33,837	248
Alaska	\$37,233,204	\$2,080,759	16	2,449	29
Arizona	\$316,417,624	\$24,926,187	96	27,367	343
Arkansas	\$155,861,434	\$12,013,450	62	21,004	165
California	\$1,653,520,233	\$139,618,811	506	296,172	1,920
Colorado	\$147,752,993	\$13,482,192	59	18,491	185
Connecticut	\$105,079,994	\$9,128,434	43	9,361	126
Delaware	\$43,431,372	\$2,058,143	6	3,646	28
District of Columbia	\$46,617,745	\$2,635,653	10	3,705	36
Florida	\$735,494,836	\$65,829,655	162	118,166	905
Georgia	\$504,014,567	\$38,826,648	118	75,996	534
Hawaii	\$45,429,592	\$3,297,663	15	7,795	45
Idaho	\$55,341,836	\$4,809,693	35	7,166	66
Illinois	\$649,118,902	\$47,941,117	181	57,022	659
Indiana	\$263,971,239	\$21,486,916	72	18,901	295
lowa	\$84,226,145	\$7,665,341	58	8,991	105
Kansas	\$107,416,585	\$9,433,034	59	11,249	130
Kentucky	\$223,141,249	\$17,723,167	65	31,021	244
Louisiana	\$288,698,949	\$22,611,413	72	37,885	311
Maine	\$51,744,996	\$4,628,893	36	2,774	64
Maryland	\$189,891,427	\$15,399,925	33	12,983	212
Massachusetts	\$210,740,945	\$18,178,351	87	26,495	250
Michigan	\$538,020,939	\$38,966,953	142	43,427	536
Minnesota	\$157,485,439	\$12,932,780	70	13,698	178
Mississippi	\$188,720,038	\$13,076,285	49	26,744	180
Missouri	\$233,344,053	\$18,849,004	94	27,139	259
Montana	\$45,162,946	\$2,859,495	43	3,625	39
Nebraska	\$70,799,745	\$6,437,059	46	11,132	89
Nevada	\$106,466,536	\$9,650,385	14	15,228	133
New Hampshire	\$39,231,375	\$2,236,672	15	1,349	31
New Jersey	\$302,750,141	\$24,087,979	115	30,260	331
New Mexico	\$119,499,159	\$9,234,962	47	18,039	127

			Fewer		
			Schools	Fewer	
		FY 13	Receiving	Students	Education Jobs
	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Grant Funds	Served	Lost
New York	\$1,131,873,797	\$82,418,983	222	134,638	1,133
North Carolina	\$399,562,177	\$34,078,909	111	50,993	469
North Dakota	\$35,555,738	\$1,949,872	17	1,427	27
Ohio	\$588,161,695	\$43,633,138	168	58,246	600
Oklahoma	\$161,455,151	\$12,548,429	92	31,238	173
Oregon	\$146,664,001	\$12,944,562	52	17,780	178
Pennsylvania	\$574,388,686	\$43,166,671	136	45,781	594
Puerto Rico	\$481,347,715	\$26,891,474	81	27,878	370
Rhode Island	\$49,138,057	\$3,630,321	12	4,448	50
South Carolina	\$214,933,269	\$17,772,478	41	22,252	244
South Dakota	\$43,594,684	\$1,838,121	15	1,613	25
Tennessee	\$280,648,064	\$22,345,314	91	48,631	307
Texas	\$1,386,311,117	\$100,781,616	422	254,704	1,386
Utah	\$93,181,540	\$8,426,251	26	11,316	116
Vermont	\$34,500,778	\$1,895,900	13	2,821	26
Virginia	\$229,979,567	\$20,102,876	64	20,125	276
Washington	\$213,017,558	\$18,826,383	82	18,101	259
West Virginia	\$94,247,800	\$8,026,228	31	10,811	110
Wisconsin	\$227,547,885	\$17,755,173	92	20,856	244
Wyoming	\$33,627,421	\$1,799,426	10	1,186	25
American Samoa	\$11,017,839	\$890,056			
Guam	\$11,395,916	\$920,599			
Northern Mariana Islands	\$4,002,129	\$323,305			
Virgin Islands	\$14,805,192	\$1,196,012			
Indian set-aside (BIA)	\$98,903,655	\$7,989,757	14	4,122	110
Other (non-State allocations)	\$8,984,455	\$0			
Total	\$14,516,457,566	\$1,132,280,582	4,277	1,807,968	15,523

School Improvement Grants

SIG funding helps turn around persistently low-achieving schools across the Nation. The funds are allocated by formula to States, which award competitive grants to LEAs with failing schools.

\$41,617,031

not available for turning around Nation's lowest performing schools

Sequestration will deny 75 schools serving an estimated 33,441 students additional resources to implement significant turnaround plans.

For more information on the SIG program, click here: SIG

	FY 12	FY 13
	Funding	Sequester Cut
Alabama	\$8,125,392	\$633,780
Alaska	\$1,516,550	\$118,291
Arizona	\$10,482,548	\$817,639
Arkansas	\$5,382,593	\$419,842
California	\$61,828,852	\$4,822,650
Colorado	\$5,279,918	\$411,834
Connecticut	\$3,663,102	\$285,722
Delaware	\$1,484,496	\$115,791
District of Columbia	\$1,539,227	\$120,060
Florida	\$26,815,090	\$2,091,577
Georgia	\$17,231,799	\$1,344,080
Hawaii	\$1,606,273	\$125,289
Idaho	\$2,036,269	\$158,829
Illinois	\$22,223,783	\$1,733,455
Indiana	\$9,244,071	\$721,038
Iowa	\$3,034,352	\$236,679
Kansas	\$4,119,739	\$321,340
Kentucky	\$7,845,080	\$611,916
Louisiana	\$9,670,178	\$754,274
Maine	\$1,789,010	\$139,543
Maryland	\$6,821,529	\$532,080
Massachusetts	\$7,234,459	\$564,288
Michigan	\$17,801,726	\$1,388,535
Minnesota	\$5,509,059	\$429,706
Mississippi	\$6,188,167	\$482,677
Missouri	\$7,700,059	\$600,604
Montana	\$1,537,304	\$119,910
Nebraska	\$2,675,249	\$208,670
Nevada	\$3,824,945	\$298,345
New Hampshire	\$1,352,537	\$105,498

	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut
New Jersey	\$10,487,838	\$818,051
New Mexico	\$4,143,996	\$323,231
New York	\$37,591,640	\$2,932,148
North Carolina	\$14,390,384	\$1,122,450
North Dakota	\$1,217,324	\$94,952
Ohio	\$20,254,289	\$1,579,835
Oklahoma	\$5,581,750	\$435,376
Oregon	\$5,450,167	\$425,113
Pennsylvania	\$20,224,608	\$1,577,519
Puerto Rico	\$14,239,090	\$1,110,649
Rhode Island	\$1,663,220	\$129,731
South Carolina	\$7,403,291	\$577,457
South Dakota	\$1,513,181	\$118,028
Tennessee	\$9,873,902	\$770,164
Texas	\$49,720,712	\$3,878,215
Utah	\$3,404,851	\$265,579
Vermont	\$1,212,682	\$94,589
Virginia	\$7,743,099	\$603,962
Washington	\$7,865,587	\$613,515
West Virginia	\$3,329,332	\$259,688
Wisconsin	\$8,074,622	\$629,821
Wyoming	\$1,171,017	\$91,340
American Samoa	\$373,814	\$29,158
Guam	\$386,641	\$30,158
Northern Mariana Islands	\$135,784	\$10,591
Virgin Islands	\$502,311	\$39,180
Indian set-aside (BIA)	\$3,355,606	\$261,737
Other (non-State allocations)	\$26,677,584	\$2,080,852
Total	\$533,551,678	\$41,617,031

Improving Teacher Quality State Grants

Improving Teacher Quality State Grants is a formula-based program that assists States and LEAs in developing, supporting and retaining a high-quality workforce of educators. Research shows that high-quality teachers and school leaders are critically important for improving student achievement.

198,748

Fewer teachers receiving professional development

For more information on Improving Teacher Quality State Grants, click here: <u>Teacher Quality</u>

	FY 12	FY 13	Education	Students	Fewer Teachers Receiving Professional	Students
	Funding	Sequester Cut	Jobs Lost	Impacted	Development	Impacted
Alabama	\$38,660,157	\$3,197,904	18	284	3,371	53,161
Alaska	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	5	81	984	16,029
Arizona	\$38,320,791	\$4,210,702	24	498	4,438	92,089
Arkansas	\$23,383,150	\$1,941,823	11	142	2,047	26,406
California	\$270,253,991	\$22,736,783	129	2,554	23,967	474,547
Colorado	\$27,122,152	\$2,448,943	14	238	2,581	43,800
Connecticut	\$22,557,047	\$1,444,001	8	104	1,522	19,695
Delaware	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	5	73	984	14,445
District of Columbia	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	5	59	984	11,670
Florida	\$109,847,566	\$10,167,198	58	831	10,717	153,575
Georgia	\$64,203,436	\$6,488,463	37	532	6,839	98,413
Hawaii	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	5	79	984	15,459
Idaho	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	5	91	984	17,889
Illinois	\$98,761,286	\$7,043,483	40	608	7,425	112,786
Indiana	\$41,589,412	\$3,775,208	21	353	3,979	66,887
Iowa	\$18,835,921	\$1,394,206	8	110	1,470	20,168
Kansas	\$19,284,937	\$1,478,490	8	109	1,558	21,298
Kentucky	\$37,816,656	\$2,704,191	15	243	2,850	46,170
Louisiana	\$54,186,525	\$3,059,217	17	237	3,225	44,892
Maine	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	5	58	984	11,405
Maryland	\$34,862,715	\$2,365,034	13	189	2,493	36,173
Massachusetts	\$43,677,504	\$2,630,770	15	205	2,773	37,962
Michigan	\$95,607,474	\$5,879,320	33	587	6,197	110,245
Minnesota	\$33,021,541	\$2,411,692	14	222	2,542	40,265
Mississippi	\$35,696,566	\$2,357,893	13	193	2,485	36,977
Missouri	\$41,651,914	\$3,206,622	18	244	3,380	45,765
Montana	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	5	67	984	13,264
Nebraska	\$11,770,611	\$933,150	5	66	984	13,058
Nevada	\$12,431,038	\$1,524,329	9	175	1,607	31,192
New Hampshire	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	5	64	984	12,526
New Jersey	\$54,955,531	\$3,866,605	22	266	4,076	49,360

	FV 12	FY 13	Edwartian	Churdonto.	Fewer Teachers Receiving Professional	Chudanta
	FY 12		Education	Students		Students
Name Name	Funding	Sequester Cut	Jobs Lost	Impacted	Development	Impacted
New Mexico	\$19,147,373	\$1,493,398	8	118	1,574	23,169
New York	\$195,517,680	\$10,331,876	59	760	10,891	140,276
North Carolina	\$53,878,382	\$5,875,340	33	466	6,193	87,445
North Dakota	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	5	57	984	11,178
Ohio	\$90,808,736	\$6,699,181	38	602	7,062	111,862
Oklahoma	\$27,960,275	\$2,360,206	13	200	2,488	38,241
Oregon	\$23,565,884	\$2,016,339	11	223	2,125	43,053
Pennsylvania	\$98,148,572	\$6,171,619	35	477	6,505	88,728
Puerto Rico	\$74,162,414	\$4,673,886	27	341	4,927	62,179
Rhode Island	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	5	64	984	12,566
South Carolina	\$30,487,767	\$2,848,444	16	246	3,003	46,216
South Dakota	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	5	66	984	13,058
Tennessee	\$41,694,436	\$3,994,675	23	342	4,211	62,660
Texas	\$200,179,559	\$18,515,903	105	1,529	19,518	284,182
Utah	\$16,138,221	\$1,678,251	10	223	1,769	39,466
Vermont	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	5	52	984	10,302
Virginia	\$43,066,713	\$3,420,772	19	334	3,606	63,393
Washington	\$39,717,936	\$3,260,985	19	368	3,437	66,575
West Virginia	\$20,417,745	\$1,014,375	6	84	1,069	14,891
Wisconsin	\$39,886,313	\$2,877,876	16	239	3,034	45,298
Wyoming	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	5	62	984	12,103
American Samoa	\$2,845,225	\$260,963	1	15	275	4,122
Guam	\$4,373,576	\$312,530	2	30	329	4,932
Northern Mariana	\$1,360,068	\$114,525	1	15	121	1,814
Islands						
Virgin Islands	\$3,692,303	\$269,133	2	22	284	3,087
Indian set-aside	\$12,271,172	\$957,151	5	75	1,009	15,125
(BIA)						
Other (non-State	\$49,331,345	\$3,847,845	0	0	0	0
allocations)						
Total	\$2,466,567,300	\$192,392,250	1,064	16,572	198,748	3,093,492

21st Century Community Learning Centers

The 21st Century Community Learning Centers program enables States to provide funds on

a competitive basis to local communities for the purpose of establishing expanded learning opportunities for students, through before- and after-school programs, summer school, and extended school year programs. Such programs can provide students with deeper learning and enrichment opportunities and safe environments for working families.

145,180

fewer students served

For more information on the 21st Century Community Learning Centers program, click here: 21st Century Learning Centers

				Fewer
		FY 13	Fewer	Students
	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Centers	Served
Alabama	\$17,422,148	\$1,358,928	11	881
Alaska	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	4	378
Arizona	\$24,198,421	\$1,887,476	16	4,454
Arkansas	\$11,915,040	\$929,373	9	1,190
California	\$124,077,384	\$9,678,035	71	37,349
Colorado	\$11,717,063	\$913,931	6	1,175
Connecticut	\$8,021,705	\$625,693	7	949
Delaware	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	4	295
District of Columbia	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	3	341
Florida	\$58,059,259	\$4,528,622	26	5,107
Georgia	\$40,361,648	\$3,148,208	23	2,817
Hawaii	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	6	1,082
Idaho	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	6	507
Illinois	\$50,297,549	\$3,923,209	28	4,186
Indiana	\$19,490,325	\$1,520,245	18	2,500
Iowa	\$5,956,271	\$464,589	4	477
Kansas	\$8,648,128	\$674,554	3	470
Kentucky	\$17,355,104	\$1,353,698	12	2,472
Louisiana	\$21,441,365	\$1,672,426	17	3,676
Maine	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	6	710
Maryland	\$14,262,844	\$1,112,502	10	934
Massachusetts	\$16,482,734	\$1,285,653	15	1,425
Michigan	\$41,284,256	\$3,220,172	27	3,631
Minnesota	\$12,439,164	\$970,255	8	1,683
Mississippi	\$14,433,678	\$1,125,827	16	1,634
Missouri	\$18,987,498	\$1,481,025	12	1,410
Montana	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	11	1,275
Nebraska	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	8	1,167
Nevada	\$7,643,861	\$596,221	5	1,269

	EV 13 Eunding	FY 13	Fewer Centers	Fewer Students Served
New Hampshire	FY 12 Funding \$5,643,199	Sequester Cut \$440,170	Centers 5	738
New Jersey	\$22,798,466	\$1,778,281	9	1,213
New Mexico	\$8,729,513	\$680,902	9	1,060
New York	\$87,348,119	\$6,813,152	39	7,225
North Carolina	\$30,382,826	\$2,369,860	45	3,154
North Dakota	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	6	654
Ohio	\$44,561,817	\$3,475,822	31	3,312
Oklahoma	\$11,863,563	\$925,358	8	1,469
Oregon	\$11,468,489	\$894,542	10	2,084
Pennsylvania	\$41,145,417	\$3,209,342	30	2,925
Puerto Rico	\$38,768,439	\$3,023,938	12	1,395
Rhode Island	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	5	1,160
South Carolina	\$17,183,734	\$1,340,331	17	1,459
South Dakota	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	5	960
Tennessee	\$21,168,384	\$1,651,133	22	2,558
Texas	\$104,440,061	\$8,146,324	57	15,652
Utah	\$6,287,988	\$490,463	6	1,671
Vermont	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	9	1,150
Virginia	\$18,840,833	\$1,469,585	12	2,019
Washington	\$16,504,291	\$1,287,335	14	1,855
West Virginia	\$7,098,334	\$553,670	12	1,230
Wisconsin	\$16,549,247	\$1,290,841	16	3,817
Wyoming	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	8	973
American Samoa	\$782,574	\$61,040		
Guam	\$958,862	\$74,791		
Northern Mariana Islands	\$307,597	\$23,992		
Virgin Islands	\$1,051,582	\$82,023		
Indian set-aside (BIA)	\$8,416,117	\$656,459		
Other (non-State allocations)	\$11,516,732	\$898,305		
Total	\$1,151,673,216	\$89,830,511	777	145,180

Impact Aid

Impact Aid provides formula-based grants to more than 1,000 school districts throughout

the Nation. These funds offset the additional costs or lost revenue associated with educating students who have a parent on active military duty, reside on Indian lands or have some other connection to the federal government that either lowers the local tax base or increases the number of students served by the school district.

\$89,976,095

less for impact aid schools

For more information on Impact Aid, click here: Impact Aid

	FY 12	FY 13	Fewer Teachers Supported by
	Funding	Sequester Cut	Funding
Alabama	\$2,705,695	\$211,044	3
Alaska	\$141,678,576	\$11,050,929	166
Arizona	\$175,235,404	\$13,668,362	205
Arkansas	\$368,334	\$28,730	0
California	\$63,502,594	\$4,953,202	74
Colorado	\$18,994,093	\$1,481,539	22
Connecticut	\$4,281,262	\$333,939	5
Delaware	\$22,276	\$1,738	0
District of Columbia	\$944,414	\$73,665	1
Florida	\$5,668,284	\$442,126	7
Georgia	\$21,767,951	\$1,697,901	25
Hawaii	\$45,968,975	\$3,585,580	54
Idaho	\$5,840,985	\$455,597	7
Illinois	\$13,850,466	\$1,080,336	16
Indiana	\$115,435	\$9,004	0
Iowa	\$179,534	\$14,003	0
Kansas	\$26,712,251	\$2,083,555	31
Kentucky	\$816,331	\$63,674	1
Louisiana	\$8,433,038	\$657,777	10
Maine	\$2,014,830	\$157,157	2
Maryland	\$5,959,299	\$464,825	7
Massachusetts	\$225,606	\$17,597	0
Michigan	\$4,185,118	\$326,439	5
Minnesota	\$19,950,526	\$1,556,141	23
Mississippi	\$2,114,002	\$164,892	2
Missouri	\$20,641,880	\$1,610,066	24
Montana	\$43,190,856	\$3,368,887	51
Nebraska	\$17,750,815	\$1,384,564	21
Nevada	\$3,044,627	\$237,480	4
New Hampshire	\$5,606	\$437	0
New Jersey	\$11,278,274	\$879,705	13

			Fewer Teachers
	FY 12	FY 13	Supported by
	Funding	Sequester Cut	Funding
New Mexico	\$95,378,838	\$7,439,549	112
New York	\$34,145,761	\$2,663,370	40
North Carolina	\$15,393,777	\$1,200,715	18
North Dakota	\$26,846,455	\$2,094,023	31
Ohio	\$1,459,963	\$113,877	2
Oklahoma	\$35,182,707	\$2,744,251	41
Oregon	\$3,393,286	\$264,676	4
Pennsylvania	\$855,609	\$66,737	1
Puerto Rico	\$1,227,086	\$95,713	1
Rhode Island	\$1,528,035	\$119,187	2
South Carolina	\$1,505,771	\$117,450	2
South Dakota	\$51,490,604	\$4,016,268	60
Tennessee	\$3,642,989	\$284,154	4
Texas	\$100,669,130	\$7,852,192	118
Utah	\$8,117,466	\$633,162	9
Vermont	\$6,707	\$523	0
Virginia	\$35,523,961	\$2,770,869	42
Washington	\$42,689,912	\$3,329,813	50
West Virginia	\$10,576	\$825	0
Wisconsin	\$13,119,215	\$1,023,299	15
Wyoming	\$13,768,991	\$1,073,982	16
American Samoa	\$0	\$0	0
Guam	\$0	\$0	0
Northern Mariana Islands	\$0	\$0	0
Virgin Islands	\$135,506	\$10,569	0
Indian set-aside (BIA)	\$0	\$0	0
Other (non-State allocations)	\$0	\$0	0
Total	\$1,153,539,682	\$89,976,095	1,350

Special Education Grants to States

The Special Education Grants to States program authorized under section 611 of the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act helps States and local communities meet the excess costs of providing special education and related services to children with disabilities. Most of these funds are provided to LEAs. More than 35 years ago, the Federal Government committed to pay 40 percent of such costs, but now provides only 16 percent.

10,899

Educators not supported by federal funds

States are required to provide a free and appropriate public education to students with disabilities, so decreased Federal revenue means that State and local revenue will need to cover required costs.

For more information on Special Education Grants to States, click here: Special Education

			Fewer Jobs
	FY 12	FY 13	Supported by
_	Funding	Sequester Cut	Funding
Alabama	\$181,561,826	\$14,096,777	170
Alaska	\$36,471,208	\$3,034,178	37
Arizona	\$188,005,122	\$15,875,179	192
Arkansas	\$111,979,248	\$8,906,480	107
California	\$1,224,661,066	\$99,380,923	1,199
Colorado	\$154,234,781	\$12,819,778	155
Connecticut	\$132,768,017	\$9,983,876	120
Delaware	\$34,446,453	\$2,908,663	35
District of Columbia	\$17,319,779	\$1,462,485	18
Florida	\$631,152,474	\$49,159,935	593
Georgia	\$328,077,843	\$27,603,658	333
Hawaii	\$39,851,841	\$3,218,489	39
Idaho	\$55,221,261	\$4,530,393	55
Illinois	\$505,651,259	\$38,986,222	471
Indiana	\$257,576,165	\$19,569,301	236
lowa	\$121,910,726	\$9,124,289	110
Kansas	\$106,692,635	\$8,303,629	100
Kentucky	\$157,888,110	\$12,156,980	147
Louisiana	\$188,962,577	\$15,419,403	186
Maine	\$54,641,461	\$4,089,587	49
Maryland	\$199,916,833	\$15,367,344	185
Massachusetts	\$283,465,895	\$21,215,727	256
Michigan	\$399,883,942	\$32,063,707	387
Minnesota	\$189,532,481	\$14,545,082	176
Mississippi	\$119,980,160	\$9,682,672	117

			Fewer Jobs
	FY 12	FY 13	Supported by
	Funding	Sequester Cut	Funding
Missouri	\$226,829,933	\$17,016,801	205
Montana	\$37,221,455	\$3,034,178	37
Nebraska	\$74,564,188	\$5,580,684	67
Nevada	\$70,702,984	\$5,970,170	72
New Hampshire	\$47,389,192	\$3,553,798	43
New Jersey	\$360,945,645	\$27,014,623	326
New Mexico	\$91,005,697	\$6,885,437	83
New York	\$758,002,911	\$57,518,042	694
North Carolina	\$326,077,875	\$26,524,890	320
North Dakota	\$27,970,106	\$2,361,800	29
Ohio	\$436,958,357	\$34,797,635	420
Oklahoma	\$147,674,175	\$11,543,144	139
Oregon	\$128,760,236	\$10,075,163	122
Pennsylvania	\$426,427,814	\$33,805,753	408
Rhode Island	\$43,668,156	\$3,268,300	39
South Carolina	\$176,828,357	\$13,571,439	164
South Dakota	\$33,319,673	\$2,813,518	34
Tennessee	\$236,469,821	\$18,509,376	223
Texas	\$980,678,753	\$80,678,969	974
Utah	\$109,453,830	\$8,969,599	108
Vermont	\$26,968,524	\$2,277,226	27
Virginia	\$281,475,855	\$21,943,001	265
Washington	\$220,953,409	\$17,789,581	215
West Virginia	\$75,837,277	\$5,675,967	69
Wisconsin	\$207,862,974	\$15,964,667	193
Wyoming	\$28,292,653	\$2,389,036	29
American Samoa	\$6,358,510	\$61,452	1
Guam	\$14,098,659	\$136,257	2
Northern Mariana Islands	\$4,831,832	\$46,697	1
Puerto Rico	\$114,923,374	\$9,704,146	117
Virgin Islands	\$8,960,866	\$86,602	1
Freely Associated States	\$6,579,306	\$0	0
Department of the Interior	\$92,909,676	\$0	0
Other	\$25,000,000	\$0	0
Totals	\$11,577,855,236	\$903,072,708	10,899

Special Education Preschool State Grants

The Special Education Preschool State Grants program authorized under section 619 of the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act provides formula-based grants to States that support high-quality early childhood education for children with disabilities ages 3-5. Most of these funds are provided to LEAs and education service agencies.

351

Education jobs not supported by federal funds

For more information on Special Education Preschool Grants, click here: Preschool

	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Fewer Jobs Supported by Funding
Alabama	\$5,485,537	\$420,358	5
Alaska	\$1,237,190	\$96,150	1
Arizona	\$5,233,837	\$454,072	5
Arkansas	\$5,261,053	\$391,710	5
California	\$37,657,903	\$3,233,960	39
Colorado	\$4,852,632	\$374,961	5
Connecticut	\$4,810,505	\$358,164	4
Delaware	\$1,230,715	\$95,853	1
District of Columbia	\$238,633	\$24,263	0
Florida	\$18,101,998	\$1,392,281	17
Georgia	\$9,597,428	\$770,585	9
Hawaii	\$973,364	\$88,085	1
Idaho	\$2,144,602	\$159,675	2
Illinois	\$17,308,047	\$1,299,511	16
Indiana	\$8,727,260	\$649,785	8
lowa	\$3,914,752	\$291,471	4
Kansas	\$4,250,493	\$316,469	4
Kentucky	\$10,016,825	\$745,798	9
Louisiana	\$6,349,379	\$483,557	6
Maine	\$2,464,993	\$183,531	2
Maryland	\$6,542,419	\$494,352	6
Massachusetts	\$9,701,776	\$722,342	9
Michigan	\$12,310,135	\$939,274	11
Minnesota	\$7,285,511	\$542,441	7
Mississippi	\$4,145,779	\$311,218	4
Missouri	\$5,875,290	\$473,421	6
Montana	\$1,158,199	\$92,528	1
Nebraska	\$2,212,223	\$166,753	2
Nevada	\$2,195,571	\$180,990	2
New Hampshire	\$1,527,855	\$113,756	1
New Jersey	\$11,158,879	\$830,831	10

	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Fewer Jobs Supported by Funding
New Mexico	\$3,126,461	\$232,779	3
New York	\$33,100,968	\$2,465,252	30
North Carolina	\$11,094,802	\$826,061	10
North Dakota	\$789,830	\$75,676	1
Ohio	\$12,270,992	\$978,590	12
Oklahoma	\$3,563,976	\$298,390	4
Oregon	\$3,778,956	\$298,383	4
Pennsylvania	\$13,699,570	\$1,038,166	13
Rhode Island	\$1,639,323	\$122,055	1
South Carolina	\$7,003,167	\$521,418	6
South Dakota	\$1,437,077	\$106,996	1
Tennessee	\$6,750,220	\$515,583	6
Texas	\$22,325,688	\$1,952,535	24
Utah	\$3,491,122	\$268,163	3
Vermont	\$840,327	\$77,986	1
Virginia	\$8,952,199	\$666,532	8
Washington	\$8,011,726	\$596,511	7
West Virginia	\$3,416,814	\$254,398	3
Wisconsin	\$9,289,944	\$691,680	8
Wyoming	\$1,033,251	\$86,812	1
American Samoa	\$0	\$0	0
Guam	\$0	\$0	0
Northern Mariana Islands	\$0	\$0	0
Puerto Rico	\$3,058,171	\$294,223	4
Virgin Islands	\$0	\$0	0
Freely Associated States	\$0	\$0	0
Department of the Interior	\$0	\$0	0
Total	\$372,645,367	\$29,066,339	351

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families support statewide systems of early intervention services for children from birth through age 2 and their families. Funds are provided by formula to each State.

26,949

Fewer children served

For more information on Special Education Grants for Infants and Families, click here: <u>Infants</u> and <u>Families</u>

	FY 12	FY 13	Fewer Infants and Toddlers
	Funding	Sequester Cut	Served
Alabama	\$6,160,058	\$482,091	242
Alaska	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	55
Arizona	\$10,077,722	\$788,757	415
Arkansas	\$4,004,782	\$313,428	252
California	\$54,039,265	\$4,229,182	2,407
Colorado	\$7,091,150	\$554,975	422
Connecticut	\$4,052,879	\$317,207	352
Delaware	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	70
District of Columbia	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	31
Florida	\$22,745,155	\$1,780,055	1,030
Georgia	\$14,618,917	\$1,144,103	471
Hawaii	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	151
Idaho	\$2,457,525	\$192,319	136
Illinois	\$17,470,882	\$1,367,356	1,425
Indiana	\$8,684,021	\$679,643	788
lowa	\$3,995,029	\$312,669	282
Kansas	\$4,053,473	\$317,235	309
Kentucky	\$5,615,768	\$439,503	363
Louisiana	\$6,459,881	\$505,465	368
Maine	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	73
Maryland	\$7,464,085	\$584,120	681
Massachusetts	\$7,508,214	\$587,624	1,187
Michigan	\$11,956,416	\$935,814	813
Minnesota	\$7,131,880	\$558,148	392
Mississippi	\$4,409,878	\$345,129	185
Missouri	\$7,909,044	\$618,991	355
Montana	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	57
Nebraska	\$2,659,318	\$208,115	127
Nevada	\$3,972,105	\$310,862	183
New Hampshire	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	142
New Jersey	\$10,815,217	\$846,445	828
New Mexico	\$2,970,033	\$232,432	404

			Fewer
			Infants and
	FY 12	FY 13	Toddlers
<u> </u>	Funding	Sequester Cut	Served
New York	\$24,077,185	\$1,884,294	2,425
North Carolina	\$13,005,735	\$1,017,857	770
North Dakota	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	73
Ohio	\$14,423,420	\$1,128,885	1,164
Oklahoma	\$5,347,542	\$418,509	217
Oregon	\$4,859,147	\$380,290	230
Pennsylvania	\$14,524,309	\$1,136,701	1,358
Rhode Island	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	145
South Carolina	\$6,094,359	\$476,942	362
South Dakota	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	87
Tennessee	\$8,361,277	\$654,346	317
Texas	\$40,318,862	\$3,155,376	2,261
Utah	\$5,426,252	\$424,666	265
Vermont	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	62
Virginia	\$10,434,010	\$816,563	577
Washington	\$8,832,740	\$691,210	438
West Virginia	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	192
Wisconsin	\$7,127,800	\$557,850	480
Wyoming	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	90
Puerto Rico	\$4,727,814	\$369,996	407
AMERICAN SAMOA	\$592,157	\$46,188	5
GUAM	\$1,448,962	\$113,019	13
NORTHERN MARIANAS	\$454,283	\$35,434	4
VIRGIN ISLANDS	\$772,385	\$60,246	11
BIE	\$5,342,271	\$303,032	
TOTAL	\$442,709,694	\$34,531,356	26,949

English Language Acquisition State Grants

English Language Acquisition State Grants help English language learners and recent immigrant students learn English and become proficient in academic content standards. Not less than 95 percent of the funding is passed on to the local level, primarily to LEAs.

350,327

Fewer students served

For more information on English Language Acquisition State Grants, click here: English Language

Fower English

			Fewer English
	FY 12	FY 13	Language
	Funding	Sequester Cut	Learners Served
Alabama	\$3,881,821	\$305,814	1,468
Alaska	\$1,056,803	\$83,256	1,211
Arizona	\$18,302,619	\$1,441,903	8,770
Arkansas	\$3,112,455	\$245,203	2,105
California	\$161,603,338	\$12,731,312	113,574
Colorado	\$9,901,318	\$780,038	8,381
Connecticut	\$5,765,202	\$454,190	2,363
Delaware	\$1,230,843	\$96,967	545
District of Columbia	\$778,577	\$61,338	372
Florida	\$43,010,932	\$3,388,455	19,460
Georgia	\$15,210,575	\$1,198,308	5,815
Hawaii	\$3,498,901	\$275,648	1,412
Idaho	\$1,947,808	\$153,450	1,225
Illinois	\$28,373,428	\$2,235,294	12,079
Indiana	\$8,309,518	\$654,634	3,764
Iowa	\$3,215,751	\$253,340	1,649
Kansas	\$4,095,020	\$322,610	2,548
Kentucky	\$3,712,059	\$292,441	1,765
Louisiana	\$3,057,371	\$240,864	986
Maine	\$720,004	\$56,723	336
Maryland	\$10,000,845	\$787,879	3,906
Massachusetts	\$13,035,143	\$1,026,925	3,479
Michigan	\$10,570,367	\$832,746	5,035
Minnesota	\$8,589,712	\$676,708	5,078
Mississippi	\$1,642,315	\$129,384	372
Missouri	\$5,065,989	\$399,105	1,312
Montana	\$510,659	\$10,659	28
Nebraska	\$2,667,028	\$210,111	1,606
Nevada	\$8,798,885	\$693,187	6,786
New Hampshire	\$930,829	\$73,332	288
New Jersey	\$21,706,023	\$1,710,027	4,255
New Mexico	\$4,047,474	\$318,865	4,512
New York	\$55,532,684	\$4,374,934	18,227
North Carolina	\$15,381,023	\$1,211,736	8,685
	•		

			Fewer English
	FY 12	FY 13	Language
	Funding	Sequester Cut	Learners Served
North Dakota	\$507,000	\$7,000	47
Ohio	\$9,599,078	\$756,228	3,118
Oklahoma	\$4,499,197	\$354,453	2,649
Oregon	\$7,668,179	\$604,108	4,141
Pennsylvania	\$14,209,092	\$1,119,410	2,326
Rhode Island	\$2,437,015	\$191,991	515
South Carolina	\$4,468,526	\$352,036	2,463
South Dakota	\$738,386	\$58,171	278
Tennessee	\$5,669,671	\$446,664	2,380
Texas	\$101,415,375	\$7,989,629	57,158
Utah	\$4,813,381	\$379,204	3,639
Vermont	\$504,288	\$4,288	11
Virginia	\$11,624,874	\$915,822	7,682
Washington	\$17,374,274	\$1,368,767	7,291
West Virginia	\$610,453	\$48,092	120
Wisconsin	\$6,611,998	\$520,901	3,111
Wyoming	\$500,000	\$0	0
American Samoa	\$959,034	\$74,804	
Guam	\$1,435,837	\$111,996	
Northern Mariana Islands	\$1,203,260	\$93,854	
Puerto Rico	\$3,379,468	\$265,549	
Virgin Islands	\$62,587	\$4,882	
Indian set-aside (BIA)	\$5,000,000	\$0	
Other (non-State allocations)	\$47,589,336	\$3,711,968	
Total	\$732,143,628	\$57,107,203	350,327

State Grants for Career and Technical Education

State Grants for Career and Technical Education provide students in high schools, technical schools, and community colleges with core academic and employability skills as well as job-specific technical training. The program helps the United States compete in the 21st century economy by preparing students for employment in high-demand fields such as health

1,133,981

Fewer students served

employment in high-demand fields such as healthcare, renewable energy, science, technology, engineering, and mathematics.

For more information on Career and Technical Education, click here: <u>Career and Technical Education</u>

			Fewer
	FY 12	FY 13	Students
	Funding	Sequester Cut	Served
Alabama	\$19,175,065	\$0*	
Alaska	\$4,214,921	\$0*	
Arizona	\$24,305,238	\$4,602,655	60,998
Arkansas	\$11,421,660	\$17,865	309
California	\$123,513,546	\$15,327,624	331,676
Colorado	\$15,419,857	\$2,020,289	17,500
Connecticut	\$9,403,428	\$1,048,689	14,757
Delaware	\$4,681,061	\$365,123	2,829
District of Columbia	\$4,214,921	\$0*	
Florida	\$61,373,632	\$11,622,253	99,453
Georgia	\$37,580,242	\$7,116,526	86,898
Hawaii	\$5,523,624	\$430,842	2,782
Idaho	\$6,394,899	\$395,378	5,889
Illinois	\$40,924,618	\$1,990,444	24,919
Indiana	\$25,465,153	\$1,777,234	8,535
Iowa	\$11,963,946	\$0*	
Kansas	\$10,245,408	\$0*	
Kentucky	\$17,905,647	\$0*	
Louisiana	\$21,041,943	\$0*	
Maine	\$5,523,624	\$430,842	1,136
Maryland	\$15,487,207	\$674,900	7,184
Massachusetts	\$17,849,432	\$525,510	3,161
Michigan	\$38,708,045	\$3,692,571	24,013
Minnesota	\$16,684,637	\$0*	
Mississippi	\$13,363,550	\$0*	
Missouri	\$21,575,129	\$635,309	4,913
Montana	\$5,202,584	\$290,425	987
Nebraska	\$6,816,893	\$0*	
Nevada	\$9,226,209	\$1,747,157	17,969

	FY 12	FY 13	Fewer Students
	Funding	Sequester Cut	Served
New Hampshire	\$5,523,624	\$430,842	1,475
New Jersey	\$22,566,330	\$1,536,142	12,366
New Mexico	\$8,198,470	\$181,048	1,885
New York	\$52,736,100	\$1,374,564	7,024
North Carolina	\$35,567,554	\$6,735,386	130,220
North Dakota	\$4,214,921	\$0*	
Ohio	\$42,750,001	\$0*	
Oklahoma	\$15,094,180	\$0*	
Oregon	\$13,408,089	\$998,023	12,113
Pennsylvania	\$42,365,869	\$1,643,091	5,673
Rhode Island	\$5,523,624	\$430,842	2,006
South Carolina	\$18,678,722	\$2,044,020	26,891
South Dakota	\$4,214,921	\$0*	
Tennessee	\$23,638,770	\$2,181,612	18,933
Texas	\$92,218,972	\$11,535,379	155,876
Utah	\$12,045,788	\$550,549	6,500
Vermont	\$4,214,921	\$0*	
Virginia	\$24,011,928	\$764,914	11,195
Washington	\$20,629,135	\$1,044,891	25,681
West Virginia	\$8,428,617	\$0*	
Wisconsin	\$20,241,685	\$0*	
Wyoming	\$4,214,921	\$0*	
American Samoa	\$336,170	\$26,221	
Guam	\$633,921	\$49,446	236
Northern Mariana Islands	\$336,170	\$26,221	
Puerto Rico	\$18,458,484	\$0*	
Virgin Islands	\$573,136	\$5,602	
Indian set-aside (BIA)	\$14,037,878	\$1,094,954	
Other (non-State allocations)	\$2,961,254	\$230,978	
Total	\$1,123,030,274	\$87,596,361	1,133,981

^{*}No reduction because of "hold harmless" provision in authorizing statute.

Federal Work Study

Federal Work Study (FWS) programs provide funding to colleges and universities to help low- and middle-income undergraduate and graduate students pay for postsecondary education through part-time employment at their college or university, public agency, private company, or nonprofit organization. The program helps leverage additional resources for student financial aid by requiring participating

51,577

Fewer students receive aid

institutions or employers to contribute at least 25 percent of the student's part-time earnings. More than 680,000 students will receive FWS funding during academic year 2012-2013.

For more information on the FWS program, click here: FWS

			Fewer
	FY 12	FY 13	Students
	Funding	Sequester Cut	Receiving Aid
Alabama	\$15,006,608	\$800,352	432
Alaska	\$703,125	\$33,224	15
Arizona	\$10,545,011	\$1,014,556	513
Arkansas	\$8,122,911	\$246,704	170
California	\$104,833,927	\$10,235,616	5,751
Colorado	\$12,694,352	\$1,179,553	664
Connecticut	\$11,462,369	\$843,929	735
Delaware	\$1,237,545	\$76,845	82
District of Columbia	\$12,037,983	\$1,501,355	793
Florida	\$39,624,663	\$5,137,287	2,646
Georgia	\$20,394,307	\$2,280,920	1,384
Hawaii	\$1,559,055	\$11,876	7
Idaho	\$2,134,825	\$66,405	61
Illinois	\$53,293,393	\$6,749,961	4,131
Indiana	\$19,919,210	\$2,048,632	1,599
Iowa	\$15,156,005	\$1,640,931	1,588
Kansas	\$8,384,666	\$280,370	213
Kentucky	\$16,101,027	\$1,171,259	735
Louisiana	\$12,879,456	\$262,366	167
Maine	\$8,018,504	\$108,238	86
Maryland	\$13,588,371	\$1,106,023	680
Massachusetts	\$44,457,388	\$1,460,815	1,246
Michigan	\$32,150,900	\$2,799,486	2,031
Minnesota	\$19,628,744	\$1,063,743	786
Mississippi	\$11,379,559	\$374,165	234
Missouri	\$22,170,124	\$1,806,746	1,166
Montana	\$2,694,540	\$21,167	16
Nebraska	\$5,032,534	\$273,641	235

			Fewer
	FY 12	FY 13	Students
	Funding	Sequester Cut	Receiving Aid
Nevada	\$2,471,415	\$338,841	160
New Hampshire	\$5,942,187	\$171,942	197
New Jersey	\$19,462,636	\$1,410,625	1,007
New Mexico	\$6,141,396	\$157,762	74
New York	\$93,432,571	\$8,629,416	6,469
North Carolina	\$22,543,424	\$1,787,451	1,388
North Dakota	\$2,902,231	\$2,066	2
Ohio	\$40,782,263	\$3,229,660	2,260
Oklahoma	\$10,630,231	\$486,810	278
Oregon	\$12,445,918	\$506,341	432
Pennsylvania	\$56,420,705	\$4,139,531	3,564
Puerto Rico	\$17,567,597	\$732,566	614
Rhode Island	\$8,587,036	\$464,145	433
South Carolina	\$12,240,581	\$654,046	428
South Dakota	\$3,925,914	\$29,509	21
Tennessee	\$17,161,043	\$1,506,006	1,116
Texas	\$50,359,959	\$3,840,267	2,265
Utah	\$4,728,229	\$229,863	124
Vermont	\$5,983,276	\$141,482	154
Virginia	\$18,058,926	\$1,747,482	1,314
Washington	\$14,190,811	\$451,436	283
West Virginia	\$5,599,905	\$115,455	98
Wisconsin	\$17,921,179	\$712,519	652
Wyoming	\$1,047,615	\$75,918	59
American Samoa	\$62,233	\$15,947	13
Guam	\$587,931	\$0	0
Northern Mariana Islands	\$35,004	\$7,944	6
Virgin Islands	\$95,715	\$0	0
Freely Associated States	\$142,967	\$0	0
Total	\$976,682,000	\$76,181,196	51,577

Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grants

Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grants (SEOG) are allocated by formula to qualifying postsecondary institutions to provide grants to undergraduate students with exceptional financial need. The program helps leverage additional resources for student financial aid by requiring participating institutions to contribute at least 25 percent of the student's award. Nearly 1.4 million students will receive SEOG awards during academic year 2012-2013.

110,543

Fewer students receiving aid

For more information on the SEOG program, click here: **SEOG**

			Fewer
		FY 13	Students
	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Receiving Aid
Alabama	\$12,108,313	\$1,005,387	1,466
Alaska	\$802,042	\$40,816	131
Arizona	\$18,118,645	\$2,298,810	3,609
Arkansas	\$4,634,089	\$328,233	589
California	\$76,895,168	\$6,691,712	14,976
Colorado	\$10,253,259	\$1,063,426	1,822
Connecticut	\$8,665,316	\$525,228	850
Delaware	\$1,529,480	\$89,087	232
District of Columbia	\$7,182,246	\$819,296	787
Florida	\$35,269,137	\$4,271,140	9,747
Georgia	\$17,123,929	\$1,964,406	3,882
Hawaii	\$1,470,529	\$32,467	40
Idaho	\$1,900,176	\$103,941	269
Illinois	\$38,844,609	\$3,553,069	5,120
Indiana	\$15,768,634	\$1,591,817	3,385
lowa	\$13,628,278	\$1,693,005	3,698
Kansas	\$5,340,298	\$209,727	477
Kentucky	\$9,700,867	\$1,182,740	2,660
Louisiana	\$7,034,767	\$393,711	840
Maine	\$6,631,777	\$52,141	82
Maryland	\$10,215,455	\$597,770	1,193
Massachusetts	\$27,966,051	\$657,068	903
Michigan	\$25,907,754	\$1,883,685	3,885
Minnesota	\$16,812,380	\$906,796	1,431
Mississippi	\$7,765,298	\$443,589	797
Missouri	\$13,011,578	\$1,066,090	1,997
Montana	\$1,621,692	\$64,945	119
Nebraska	\$3,653,454	\$152,796	279
Nevada	\$2,139,378	\$267,991	406
New Hampshire	\$4,747,177	\$113,193	194

			Fewer
		FY 13	Students
<u>-</u>	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Receiving Aid
New Jersey	\$15,465,514	\$1,208,458	2,311
New Mexico	\$3,638,643	\$158,846	251
New York	\$56,545,543	\$4,030,823	7,048
North Carolina	\$16,680,570	\$1,235,363	1,794
North Dakota	\$2,688,347	\$4,485	9
Ohio	\$30,223,375	\$2,572,210	5,181
Oklahoma	\$6,811,325	\$394,556	714
Oregon	\$10,039,443	\$235,562	377
Pennsylvania	\$41,759,624	\$2,938,534	4,932
Puerto Rico	\$13,178,049	\$964,478	3,608
Rhode Island	\$5,828,741	\$282,474	534
South Carolina	\$9,641,911	\$948,573	1,291
South Dakota	\$2,805,614	\$82,030	139
Tennessee	\$12,585,072	\$1,195,586	2,594
Texas	\$42,065,105	\$4,057,690	7,368
Utah	\$3,994,017	\$243,839	822
Vermont	\$5,153,567	\$55,320	54
Virginia	\$14,672,910	\$1,459,324	3,314
Washington	\$12,158,894	\$354,126	681
West Virginia	\$4,714,158	\$192,968	320
Wisconsin	\$15,802,752	\$478,954	862
Wyoming	\$1,032,525	\$88,622	198
American Samoa	\$26,997	\$4,055	54
Guam	\$178,856	\$26,378	104
Northern Mariana Islands	\$11,478	\$2,026	20
Virgin Islands	\$67,241	\$7,028	11
Freely Associated States	\$86,955	\$12,334	86
Total	\$734,599,000	\$57,298,722	110,543

Department of Labor

The Department of Labor (DOL) is the primary Federal agency that develops and protects the U.S. workforce. DOL provides services related to employment and training, worker protection and income and benefits security.

In fiscal year 2012, this subcommittee appropriated \$12.6 billion in discretionary funding to DOL, all of which will be subject to sequestration. This report analyzes the potential State-by-State impact of sequestration on six key DOL programs representing a combined \$5 billion, or 40 percent, of the department's discretionary funding. The total impact on each State would of course be much larger when other programs are taken into account.

For many DOL programs, it is difficult to estimate precisely the impact of sequestration on each state because the funding is awarded through competition or for other technical reasons. Below are data on the national impact on three of these programs.

Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA): Funding for OSHA would be cut by more than \$44 million, putting our nation's workers at unnecessary risk. A reduction of 81 employees could result in 2,100 fewer programmed

Hilda L. Solis, Secretary, Department of Labor
Testifying before the Senate Labor, Health and Human
Services, and Education and Related Agencies
Appropriations Subcommittee
March 14, 2012

"In terms of job-training programs, we are looking at a hit of about \$500 million to our workforce system, and also the inability ... of being able to reach 1.7 additional participants. And, of course, you and I know ... in a time of high unemployment, that is not a good sign. With respect to veterans, which I know this subcommittee is very focused on as well, we are looking at a reduction of about \$13 million overall in the efforts to try to find employment services and provide that for veterans."

inspections targeted to the most dangerous workplaces, likely leading to an increase in fatality and injury rates.

Reemployment and Eligibility Assessments (REAs): A cut of \$4.68 million could eliminate in-person reemployment assistance for 80,000 individuals on Unemployment Insurance (UI), costing state UI trust funds an estimated \$20 million. States conduct REAs for individuals receiving UI to review their efforts to find new employment, refer them to reemployment services or training, and provide labor market information to assist in their job search. REAs save money by helping beneficiaries exit the UI program faster.

Mine Safety and Health Administration (MSHA): A cut to MSHA of more than \$29 million could result in delays for resolving potentially unsafe conditions and lessen the agency's ability to respond to a mine emergency. Sequestration would also adversely impact MSHA's ability to conduct its required inspections.

Workforce Investment Act State Grants

As our economy continues to recover from the worst economic period since the Great Depression, it is critical that we continue to invest in job training programs that prepare workers for jobs of the future and ensure

businesses have workers to compete in the 21st century global economy. Workforce Investment Act (WIA) State Grants provide employment and training services to low-skilled, disadvantaged and underemployed adults; dislocated workers needing new or upgraded skills; and youth who have dropped out of high school and want to go back to school or enter the labor market.

413,546

Fewer adults, dislocated workers and youth receiving job training

For more information on WIA State Grants for the Adult and Dislocated Workers programs, click here: <u>Adult and Dislocated Workers</u> and for the Youth program click here: <u>Youth</u>

WIA Adult State Grants

	FY 12	FY 13	Fewer Adults
_	Funding	Sequester Cut	Served
Alabama	\$11,433,310	\$800,897	4,651
Alaska	\$1,922,209	\$149,931	871
Arizona	\$15,820,881	\$1,108,243	6,436
Arkansas	\$6,067,684	\$425,037	2,468
California	\$120,000,208	\$8,405,945	48,818
Colorado	\$10,859,799	\$760,723	4,418
Connecticut	\$7,932,575	\$555,673	3,227
Delaware	\$1,922,209	\$149,931	871
District of Columbia	\$1,973,348	\$138,232	803
Florida	\$53,270,412	\$3,731,561	21,671
Georgia	\$24,047,603	\$1,684,521	9,783
Hawaii	\$2,357,815	\$165,164	959
Idaho	\$3,566,489	\$249,830	1,451
Illinois	\$30,469,621	\$2,134,379	12,395
Indiana	\$13,618,422	\$953,962	5,540
lowa	\$3,670,939	\$257,147	1,493
Kansas	\$4,614,871	\$323,269	1,877
Kentucky	\$13,197,513	\$924,477	5,369
Louisiana	\$10,605,200	\$742,889	4,314
Maine	\$2,687,582	\$188,263	1,093
Maryland	\$9,857,689	\$690,525	4,010
Massachusetts	\$13,525,014	\$947,419	5,502
Michigan	\$35,029,449	\$5,961,988	34,624
Minnesota	\$9,134,795	\$639,887	3,716
Mississippi	\$8,823,631	\$1,051,835	6,109
Missouri	\$14,003,193	\$980,916	5,697
Montana	\$2,348,495	\$164,511	955

	FY 12	FY 13	Fewer Adults
	Funding	Sequester Cut	Served
Nebraska	\$1,922,209	\$149,931	871
Nevada	\$8,978,521	\$628,939	3,653
New Hampshire	\$1,922,209	\$149,931	871
New Jersey	\$20,260,335	\$1,419,225	8,242
New Mexico	\$4,727,107	\$331,131	1,923
New York	\$45,779,283	\$3,206,813	18,624
North Carolina	\$22,178,866	\$1,553,617	9,023
North Dakota	\$1,922,209	\$149,931	871
Ohio	\$27,089,923	\$1,897,633	11,021
Oklahoma	\$6,289,462	\$440,573	2,559
Oregon	\$10,151,677	\$711,119	4,130
Pennsylvania	\$26,000,980	\$1,821,354	10,578
Puerto Rico	\$22,849,985	\$3,889,052	22,586
Rhode Island	\$3,182,636	\$222,941	1,295
South Carolina	\$12,076,612	\$845,960	4,913
South Dakota	\$1,922,209	\$149,931	871
Tennessee	\$15,406,376	\$1,079,208	6,268
Texas	\$52,386,229	\$3,669,624	21,311
Utah	\$4,258,913	\$58,204	338
Vermont	\$1,922,209	\$149,931	871
Virginia	\$11,977,315	\$839,003	4,873
Washington	\$15,738,264	\$1,102,456	6,403
West Virginia	\$4,670,162	\$327,142	1,900
Wisconsin	\$10,586,754	\$741,595	4,307
Wyoming	\$1,922,209	\$149,931	871
American Samoa	\$109,218	\$8,864	51
Guam	\$889,007	\$72,150	419
Northern Marianas	\$328,977	\$26,699	155
Palau	\$75,000	\$0	0
Virgin Islands	\$524,825	\$42,594	247
Total	\$770,810,637	\$60,122,637	349,165

WIA Dislocated Worker State Grants

	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Fewer Dislocated Workers Served
Alabama	\$15,469,879	\$1,206,661	700
Alaska	\$1,617,337	\$126,153	73
Arizona	\$21,499,925	\$1,677,008	973
Arkansas	\$7,022,211	\$547,737	318
California	\$167,279,720	\$13,047,926	7,571
Colorado	\$16,138,114	\$1,258,783	730
Connecticut	\$12,425,813	\$969,222	562
Delaware	\$2,364,143	\$184,404	107
District of Columbia	\$2,584,544	\$201,596	117
Florida	\$77,488,229	\$6,044,132	3,507
Georgia	\$36,619,541	\$2,856,348	1,657

	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Fewer Dislocated Workers Served
Hawaii	\$2,544,104	\$198,441	115
Idaho	\$4,848,656	\$378,199	219
Illinois	\$45,174,858	\$3,523,668	2,045
Indiana	\$19,764,183	\$1,541,619	895
lowa	\$5,396,211	\$420,908	244
Kansas	\$6,269,130	\$488,996	284
Kentucky	\$14,426,545	\$1,125,280	653
Louisiana	\$10,053,020	\$784,142	455
Maine	\$3,411,860	\$266,128	154
Maryland	\$13,446,336	\$1,048,823	609
Massachusetts	\$18,123,153	\$1,413,617	820
Michigan	\$37,950,243	\$2,960,144	1,718
Minnesota	\$12,016,430	\$937,289	544
Mississippi	\$10,347,245	\$807,092	468
Missouri	\$19,339,341	\$1,508,481	875
Montana	\$2,228,454	\$173,821	101
Nebraska	\$1,769,045	\$137,987	80
Nevada	\$14,404,698	\$1,123,575	652
New Hampshire	\$2,023,863	\$157,863	92
New Jersey	\$30,891,644	\$2,409,568	1,398
New Mexico	\$4,691,620	\$365,949	212
New York	\$53,040,830	\$4,137,219	2,401
North Carolina	\$33,775,540	\$2,634,513	1,529
North Dakota	\$491,586	\$38,344	22
Ohio	\$37,410,700	\$2,918,059	1,693
Oklahoma	\$5,818,181	\$453,822	263
Oregon	\$14,179,357	\$1,105,999	642
Pennsylvania	\$33,628,882	\$2,623,074	1,522
Puerto Rico	\$13,792,527	\$1,075,826	624
Rhode Island	\$4,729,397	\$368,896	214
South Carolina	\$17,247,928	\$1,345,349	781
South Dakota	\$914,615	\$71,341	41
Tennessee	\$21,002,405	\$1,638,201	951
Texas	\$65,045,270	\$5,073,573	2,944
Utah	\$6,236,314	\$486,436	282
Vermont	\$1,060,351	\$82,708	48
Virginia	\$16,429,934	\$1,281,545	744
Washington	\$22,715,887	\$1,771,854	1,028
West Virginia	\$4,805,556	\$374,837	218
Wisconsin	\$15,286,735	\$1,192,376	692
Wyoming	\$909,374	\$70,932	41
American Samoa	\$174,596	\$14,170	8
Guam	\$1,421,166	\$115,341	67
Northern Marianas	\$525,903	\$42,682	25
Palau	\$119,895	\$0	0
Virgin Islands	\$838,985	\$68,092	40
Total	\$1,011,232,009	\$78,876,749	45,770
	\$1,011,232,009	\$10,010,149	45,770

WIA Youth State Grants

	FY 12	FY 13	Fewer Youth
	Funding	Sequestration Cut	Served
Alabama	\$11,711,479	\$822,867	238
Alaska	\$2,024,817	\$157,937	46
Arizona	\$16,510,641	\$1,160,065	336
Arkansas	\$6,431,994	\$451,923	131
California	\$123,857,750	\$8,702,442	2,519
Colorado	\$11,882,561	\$834,888	242
Connecticut	\$8,794,724	\$617,932	179
Delaware	\$2,024,817	\$157,937	46
District of Columbia	\$2,323,591	\$163,259	47
Florida	\$53,892,125	\$3,786,547	1,096
Georgia	\$25,482,266	\$1,790,424	518
Hawaii	\$2,243,958	\$157,663	46
Idaho	\$4,027,145	\$282,954	82
Illinois	\$32,767,678	\$2,302,309	666
Indiana	\$15,457,182	\$1,086,047	314
Iowa	\$4,962,142	\$348,648	101
Kansas	\$5,511,824	\$387,269	112
Kentucky	\$12,676,374	\$890,663	258
Louisiana	\$11,409,318	\$801,637	232
Maine	\$2,831,274	\$198,930	58
Maryland	\$10,354,690	\$727,537	211
Massachusetts	\$15,009,154	\$1,054,568	305
Michigan	\$37,407,571	\$6,366,788	1,843
Minnesota	\$10,523,152	\$739,374	214
Mississippi	\$9,452,885	\$1,119,652	324
Missouri	\$15,108,428	\$1,061,542	307
Montana	\$2,405,630	\$169,022	49
Nebraska	\$2,207,155	\$155,078	45
Nevada	\$9,104,832	\$639,719	185
New Hampshire	\$2,024,817	\$157,937	46
New Jersey	\$20,322,861	\$1,427,917	413
New Mexico	\$4,918,291	\$345,567	100
New York	\$45,892,839	\$3,224,504	933
North Carolina	\$23,736,834	\$1,667,789	483
North Dakota	\$2,024,817	\$157,937	46
Ohio	\$29,136,945	\$2,047,208	593
Oklahoma	\$6,676,111	\$469,073	136
Oregon	\$10,760,018	\$756,016	219
Pennsylvania	\$28,346,353	\$1,991,660	576
Puerto Rico	\$21,476,993	\$3,655,396	1,058
Rhode Island		\$259,091	75
South Carolina	\$3,687,520 \$12,754,206	\$259,091	259
South Carolina South Dakota	\$12,754,206		259 46
		\$157,937	
Tennessee	\$15,784,120	\$1,109,017	321

	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequestration Cut	Fewer Youth Served
Texas	\$55,664,646	\$3,911,087	1,132
Utah	\$5,347,985	\$193,748	56
Vermont	\$2,024,817	\$157,937	46
Virginia	\$13,020,339	\$914,831	265
Washington	\$16,959,549	\$1,191,605	345
West Virginia	\$4,577,244	\$321,605	93
Wisconsin	\$12,342,748	\$867,221	251
Wyoming	\$2,024,817	\$157,937	46
American Samoa	\$117,112	\$9,480	3
Guam	\$953,260	\$77,163	22
Northern Marianas	\$352,754	\$28,554	8
Palau	\$75,000	\$0	0
Virgin Islands	\$562,757	\$45,553	13
Native American set-			
aside	\$12,365,295	\$964,500	279
Total	\$824,353,022	\$64,300,022	18,611

Job Corps

Job Corps provides economically at-risk youth with academic and vocational training that will help them secure a job, pursue more training or education, or join the military after graduating from the program. Since the first Job Corps center opened in 1965, the program has served more than 2 million at-risk youth. Currently, 60,000 students are enrolled in 125 centers across the

4,350

Fewer youth receiving education and training

country. Note: The analysis of impact on students is derived from the number of Job Corps enrollees who came from a particular state in Program Year 2011.

For more information about Job Corps, click here: Job Corps

		FY 13	
		Sequestration	Fewer Youth
	FY 12 Funding	Cut	Served
Alabama	\$23,560,030	\$1,837,680	91
Alaska	\$12,644,080	\$986,240	18
Arizona	\$16,586,410	\$1,293,740	74
Arkansas	\$26,443,790	\$2,062,620	62
California	\$133,291,090	\$10,396,700	293
Colorado	\$20,725,490	\$1,616,590	64
Connecticut	\$16,780,580	\$1,308,890	67
Delaware	\$5,328,560	\$415,630	33
District of Columbia	\$66,216,070	\$5,164,850	49
Florida	\$50,282,420	\$3,922,030	239
Georgia	\$16,692,660	\$1,302,030	220
Hawaii	\$10,599,290	\$826,740	21
Idaho	\$31,540,830	\$2,460,180	22
Illinois	\$21,718,930	\$1,694,080	123
Indiana	\$16,315,360	\$1,272,600	81
lowa	\$8,858,530	\$690,970	37
Kansas	\$94,072,750	\$7,337,670	33
Kentucky	\$23,859,270	\$1,861,020	64
Louisiana	\$23,631,340	\$1,843,240	90
Maine	\$30,864,630	\$2,407,440	27
Maryland	\$42,027,460	\$3,278,140	102
Massachusetts	\$34,806,580	\$2,714,910	92
Michigan	\$10,501,750	\$819,140	98
Minnesota	\$32,166,100	\$2,508,960	27
Mississippi	\$53,489,360	\$4,172,170	99
Missouri	\$22,411,650	\$1,748,110	122
Montana	\$31,067,740	\$2,423,280	30
Nebraska	\$8,130,510	\$634,180	25
Nevada	\$21,480,620	\$1,675,490	43

	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequestration Cut	Fewer Youth Served
New Hampshire	\$0	\$0	12
New Jersey	\$19,797,380	\$1,544,200	68
New Mexico	\$20,745,420	\$1,618,140	54
New York	\$75,047,420	\$5,853,700	244
North Carolina	\$3,399,830	\$265,190	114
North Dakota	\$45,578,350	\$3,555,110	23
Ohio	\$43,107,740	\$3,362,400	99
Oklahoma	\$49,452,270	\$3,857,280	124
Oregon	\$61,535,500	\$4,799,770	81
Pennsylvania	\$20,624,640	\$1,608,720	201
Puerto Rico	\$7,739,940	\$603,720	67
Rhode Island	\$9,818,570	\$765,850	16
South Carolina	\$7,634,710	\$595,510	46
South Dakota	\$19,383,810	\$1,511,940	23
Tennessee	\$96,622,440	\$7,536,550	88
Texas	\$42,477,600	\$3,313,250	357
Utah	\$10,106,890	\$788,340	63
Vermont	\$26,520,990	\$2,068,640	9
Virginia	\$19,040,370	\$1,485,150	82
Washington	\$36,661,620	\$2,859,610	130
West Virginia	\$21,236,850	\$1,656,470	19
Wisconsin	\$25,402,800	\$1,981,420	47
Wyoming*	\$1,049,000	\$81,820	9
American Samoa	\$0	\$0	3
Virgin Islands	\$0	\$0	16
Palau	\$0	\$0	2
Marshall Islands	\$0	\$0	6
Federated States of Micronesia	\$0	\$0	1
Total	\$1,569,078,020	\$122,388,100	4,350

^{*} Although a Job Corps center in Wyoming has not opened, Job Corps funding is distributed to Wyoming because an Outreach and Recruitment contract is based there.

Employment Service

The Employment Service is a central component of the workforce development system and

is the only free, public labor exchange system in the country that connects jobseekers with employment opportunities within local and regional economies. Through the "one stop" system, the program helps disadvantaged populations obtain employment. It also serves middle- and high-skill workers who are unemployed for the first time and need

1,216,690

Fewer jobseekers receiving employment assistance

assistance in understanding their local job market and career opportunities available to them. Employment Service funding is allotted by formula to States and then is distributed to local employment service offices.

For more information about the Employment Service, click here: **Employment Service**

		FY 13 Sequester	Fewer Jobseekers
	FY 12 Funding	Cut	Served
Alabama	\$9,114,728	\$702,929	15,645
Alaska	\$7,618,486	\$594,244	13,226
Arizona	\$13,416,510	\$1,034,684	23,029
Arkansas	\$5,641,422	\$442,379	9,846
California	\$83,874,952	\$6,468,449	143,967
Colorado	\$11,123,996	\$857,884	19,094
Connecticut	\$7,886,732	\$608,227	13,537
Delaware	\$1,957,574	\$152,691	3,398
District of Columbia	\$2,361,773	\$189,273	4,213
Florida	\$41,597,929	\$3,251,190	72,361
Georgia	\$20,518,463	\$1,582,443	35,220
Hawaii	\$2,474,455	\$194,261	4,324
Idaho	\$6,347,555	\$495,111	11,020
Illinois	\$28,905,034	\$2,265,654	50,426
Indiana	\$13,614,524	\$1,071,799	23,855
Iowa	\$6,439,570	\$505,782	11,257
Kansas	\$5,924,673	\$464,682	10,342
Kentucky	\$9,063,496	\$698,977	15,557
Louisiana	\$8,712,855	\$688,843	15,331
Maine	\$3,774,830	\$294,438	6,553
Maryland	\$11,687,183	\$912,478	20,309
Massachusetts	\$14,148,935	\$1,108,181	24,665
Michigan	\$23,547,173	\$1,883,321	41,917
Minnesota	\$11,868,691	\$934,318	20,795
Mississippi	\$6,118,274	\$480,028	10,684
Missouri	\$12,837,723	\$1,004,546	22,358
Montana	\$5,187,254	\$404,608	9,005
Nebraska	\$6,234,060	\$486,259	10,823

		FY 13 Sequester	Fewer Jobseekers
	FY 12 Funding	Cut	Served
Nevada	\$6,505,421	\$509,992	11,351
New Hampshire	\$2,803,840	\$220,676	4,912
New Jersey	\$19,163,297	\$1,477,876	32,893
New Mexico	\$5,821,012	\$454,041	10,106
New York	\$39,748,915	\$3,117,877	69,394
North Carolina	\$19,836,199	\$1,550,972	34,520
North Dakota	\$5,282,176	\$412,011	9,170
Ohio	\$25,946,567	\$2,048,860	45,601
Oklahoma	\$6,779,019	\$533,685	11,878
Oregon	\$8,758,927	\$686,806	15,286
Pennsylvania	\$26,310,462	\$2,065,395	45,969
Puerto Rico	\$7,686,516	\$615,999	13,710
Rhode Island	\$2,618,648	\$205,481	4,573
South Carolina	\$9,785,215	\$768,108	17,096
South Dakota	\$4,881,946	\$380,793	8,475
Tennessee	\$13,308,517	\$1,026,356	22,843
Texas	\$49,945,739	\$3,851,823	85,729
Utah	\$7,113,078	\$570,043	12,687
Vermont	\$2,286,981	\$178,385	3,970
Virginia	\$15,905,779	\$1,226,657	27,302
Washington	\$14,673,520	\$1,131,624	25,186
West Virginia	\$5,587,868	\$435,856	9,701
Wisconsin	\$12,597,349	\$990,211	22,039
Wyoming	\$3,787,650	\$295,438	6,576
Guam	\$327,940	\$25,579	569
Virgin Islands	\$1,380,469	\$107,677	2,397
Total	\$700,841,900	\$54,665,900	1,216,690

Veterans Employment and Training

The Jobs for Veterans State Grants Program provides grants on a formula basis to State workforce agencies. This funding is used to increase employment opportunities for veterans. In June 2012, veterans who served in

our military in or after September 2001 had an unemployment rate of 9.5 percent, a rate 17 percent higher than nonveterans.

51,419

For more information on the Jobs for Veterans State grants program, click here: Veterans **Employment and Training**

Fewer veterans served

	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequestration Cut	Fewer Veterans Served
Alabama	\$2,414,000	\$188,000	752
Alaska	\$550,000	\$43,000	528
Arizona	\$3,583,000	\$279,000	797
Arkansas	\$1,362,000	\$107,000	701
California	\$18,528,000	\$1,445,000	1,563
Colorado	\$3,053,000	\$238,000	609
Connecticut	\$1,803,000	\$141,000	197
Delaware	\$544,000	\$42,000	162
District of Columbia	\$550,000	\$43,000	64
Florida	\$11,202,000	\$874,000	3,232
Georgia	\$5,857,000	\$457,000	3,031
Hawaii	\$629,000	\$49,000	248
Idaho	\$779,000	\$60,000	346
Illinois	\$6,652,000	\$519,000	2,008
Indiana	\$3,585,000	\$280,000	658
Iowa	\$1,451,000	\$113,000	496
Kansas	\$1,467,000	\$114,000	229
Kentucky	\$2,417,000	\$188,000	715
Louisiana	\$2,049,000	\$160,000	262
Maine	\$803,000	\$63,000	631
Maryland	\$2,868,000	\$224,000	689
Massachusetts	\$2,982,000	\$233,000	764
Michigan	\$5,738,000	\$447,000	1,357
Minnesota	\$2,747,000	\$214,000	281
Mississippi	\$1,495,000	\$117,000	634
Missouri	\$3,317,000	\$258,000	1,178
Montana	\$550,000	\$43,000	1,342
Nebraska	\$871,000	\$68,000	497
Nevada	\$1,816,000	\$142,000	1,009
New Hampshire	\$743,000	\$58,000	171
New Jersey	\$3,686,000	\$287,000	1,476
New Mexico	\$1,017,000	\$79,000	491
New York	\$7,841,000	\$611,000	2,151

		FY 13	Fewer Veterans
	FY 12 Funding	Sequestration Cut	Served
North Carolina	\$5,446,000	\$425,000	4,989
North Dakota	\$550,000	\$43,000	271
Ohio	\$6,752,000	\$527,000	395
Oklahoma	\$1,930,000	\$151,000	387
Oregon	\$2,274,000	\$178,000	1,220
Pennsylvania	\$6,181,000	\$482,000	750
Puerto Rico	\$544,000	\$42,000	10
Rhode Island	\$651,000	\$51,000	148
South Carolina	\$2,702,000	\$211,000	950
South Dakota	\$550,000	\$43,000	368
Tennessee	\$3,574,000	\$278,000	1,645
Texas	\$11,573,000	\$903,000	6,279
Utah	\$1,092,000	\$86,000	343
Vermont	\$544,000	\$42,000	304
Virginia	\$4,537,000	\$353,000	1,104
Washington	\$4,194,000	\$327,000	1,727
West Virginia	\$877,000	\$69,000	324
Wisconsin	\$2,965,000	\$231,000	508
Wyoming	\$544,000	\$42,000	322
American Samoa	\$0	\$0	0
Guam	\$69,000	\$5,000	47
Northern Mariana Islands	\$0	\$0	0
Virgin Islands	\$58,000	\$5,000	59
Native American set-aside	\$0	\$0	0
Total	\$162,556,000	\$12,678,000	51,419

Social Security Administration

Social Security is the centerpiece of America's social safety net, providing insurance against poverty from old age, the loss of a loved one, or a debilitating disability. The Social Security Administration (SSA) is responsible for administering the Old-Age and Survivors Insurance, Disability Insurance, and Supplemental Security Income programs, as well as supporting in the administration of Medicare.

In fiscal year 2012 SSA's had an administrative budget of \$11.45 billion. This represents

less than 1.5% of the over \$800 billion it will pay in benefits. The sequester would cut SSA's administrative budget by \$890 million in fiscal year 2013. As a result, in fiscal year 2013 SSA would lose 5,000 staff through attrition and the loss of temporary hires. In addition, SSA's approximately 65,000 employees and 15,000 State Disability

6 Weeks

Of employee furloughs when Social Security offices will be closed for business

Determinations Services employees would face approximately 6 weeks of furloughs.

Degradation of Basic Services

Nationwide, this budget cut and continued loss of staff would force millions of Americans filing for retirement and disability benefits to wait longer for the benefits they've earned, and backlogs of those with pending disability claims and hearings could reach record levels.

The processing time for the 3.2 million Americans who will file disability claims would

increase from 111 days in fiscal year 2012 to an estimated 180 days in fiscal year 2013. The number of pending disability claims would increase from 861,000 in fiscal year 2012 to

111 days **→ 180** days

Increase in average disability claim processing time

almost 1.5 million by the end of fiscal year 2013. As field offices and telephone-service centers close their doors for 30 days throughout the year, the waiting time for the 45 million field office visitors and 63 million 1-800 number callers would increase dramatically.

Combating Waste, Fraud, and Abuse

This year the SSA will conduct 435,000 continuing disability reviews, to ensure individuals receiving disability benefits are still disabled, and 2.4 million SSI redeterminations, to ensure individuals receiving SSI still meet income and resources

\$500 million

Lost program integrity savings

limitations. Combined, these two program integrity activities are expected to save \$5.9 billion over 10 years, approximately \$8 for each \$1 spent. Under the sequester, SSA would be able to conduct 35,000 fewer continuing disability reviews and 500,000 fewer SSI redeterminations. This would cost the Federal government \$500 million over 10 years from otherwise preventable waste, fraud, and abuse.

State-by-State Tables



Alabama

Department of Health and	FY 12	FY 13	Impact
Human Services	Funding	Sequester Cut	
Head Start	\$126,116,169	\$9,837,061	330 Head Start jobs lost and 1,584 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$42,841,727	\$3,341,655	1,253 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$11,460,552	\$893,923	29,046 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$14,227,291	\$1,109,729	185 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$3,302,581	\$257,601	6,440 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$2,232,272	\$174,117	691 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$2,888,000	\$225,264	3,297 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$9,103,210	\$722,385	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification	\$5,130,748	\$400,198	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$47,081,144	\$2,289,831	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$12,363,601	\$964,361	27,057 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$381,901	\$29,788	879 domestic violence victims not served and 680 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$23,669,104	\$1,846,190	1,694 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$12,748,557	\$994,387	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	FY 13	Impact
		Sequester Cut	
Title I Grants to Local	\$230,985,442	\$18,021,709	248 education jobs lost, 33,837 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 73 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$8,125,392	\$633,780	1 fewer schools receive grant funds and 570 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$38,660,157	\$3,197,904	3,371 fewer teachers, serving 53,161 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$17,422,148	\$1,358,928	11 fewer centers and 881 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$2,705,695	\$211,044	3 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$181,561,826	\$14,096,777	170 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$5,485,537	\$420,358	5 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$6,160,058	\$482,091	242 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$3,881,821	\$305,814	1,468 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$19,175,065	\$0*	
Federal Work Study	\$15,006,608	\$800,352	432 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$12,108,313	\$1,005,387	1,466 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	FY 13	Impact
		Sequester Cut	
WIA Adult State Grants	\$11,433,310	\$800,897	4,651 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$15,469,879	\$1,206,661	700 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$11,711,479	\$822,867	238 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$9,114,728	\$702,929	15,645 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$23,560,030	\$1,837,680	91 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$2,414,000	\$188,000	752 fewer veterans served
Training			

^{*}No funding reduction because of "hold harmless" provision in authorizing statute.

Alaska

Department of Health and	FY 12	FY 13	Impost
Human Services Head Start	Funding \$14,419,094	Sequester Cut \$1,124,689	Impact 38 Head Start jobs lost and 180 fewer children
			served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$4,533,086	\$353,581	215 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$1,091,945	\$85,172	37,504 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$809,434	\$63,136	11 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$1,077,036	\$84,009	2,100 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$3,037,037	\$236,889	940 fewer women screened for cancer
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$561,519	\$43,798	174 fewer women screened for cancer in the Artic Slope Native Association
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$670,000	\$52,260	207 fewer women screened for cancer by the Southeast Alaska Regional Health Corporation
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$1,322,326	\$103,141	409 fewer women screened for cancer by the Southcentral Foundation
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$615,000	\$47,970	190 fewer women screened for cancer by the Yukon-Kuskokwim Health Corporation
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$1,918,000	\$149,604	2,190 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$4,197,971	\$276,861	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification	\$934,756	\$72,911	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$10,641,099	\$878,293	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$2,630,144	\$205,151	1,271 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$965,349	\$75,297	731 domestic violence victims not served and 938 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$4,903,771	\$382,494	649 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$3,599,752	\$280,781	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$37,233,204	\$2,080,759	29 education jobs lost, 2,449 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 16 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$1,516,550	\$118,291	Diminished capacity to turn around failing schools
Grants			
Improving Teacher Quality	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	984 fewer teachers, serving 16,029 students,
State Grants			receive professional development

21st Century Community Learning Centers	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	4 fewer centers and 378 fewer students served
Impact Aid	\$141,678,576	\$11,050,929	166 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to States	\$36,471,208	\$3,034,178	37 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Special Education Preschool State Grants	\$1,237,190	\$96,150	1 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	55 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$1,056,803	\$83,256	1,211 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$4,214,921	\$0*	
Federal Work Study	\$703,125	\$33,224	15 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grants	\$802,042	\$40,816	131 fewer students receive Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$1,922,209	\$149,931	871 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$1,617,337	\$126,153	73 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$2,024,817	\$157,937	46 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$7,618,486	\$594,244	13,226 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$12,644,080	\$986,240	18 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$550,000	\$43,000	528 fewer veterans served
Training			

^{*}No funding reduction because of "hold harmless" provision in authorizing statute.

Arizona

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$122,132,816	\$9,526,360	316 Head Start jobs lost and 1,517 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$56,867,397	\$4,435,657	1,412 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$6,808,014	\$531,025	102,178 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$12,183,295	\$950,297	159 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$3,711,339	\$289,484	7,237 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$2,600,486	\$202,838	805 fewer women screened for cancer
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$516,917	\$40,320	160 fewer women screened for cancer in the Hopi tribe
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$871,458	\$67,974	270 fewer women screened for cancer in the Navajo Nation
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$3,514,000	\$274,092	4,012 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$11,931,236	\$966,057	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$4,052,915	\$316,127	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$21,904,148	\$1,008,442	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$5,504,936	\$429,385	16,598 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$2,037,454	\$158,921	508 domestic violence victims not served and 765 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$37,009,944	\$2,886,776	7,606 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$15,426,259	\$1,203,248	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$316,417,624	\$24,926,187	343 education jobs lost, 27,367 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 96 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$10,482,548	\$817,639	2 fewer schools receive grant funds and 735 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$38,320,791	\$4,210,702	4,438 fewer teachers, serving 92,089 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$24,198,421	\$1,887,476	16 fewer centers and 4,454 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$175,235,404	\$13,668,362	205 education jobs lost

Special Education Grants to	\$188,005,122	\$15,875,179	192 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$5,233,837	\$454,072	5 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			
Special Education Grants	\$10,077,722	\$788,757	415 fewer infants and children served
for Infants and Families			
English Language	\$18,302,619	\$1,441,903	8,770 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$24,305,238	\$4,602,655	60,998 fewer students receive education and skills
Technical Education			for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$10,545,011	\$1,014,556	513 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$18,118,645	\$2,298,810	3,609 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$15,820,881	\$1,108,243	6,436 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$21,499,925	\$1,677,008	973 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$16,510,641	\$1,160,065	336 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$13,416,510	\$1,034,684	23,029 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$16,586,410	\$1,293,740	74 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$3,583,000	\$279,000	797 fewer veterans served
Training			

Arkansas

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$75,414,696	\$5,882,346	198 Head Start jobs lost and 949 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$28,143,488	\$2,195,192	659 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$6,937,391	\$541,116	107,366 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$4,869,589	\$379,828	63 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$1,672,521	\$130,457	3,261 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$2,365,779	\$184,531	732 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$1,563,000	\$121,914	1,784 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$6,741,223	\$440,697	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$5,367,433	\$418,660	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$28,537,364	\$1,759,363	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$9,167,693	\$715,080	17,957 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$1,381,543	\$107,760	705 domestic violence victims not served and 328 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$13,234,062	\$1,032,257	592 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$8,905,848	\$694,656	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$155,861,434	\$12,013,450	165 education jobs lost, 21,004 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 62 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$5,382,593	\$419,842	1 fewer schools receive grant funds and 378 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$23,383,150	\$1,941,823	2,047 fewer teachers, serving 26,406 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$11,915,040	\$929,373	9 fewer centers and 1190 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$368,334	\$28,730	
Special Education Grants to	\$111,979,248	\$8,906,480	107 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$5,261,053	\$391,710	5 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$4,004,782	\$313,428	252 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$3,112,455	\$245,203	2,105 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$11,421,660	\$17,865	309 fewer students receive education and skills for
Technical Education			high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$8,122,911	\$246,704	170 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$4,634,089	\$328,233	589 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$6,067,684	\$425,037	2,468 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$7,022,211	\$547,737	318 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$6,431,994	\$451,923	131 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$5,641,422	\$442,379	9,846 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$26,443,790	\$2,062,620	62 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$1,362,000	\$107,000	701 fewer veterans served
Training			

California

Department of Health and	FY 12	FY 13	
Human Services	Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$961,007,656	\$74,958,597	2,480 Head Start jobs lost and 11,902 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$244,004,509	\$19,032,352	5,172 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$41,389,219	\$3,228,359	396,019 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$124,357,140	\$9,699,857	1,621 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$17,504,189	\$1,365,327	34,133* fewer people tested for HIV statewide
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$14,264,539	\$1,112,634	27,816 fewer people tested for HIV in Los Angeles
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$7,655,336	\$597,116	14,928 fewer people tested for HIV in San Francisco
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$6,878,103	\$536,492	2,129 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$21,604,000	\$1,685,112	24,665 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$42,839,937	\$4,146,439	Reduced ability for the State to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$20,059,493	\$1,515,329	Reduced ability for Los Angeles to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$42,635,006	\$3,325,530	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$153,259,035	\$12,264,177	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$60,113,871	\$4,688,882	261,521 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$7,860,844	\$613,146	7,184 domestic violence victims not served and 8,680 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$248,892,428	\$19,413,608	14,919 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$77,482,961	\$6,043,671	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$1,653,520,233	\$139,618,811	1,920 education jobs lost, 296,172 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 506 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$61,828,852	\$4,822,650	9 fewer schools receive grant funds and 4,337
Grants			fewer students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$270,253,991	\$22,736,783	23,967 fewer teachers, serving 474,547 students,
State Grants			receive professional development

21st Century Community Learning Centers	\$124,077,384	\$9,678,035	71 fewer centers and 37,349 fewer students served
Impact Aid	\$63,502,594	\$4,953,202	74 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to States	\$1,224,661,066	\$99,380,923	1,199 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Special Education Preschool State Grants	\$37,657,903	\$3,233,960	39 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$54,039,265	\$4,229,182	2,407 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$161,603,338	\$12,731,312	113,574 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$123,513,546	\$15,327,624	331,676 fewer students receive education and skills for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$104,833,927	\$10,235,616	5,751 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grants	\$76,895,168	\$6,691,712	14,976 fewer students receive Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$120,000,208	\$8,405,945	48,818 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$167,279,720	\$13,047,926	7,571 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$123,857,750	\$8,702,442	2,519 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$83,874,952	\$6,468,449	143,967 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$133,291,090	\$10,396,700	293 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$18,528,000	\$1,445,000	1,563 fewer veterans served
Training			

^{*} Funding for San Francisco and Los Angeles shown separately

Colorado

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$81,054,790	\$6,322,274	212 Head Start jobs lost and 1,016 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$28,442,448	\$2,218,511	781 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$7,115,244	\$554,989	28,494 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$11,721,327	\$914,264	153 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$4,240,679	\$330,773	8,269 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$3,681,532	\$287,159	1,140 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$3,063,000	\$238,914	3,497 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$9,810,527	\$760,087	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$5,547,917	\$432,738	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$47,308,286	\$4,312,838	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$5,856,056	\$456,772	13,700 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$1,780,301	\$138,863	2,766 domestic violence victims not served and 4,974 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$26,103,262	\$2,036,054	4,256 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$10,178,784	\$793,945	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
147,752,993	\$13,482,192	185 education jobs lost, 18,491 fewer students
		served, and 59 fewer schools receive grant funds
\$5,279,918	\$411,834	1 fewer school receives grant funds and 370 fewer
		students served
\$27,122,152	\$2,448,943	2,581 fewer teachers, serving 43800 students,
		receive professional development
\$11,717,063	\$913,931	6 fewer centers and 1175 fewer students served
\$18,994,093	\$1,481,539	22 education jobs lost
154,234,781	\$12,819,778	155 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
\$4,852,632	\$374,961	5 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
	\$5,279,918 \$5,279,918 \$27,122,152 \$11,717,063 \$18,994,093 154,234,781	\$13,482,192 \$5,279,918 \$411,834 \$27,122,152 \$2,448,943 \$11,717,063 \$913,931 \$18,994,093 \$1,481,539 \$154,234,781 \$12,819,778

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$7,091,150	\$554,975	422 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$9,901,318	\$780,038	8,381 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$15,419,857	\$2,020,289	17,500 fewer students receive education and skills
Technical Education			for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$12,694,352	\$1,179,553	664 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$10,253,259	\$1,063,426	1,822 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$10,859,799	\$760,723	4,418 fewer adults served
/IA Dislocated Worker	\$16,138,114	\$1,258,783	730 fewer dislocated workers served
ate Grants			
A Youth State Grants	\$11,882,561	\$834,888	242 fewer at-risk youth served
ployment Service	\$11,123,996	\$857,884	19,094 fewer jobseekers served
Corps	\$20,725,490	\$1,616,590	64 fewer at-risk youth served
terans Employment and	\$3,053,000	\$238,000	609 fewer veterans served
ining			

Connecticut

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$58,941,861	\$4,597,465	153 Head Start jobs lost and 735 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$14,940,222	\$1,165,337	421 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$4,653,966	\$363,009	66,604 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$10,972,770	\$855,876	143 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$5,454,822	\$425,476	10,637 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$1,192,129	\$92,986	369 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$2,147,000	\$167,466	2,451 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$7,916,637	\$540,171	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$6,407,982	\$499,823	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$79,531,964	\$5,626,249	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$8,132,631	\$634,345	34,063 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$1,505,736	\$117,447	1,533 domestic violence victims not served and 1,385 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$16,883,413	\$1,316,906	2,914 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$9,291,371	\$724,727	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$105,079,994	\$9,128,434	126 education jobs lost, 9,361 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 43 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$3,663,102	\$285,722	1 fewer school receives grant funds and 257 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$22,557,047	\$1,444,001	1,522 fewer teachers, serving 19,695 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$8,021,705	\$625,693	7 fewer centers and 949 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$4,281,262	\$333,939	5 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$132,768,017	\$9,983,876	120 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$4,810,505	\$358,164	4 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$4,052,879	\$317,207	352 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$5,765,202	\$454,190	2,363 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$9,403,428	\$1,048,689	14,757 fewer students receive education and skills for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$11,462,369	\$843,929	735 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$8,665,316	\$525,228	850 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$7,932,575	\$555,673	3,227 fewer adults served
VIA Dislocated Worker	\$12,425,813	\$969,222	562 fewer dislocated workers served
tate Grants			
/IA Youth State Grants	\$8,794,724	\$617,932	179 fewer at-risk youth served
nployment Service	\$7,886,732	\$608,227	13,537 fewer jobseekers served
b Corps	\$16,780,580	\$1,308,890	67 fewer at-risk youth served
eterans Employment and	\$1,803,000	\$141,000	197 fewer veterans served
aining			

Delaware

FY 12	FY 13	lmnact
	•	Impact
\$15,390,494	\$1,200,459	40 Head Start jobs lost and 194 fewer children served
\$5,529,727	\$431,319	285 fewer children receive child care subsidies
\$1,940,853	\$151,387	2,843 fewer women, children, and families served
\$3,146,550	\$245,431	41 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
\$1,405,574	\$109,635	2,741 fewer people tested for HIV
\$1,049,867	\$81,890	325 fewer women screened for cancer
\$513,000	\$40,014	586 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and
		Hepatitis B vaccinations
\$4,409,756	\$135,709	Reduced ability to respond to biological,
		radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
\$1,024,656	\$79,923	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would
		be recertified once every 30 years as compared to
		current schedule of once every 3-4 years
\$11,956,809	\$746,778	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling
		assistance to low-income individuals and families
\$3,561,406	\$277,790	822 fewer low-income individuals served
\$1,000,767	\$78,060	69 domestic violence victims not served and 124
		local crisis calls not answered
\$6,670,567	\$520,304	517 fewer admissions to substance abuse
		treatment programs
\$3,849,236	\$300,240	Less funding to provide congregate and home-
		delivered meals to needy seniors
	Funding \$15,390,494 \$5,529,727 \$1,940,853 \$3,146,550 \$1,405,574 \$1,049,867 \$513,000 \$4,409,756 \$1,024,656 \$11,956,809 \$3,561,406 \$1,000,767 \$6,670,567	Funding Sequester Cut \$15,390,494 \$1,200,459 \$5,529,727 \$431,319 \$1,940,853 \$151,387 \$3,146,550 \$245,431 \$1,405,574 \$109,635 \$1,049,867 \$81,890 \$513,000 \$40,014 \$4,409,756 \$135,709 \$1,024,656 \$79,923 \$1,956,809 \$746,778 \$3,561,406 \$277,790 \$1,000,767 \$78,060 \$6,670,567 \$520,304

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$43,431,372	\$2,058,143	28 education jobs lost, 3,646 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 6 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$1,484,496	\$115,791	Diminished capacity to turn around failing schools
Grants			
Improving Teacher Quality	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	984 fewer teachers, serving 14,445 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	4 fewer centers and 295 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$22,276	\$1,738	
Special Education Grants to	\$34,446,453	\$2,908,663	35 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$1,230,715	\$95,853	1 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	70 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$1,230,843	\$96,967	545 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$4,681,061	\$365,123	2,829 fewer students receive education and skills for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$1,237,545	\$76,845	82 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$1,529,480	\$89,087	232 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$1,922,209	\$149,931	871 fewer adults served
VIA Dislocated Worker	\$2,364,143	\$184,404	107 fewer dislocated workers served
tate Grants			
IA Youth State Grants	\$2,024,817	\$157,937	46 fewer at-risk youth served
nployment Service	\$1,957,574	\$152,691	3,398 fewer jobseekers served
b Corps	\$5,328,560	\$415,630	33 fewer at-risk youth served
eterans Employment and	\$544,000	\$42,000	162 fewer veterans served
aining			

District of Columbia

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$27,955,348	\$2,180,517	73 Head Start jobs lost and 349 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$2,962,184	\$231,050	84 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$7,028,787	\$548,245	13,098 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$15,234,729	\$1,188,309	199 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$6,479,212	\$505,379	12,634 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$510,020	\$39,782	158 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$502,000	\$39,156	573 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$6,336,749	\$90,941	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$1,201,179	\$93,692	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$10,687,141	\$882,093	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$11,077,094	\$864,013	7,707 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$944,874	\$73,700	24 domestic violence victims not served
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$6,670,567	\$520,304	472 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$3,845,023	\$299,912	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$46,617,745	\$2,635,653	36 education jobs lost, 3,705 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 10 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$1,539,227	\$120,060	Diminished capacity to turn around failing schools
Grants			
Improving Teacher Quality	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	984 fewer teachers, serving 11,670 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	3 fewer centers and 341 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$944,414	\$73,665	1 education job lost
Special Education Grants to	\$17,319,779	\$1,462,485	18 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$238,633	\$24,263	Less Federal support for pre-school programs
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	31 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$778,577	\$61,338	372 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$4,214,921	\$0*	
Federal Work Study	\$12,037,983	\$1,501,355	793 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$7,182,246	\$819,296	787 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$1,973,348	\$138,232	803 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$2,584,544	\$201,596	117 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$2,323,591	\$163,259	47 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$2,361,773	\$189,273	4,213 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$66,216,070	\$5,164,850	49 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$550,000	\$43,000	64 fewer veterans served
Training			

^{*}No funding reduction because of "hold harmless" provision in authorizing statute.

Florida

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$314,303,816	\$24,515,698	816 Head Start jobs lost and 3915 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$121,009,572	\$9,438,747	4,634 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$18,474,161	\$1,440,985	66,014 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$105,949,179	\$8,264,036	1,381 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$28,707,460	\$2,239,182	55,980 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$4,800,000	\$374,400	1,486 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$10,186,000	\$794,508	11,629 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$29,547,908	\$2,841,533	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$12,281,411	\$957,950	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$78,019,715	\$3,591,942	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$19,595,462	\$1,528,446	55,802 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$4,378,984	\$341,561	4,436 domestic violence victims not served and 8,163 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$99,581,639	\$7,767,368	15,906 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$54,797,662	\$4,274,218	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$735,494,836	\$65,829,655	905 education jobs lost, 118,166 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 162 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$26,815,090	\$2,091,577	4 fewer schools receive grant funds and 1,881
Grants			fewer students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$109,847,566	\$10,167,198	10,717 fewer teachers, serving 153,575 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$58,059,259	\$4,528,622	26 fewer centers and 5107 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$5,668,284	\$442,126	7 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$631,152,474	\$49,159,935	593 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$18,101,998	\$1,392,281	17 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$22,745,155	\$1,780,055	1,030 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$43,010,932	\$3,388,455	19,460 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$61,373,632	\$11,622,253	99,453 fewer students receive education and skills for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$39,624,663	\$5,137,287	2,646 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$35,269,137	\$4,271,140	9,747 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$53,270,412	\$3,731,561	21,671 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$77,488,229	\$6,044,132	3,507 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$53,892,125	\$3,786,547	1,096 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$41,597,929	\$3,251,190	72,361 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$50,282,420	\$3,922,030	239 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$11,202,000	\$874,000	3,232 fewer veterans served
Training			

Georgia

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$199,225,857	\$15,539,617	518 Head Start jobs lost and 2,486 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$92,991,494	\$7,253,337	3,302 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$15,881,443	\$1,238,753	78,728 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$42,315,784	\$3,300,631	553 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$4,514,127	\$352,102	8,803 fewer people tested for HIV in Fulton County
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$6,910,211	\$538,996	13,475* fewer people tested for HIV statewide
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$4,130,000	\$322,140	1,278 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$5,712,000	\$445,536	6,521 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$16,224,868	\$1,464,142	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$6,272,498	\$489,255	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$61,702,366	\$2,840,710	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$18,136,089	\$1,414,615	29,598 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$2,659,313	\$207,426	3,668 domestic violence victims not served and 5,565 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$50,140,789	\$3,910,982	4,033 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$19,183,738	\$1,496,332	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$504,014,567	\$38,826,648	534 education jobs lost, 75,996 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 118 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$17,231,799	\$1,344,080	3 fewer schools receive grant funds and 1,209
Grants			fewer students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$64,203,436	\$6,488,463	6839 fewer teachers, serving 98,413 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$40,361,648	\$3,148,208	23 fewer centers and 2,817 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$21,767,951	\$1,697,901	25 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$328,077,843	\$27,603,658	333 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$9,597,428	\$770,585	9 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$14,618,917	\$1,144,103	471 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$15,210,575	\$1,198,308	5,815 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$37,580,242	\$7,116,526	86,898 fewer students receive education and skills for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$20,394,307	\$2,280,920	1,384 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$17,123,929	\$1,964,406	3,882 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$24,047,603	\$1,684,521	9,783 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$36,619,541	\$2,856,348	1,657 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$25,482,266	\$1,790,424	518 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$20,518,463	\$1,582,443	35,220 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$16,692,660	\$1,302,030	220 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$5,857,000	\$457,000	3,031 fewer veterans served
Training			

^{*} Funding for Fulton County shown separately

Hawaii

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$25,675,399	\$2,002,681	67 Head Start jobs lost and 320 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$7,682,628	\$599,245	524 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$2,229,697	\$173,916	12,463 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$2,208,862	\$172,291	29 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$1,510,475	\$117,817	2,945 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$1,134,616	\$88,500	351 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$1,032,000	\$80,496	1,178 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$4,918,135	\$205,589	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$1,200,886	\$93,669	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$6,107,011	\$290,491	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$3,561,406	\$277,790	3,525 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$1,088,011	\$84,865	127 domestic violence victims not served and 406 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$7,576,229	\$590,946	370 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$3,718,778	\$290,065	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$45,429,592	\$3,297,663	45 education jobs lost, 7,795 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 15 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$1,606,273	\$125,289	Diminished capacity to turn around failing schools
Grants			
Improving Teacher Quality	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	984 fewer teachers, serving 15,459 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	6 fewer centers and 1,082 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$45,968,975	\$3,585,580	54 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$39,851,841	\$3,218,489	39 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$973,364	\$88,085	1 job no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	151 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$3,498,901	\$275,648	1,412 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$5,523,624	\$430,842	2,782 fewer students receive education and skills for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$1,559,055	\$11,876	7 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$1,470,529	\$32,467	40 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$2,357,815	\$165,164	959 fewer adults served
VIA Dislocated Worker	\$2,544,104	\$198,441	115 fewer dislocated workers served
tate Grants			
'IA Youth State Grants	\$2,243,958	\$157,663	46 fewer at-risk youth served
nployment Service	\$2,474,455	\$194,261	4,324 fewer jobseekers served
b Corps	\$10,599,290	\$826,740	21 fewer at-risk youth served
eterans Employment and	\$629,000	\$49,000	248 fewer veterans served
aining			

Idaho

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$27,338,956	\$2,132,439	71 Head Start jobs lost and 340 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$14,244,639	\$1,111,082	332 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$3,179,584	\$248,008	21,587 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$1,247,995	\$97,344	16 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$821,800	\$64,100	1,603 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$2,660,235	\$207,498	823 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$1,211,000	\$94,458	1,383 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$5,072,309	\$236,916	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$1,845,704	\$143,965	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$19,577,889	\$1,615,915	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$3,522,847	\$274,782	17,997 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$1,127,124	\$87,916	1,923 domestic violence victims not served and 817 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$6,855,073	\$534,696	1,204 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$3,920,028	\$305,762	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$55,341,836	\$4,809,693	66 education jobs lost, 7,166 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 35 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$2,036,269	\$158,829	Diminished capacity to turn around failing schools
Grants			
Improving Teacher Quality	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	984 fewer teachers, serving 17,889 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	6 fewer centers and 507 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$5,840,985	\$455,597	7 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$55,221,261	\$4,530,393	55 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$2,144,602	\$159,675	2 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$2,457,525	\$192,319	136 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$1,947,808	\$153,450	1,225 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants	4	400-0-0	
State Grants for Career and	\$6,394,899	\$395,378	5,889 fewer students receive education and skills
Technical Education			for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$2,134,825	\$66,405	61 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$1,900,176	\$103,941	269 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$3,566,489	\$249,830	1,451 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$4,848,656	\$378,199	219 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$4,027,145	\$282,954	82 fewer at-risk youth served
mployment Service	\$6,347,555	\$495,111	11,020 fewer jobseekers served
ob Corps	\$31,540,830	\$2,460,180	22 fewer at-risk youth served
eterans Employment and	\$779,000	\$60,000	346 fewer veterans served
raining			

Illinois

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$315,321,673	\$24,595,090	823 Head Start jobs lost and 3,948 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$80,078,508	\$6,246,124	3,348 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$21,193,206	\$1,653,070	306,343 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$39,527,629	\$3,083,155	515 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$8,133,928	\$634,446	15,861 fewer people tested for HIV in Chicago
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$3,714,830	\$289,757	7,244* fewer people tested for HIV statewide
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$1,777,813	\$138,669	550 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$7,144,000	\$557,232	8,156 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$9,847,147	\$416,018	Reduced ability for Chicago to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$17,315,437	\$1,531,758	Reduced ability for the State to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$15,731,423	\$1,227,051	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$185,683,819	\$15,572,488	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$31,849,056	\$2,484,226	77,206 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$3,252,367	\$253,685	4,475 domestic violence victims not served and 13,579 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$69,343,892	\$5,408,824	8029 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$32,449,254	\$2,531,042	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$649,118,902	\$47,941,117	659 education jobs lost, 57,022 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 181 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$22,223,783	\$1,733,455	3 fewer schools receive grant funds and 1,559
Grants			fewer students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$98,761,286	\$7,043,483	7425 fewer teachers, serving 112,786 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$50,297,549	\$3,923,209	28 fewer centers and 4,186 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$13,850,466	\$1,080,336	16 education jobs lost
Improving Teacher Quality State Grants 21st Century Community Learning Centers	\$50,297,549	\$3,923,209	7425 fewer teachers, serving 112,786 students, receive professional development 28 fewer centers and 4,186 fewer students served

Special Education Grants to States	\$505,651,259	\$38,986,222	471 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Special Education	\$17,308,047	\$1,299,511	16 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			
Special Education Grants	\$17,470,882	\$1,367,356	1,425 fewer infants and children served
for Infants and Families			
English Language	\$28,373,428	\$2,235,294	12,079 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$40,924,618	\$1,990,444	24,919 fewer students receive education and skills
Technical Education			for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$53,293,393	\$6,749,961	4,131 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$38,844,609	\$3,553,069	5,120 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$30,469,621	\$2,134,379	12,395 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$45,174,858	\$3,523,668	2,045 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$32,767,678	\$2,302,309	666 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$28,905,034	\$2,265,654	50,426 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$21,718,930	\$1,694,080	123 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$6,652,000	\$519,000	2,008 fewer veterans served
Training			

^{*} Funding for Chicago shown separately

Indiana

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$115,587,883	\$9,015,855	302 Head Start jobs lost and 1,449 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$52,761,493	\$4,115,396	1,651 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$11,565,001	\$902,070	28,904 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$8,388,581	\$654,309	109 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$2,921,999	\$227,916	5,698 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$6,315,920	\$492,642	1,955 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$3,786,000	\$295,308	4,322 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$11,641,890	\$979,929	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$6,848,082	\$534,150	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$79,998,845	\$7,050,784	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$9,817,018	\$765,727	55,501 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$2,054,773	\$160,272	2,568 domestic violence victims not served and 5,336 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$33,055,561	\$2,578,334	2,180 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$14,658,935	\$1,143,397	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$263,971,239	\$21,486,916	295 education jobs lost, 18,901 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 72 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$9,244,071	\$721,038	1 fewer school receives grant funds and 648 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$41,589,412	\$3,775,208	3,979 fewer teachers, serving 66,887 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$19,490,325	\$1,520,245	18 fewer centers and 2,500 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$115,435	\$9,004	
Special Education Grants to	\$257,576,165	\$19,569,301	236 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$8,727,260	\$649,785	8 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$8,684,021	\$679,643	788 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$8,309,518	\$654,634	3,764 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$25,465,153	\$1,777,234	8,535 fewer students receive education and skills for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$19,919,210	\$2,048,632	1,599 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$15,768,634	\$1,591,817	3,385 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$13,618,422	\$953,962	5,540 fewer adults served
/IA Dislocated Worker	\$19,764,183	\$1,541,619	895 fewer dislocated workers served
tate Grants			
IA Youth State Grants	\$15,457,182	\$1,086,047	314 fewer at-risk youth served
ployment Service	\$13,614,524	\$1,071,799	23,855 fewer jobseekers served
o Corps	\$16,315,360	\$1,272,600	81 fewer at-risk youth served
eterans Employment and	\$3,585,000	\$280,000	658 fewer veterans served
aining			

Iowa

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$59,455,800	\$4,637,552	156 Head Start jobs lost and 747 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$21,097,600	\$1,645,613	734 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$6,442,068	\$502,481	25,694 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$2,332,076	\$181,902	30 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$1,223,831	\$95,459	2,386 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$2,000,000	\$156,000	619 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$1,800,000	\$140,400	2,055 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$6,888,712	\$460,410	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$5,505,864	\$429,457	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$54,812,821	\$4,996,985	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$7,296,867	\$569,156	28,501 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$1,406,156	\$109,680	2,223 domestic violence victims not served and 4,823 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$13,422,031	\$1,046,918	4,677 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$9,265,390	\$722,700	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$84,226,145	\$7,665,341	105 education jobs lost, 8991 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 58 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$3,034,352	\$236,679	Diminished capacity to turn around failing schools
Grants			
Improving Teacher Quality	\$18,835,921	\$1,394,206	1,470 fewer teachers, serving 20,168 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$5,956,271	\$464,589	4 fewer centers and 477 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$179,534	\$14,003	
Special Education Grants to	\$121,910,726	\$9,124,289	110 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$3,914,752	\$291,471	4 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$3,995,029	\$312,669	282 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$3,215,751	\$253,340	1,649 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$11,963,946	\$0*	
Federal Work Study	\$15,156,005	\$1,640,931	1,588 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$13,628,278	\$1,693,005	3,698 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$3,670,939	\$257,147	1,493 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$5,396,211	\$420,908	244 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$4,962,142	\$348,648	101 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$6,439,570	\$505,782	11,257 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$8,858,530	\$690,970	37 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$1,451,000	\$113,000	496 fewer veterans served
Training			

^{*}No funding reduction because of "hold harmless" provision in authorizing statute.

Kansas

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$59,990,295	\$4,679,243	158 Head Start jobs lost and 757 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$21,639,826	\$1,687,906	968 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$4,626,576	\$360,873	19,329 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$2,450,805	\$191,163	32 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$1,300,621	\$101,448	2,536 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$2,269,995	\$177,060	703 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$1,697,000	\$132,366	1,937 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$6,871,271	\$431,206	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$4,685,833	\$365,495	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$32,118,334	\$2,294,840	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$5,503,188	\$429,249	5,845 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$1,369,693	\$106,836	1,347 domestic violence victims not served and 1,837 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$12,198,382	\$951,474	1,659 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$8,167,216	\$637,043	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$107,416,585	\$9,433,034	130 education jobs lost, 11,249 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 59 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$4,119,739	\$321,340	1 fewer schools receive grant funds and 289 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$19,284,937	\$1,478,490	1,558 fewer teachers, serving 21,298 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$8,648,128	\$674,554	3 fewer centers and 470 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$26,712,251	\$2,083,555	31 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$106,692,635	\$8,303,629	100 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$4,250,493	\$316,469	4 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$4,053,473	\$317,235	309 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$4,095,020	\$322,610	2,548 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$10,245,408	\$0*	
Technical Education			
Federal Work Study	\$8,384,666	\$280,370	213 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$5,340,298	\$209,727	477 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$4,614,871	\$323,269	1,877 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$6,269,130	\$488,996	284 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$5,511,824	\$387,269	112 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$5,924,673	\$464,682	10,342 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$94,072,750	\$7,337,670	33 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$1,467,000	\$114,000	229 fewer veterans served
Training			

^{*}No funding reduction because of "hold harmless" provision in authorizing statute.

Kentucky

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$125,903,734	\$9,820,491	329 Head Start jobs lost and 1,579 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$39,580,516	\$3,087,280	1,445 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$11,131,291	\$868,241	44,265 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$7,241,722	\$564,854	94 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$1,665,675	\$129,923	3,248 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$2,680,066	\$209,045	830 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$1,838,000	\$143,364	2,098 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$8,664,857	\$655,829	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$4,886,254	\$381,128	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$46,423,070	\$3,669,204	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$11,366,397	\$886,579	39,373 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$1,650,136	\$128,711	2,518 domestic violence victims not served and 2,267 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$20,508,321	\$1,599,649	1,800 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$10,726,704	\$836,683	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$223,141,249	\$17,723,167	244 education jobs lost, 31,021 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 65 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$7,845,080	\$611,916	1 fewer school receives grant funds and 550 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$37,816,656	\$2,704,191	2,850 fewer teachers, serving 46,170 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$17,355,104	\$1,353,698	12 fewer centers and 2472 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$816,331	\$63,674	1 education job lost
Special Education Grants to	\$157,888,110	\$12,156,980	147 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$10,016,825	\$745,798	9 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$5,615,768	\$439,503	363 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$3,712,059	\$292,441	1,765 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$17,905,647	\$0*	
Federal Work Study	\$16,101,027	\$1,171,259	735 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$9,700,867	\$1,182,740	2,660 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$13,197,513	\$924,477	5,369 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$14,426,545	\$1,125,280	653 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$12,676,374	\$890,663	258 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$9,063,496	\$698,977	15,557 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$23,859,270	\$1,861,020	64 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$2,417,000	\$188,000	715 fewer veterans served
Training			

^{*}No funding reduction because of "hold harmless" provision in authorizing statute.

Louisiana

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12	FY 13	lmnaet
	Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact 12 111 f
Head Start	\$168,513,211	\$13,144,030	440 Head Start jobs lost and 2,111 fewer children served
Child Care and	\$42,490,869	\$3,314,288	1,978 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Development Block Grant			
Maternal and Child Health	\$13,010,428	\$1,014,813	30,504 fewer women, children, and families served
Block grant			
AIDS Drug Assistance	\$20,407,188	\$1,591,761	266 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
Program			
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$6,407,932	\$499,819	12,495 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer	\$1,693,558	\$132,098	524 fewer women screened for cancer
Screening			
Childhood Immunization	\$2,368,000	\$184,704	2,704 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and
Grants			Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency	\$9,046,664	\$685,151	Reduced ability to respond to biological,
Preparedness Grants			radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of	\$6,232,351	\$486,123	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would
Health Care and Long-Term			be recertified once every 30 years as compared to
Care Facilities			current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy	\$43,421,576	\$2,357,230	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling
Assistance Program			assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block	\$15,828,093	\$1,234,591	25,513 fewer low-income individuals served
Grant			
Family Violence Prevention	\$1,686,743	\$131,566	1,478 domestic violence victims not served and
and Services			3,650 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse	\$25,654,671	\$2,001,064	2,230 fewer admissions to substance abuse
Prevention and Treatment			treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$11,763,750	\$917,573	Less funding to provide congregate and home-
			delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$288,698,949	\$22,611,413	311 education jobs lost, 37,885 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 72 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$9,670,178	\$754,274	1 fewer school receives grant funds and 678 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$54,186,525	\$3,059,217	3,225 fewer teachers, serving 44,892 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$21,441,365	\$1,672,426	17 fewer centers and 3,676 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$8,433,038	\$657,777	10 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$188,962,577	\$15,419,403	186 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$6,349,379	\$483,557	6 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$6,459,881	\$505,465	368 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$3,057,371	\$240,864	986 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$21,041,943	\$0*	
Federal Work Study	\$12,879,456	\$262,366	167 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$7,034,767	\$393,711	840 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$10,605,200	\$742,889	4,314 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$10,053,020	\$784,142	455 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$11,409,318	\$801,637	232 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$8,712,855	\$688,843	15,331 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$23,631,340	\$1,843,240	90 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$2,049,000	\$160,000	262 fewer veterans served
Training			

^{*}No funding reduction because of "hold harmless" provision in authorizing statute.

Maine

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$31,634,330	\$2,467,478	82 Head Start jobs lost and 393 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$7,791,183	\$607,712	108 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$3,357,188	\$261,861	14,551 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$1,019,181	\$79,496	13 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$1,213,626	\$94,663	2,367 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$2,266,695	\$176,802	702 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$1,013,000	\$79,014	1,157 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$4,775,927	\$200,762	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$2,581,376	\$201,347	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$38,520,365	\$3,511,692	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$3,554,397	\$277,243	16,847 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$1,081,985	\$84,395	1,038 domestic violence victims not served and 2,538 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$6,670,567	\$520,304	1,369 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$3,835,658	\$299,181	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$51,744,996	\$4,628,893	64 education jobs lost, 2,774 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 36 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$1,789,010	\$139,543	Diminished capacity to turn around failing schools
Grants			
Improving Teacher Quality	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	984 fewer teachers, serving 11,405 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	6 fewer centers and 710 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$2,014,830	\$157,157	2 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$54,641,461	\$4,089,587	49 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$2,464,993	\$183,531	2 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	73 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$720,004	\$56,723	336 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$5,523,624	\$430,842	1,136 fewer students receive education and skills
Technical Education			for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$8,018,504	\$108,238	86 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$6,631,777	\$52,141	82 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$2,687,582	\$188,263	1,093 fewer adults served
/IA Dislocated Worker	\$3,411,860	\$266,128	154 fewer dislocated workers served
tate Grants			
IA Youth State Grants	\$2,831,274	\$198,930	58 fewer at-risk youth served
ployment Service	\$3,774,830	\$294,438	6,553 fewer jobseekers served
b Corps	\$30,864,630	\$2,407,440	27 fewer at-risk youth served
terans Employment and	\$803,000	\$63,000	631 fewer veterans served
ining			

Maryland

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$89,677,330	\$6,994,832	233 Head Start jobs lost and 1,117 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$27,564,114	\$2,150,001	1,164 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$11,798,448	\$920,279	54,877 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$29,800,019	\$2,324,401	389 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$3,107,563	\$242,390	6,060 fewer people tested for HIV in Baltimore
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$8,787,185	\$685,400	17,135* fewer people tested for HIV statewide
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$4,538,523	\$354,005	1,405 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$2,806,000	\$218,868	3,204 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$11,447,761	\$872,586	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$3,976,327	\$310,154	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$69,790,309	\$4,307,948	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$9,251,270	\$721,599	22,439 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$1,920,755	\$149,819	1,252 domestic violence victims not served and 3,475 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$31,737,430	\$2,475,520	3,560 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$12,875,523	\$1,004,291	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$189,891,427	\$15,399,925	212 education jobs lost, 12,983 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 33 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$6,821,529	\$532,080	1 fewer school receives grant funds and 478 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$34,862,715	\$2,365,034	2,493 fewer teachers, serving 36,173 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$14,262,844	\$1,112,502	10 fewer centers and 934 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$5,959,299	\$464,825	7 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$199,916,833	\$15,367,344	185 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$6,542,419	\$494,352	6 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$7,464,085	\$584,120	681 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$10,000,845	\$787,879	3,906 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$15,487,207	\$674,900	7,184 fewer students receive education and skills
Technical Education			for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$13,588,371	\$1,106,023	680 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$10,215,455	\$597,770	1,193 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$9,857,689	\$690,525	4,010 fewer adults served
/IA Dislocated Worker	\$13,446,336	\$1,048,823	609 fewer dislocated workers served
tate Grants			
IA Youth State Grants	\$10,354,690	\$727,537	211 fewer at-risk youth served
ployment Service	\$11,687,183	\$912,478	20,309 fewer jobseekers served
b Corps	\$42,027,460	\$3,278,140	102 fewer at-risk youth served
eterans Employment and	\$2,868,000	\$224,000	689 fewer veterans served
nining			

^{*} Funding for Baltimore shown separately

Massachusetts

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$123,113,621	\$9,602,862	318 Head Start jobs lost and 1,524 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$27,066,102	\$2,111,156	1,174 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$11,257,008	\$878,047	100,073 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$15,045,733	\$1,173,567	196 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$7,346,706	\$573,043	14,326 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$1,692,904	\$132,047	524 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$4,023,000	\$313,794	4,593 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$13,215,674	\$989,575	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$9,179,358	\$715,990	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$132,678,036	\$11,249,861	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$16,798,721	\$1,310,300	55,560 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$2,066,817	\$161,212	71 domestic violence victims not served and 883 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$34,073,216	\$2,657,711	5,557 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$20,135,988	\$1,570,607	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$210,740,945	\$18,178,351	250 education jobs lost, 26,495 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 87 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$7,234,459	\$564,288	1 fewer school receives grant funds and 507 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$43,677,504	\$2,630,770	2,773 fewer teachers, serving 37,962 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$16,482,734	\$1,285,653	15 fewer centers and 1,425 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$225,606	\$17,597	
Special Education Grants to	\$283,465,895	\$21,215,727	256 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$9,701,776	\$722,342	9 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$7,508,214	\$587,624	1,187 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$13,035,143	\$1,026,925	3,479 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$17,849,432	\$525,510	3,161 fewer students receive education and skills for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$44,457,388	\$1,460,815	1,246 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$27,966,051	\$657,068	903 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$13,525,014	\$947,419	5,502 fewer adults served
VIA Dislocated Worker	\$18,123,153	\$1,413,617	820 fewer dislocated workers served
tate Grants			
IA Youth State Grants	\$15,009,154	\$1,054,568	305 fewer at-risk youth served
ployment Service	\$14,148,935	\$1,108,181	24,665 fewer jobseekers served
o Corps	\$34,806,580	\$2,714,910	92 fewer at-risk youth served
eterans Employment and	\$2,982,000	\$233,000	764 fewer veterans served
nining			

Michigan

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$268,517,307	\$20,944,350	701 Head Start jobs lost and 3,364 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$70,025,126	\$5,461,960	2,460 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$18,486,757	\$1,441,967	462,933 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$12,996,772	\$1,013,748	169 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$6,296,938	\$491,161	12,279 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$8,693,584	\$678,100	2,691 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$6,011,000	\$468,858	6,863 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$17,122,558	\$1,493,763	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$11,701,483	\$912,716	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$172,428,540	\$14,740,292	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$24,841,427	\$1,937,631	40,675 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$2,696,294	\$210,311	3,261 domestic violence victims not served and 7,002 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$57,459,952	\$4,481,876	5,056 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$27,908,122	\$2,176,834	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$538,020,939	\$38,966,953	536 education jobs lost, 43,427 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 142 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$17,801,726	\$1,388,535	3 fewer schools receive grant funds and 1,249
Grants			fewer students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$95,607,474	\$5,879,320	6,197 fewer teachers, serving 110,245 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$41,284,256	\$3,220,172	27 fewer centers and 3631 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$4,185,118	\$326,439	5 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$399,883,942	\$32,063,707	387 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$12,310,135	\$939,274	11 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$11,956,416	\$935,814	813 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$10,570,367	\$832,746	5,035 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$38,708,045	\$3,692,571	24,013 fewer students receive education and skills
Technical Education			for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$32,150,900	\$2,799,486	2,031 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$25,907,754	\$1,883,685	3,885 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$35,029,449	\$5,961,988	34,624 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$37,950,243	\$2,960,144	1,718 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$37,407,571	\$6,366,788	1,843 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$23,547,173	\$1,883,321	41,917 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$10,501,750	\$819,140	98 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$5,738,000	\$447,000	1,357 fewer veterans served
Training			

Minnesota

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12	FY 13	Immost
	Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$84,052,860	\$6,556,123	220 Head Start jobs lost and 1,055 fewer children served
Child Care and	\$30,690,970	\$2,393,896	1,337 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Development Block Grant			
Maternal and Child Health	\$8,939,248	\$697,261	14,239 fewer women, children, and families served
Block grant			
AIDS Drug Assistance	\$5,976,431	\$466,162	78 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
Program	, , ,	. ,	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$2,546,896	\$198,658	4,966 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer	\$4,409,466	\$343,938	1,365 fewer women screened for cancer
Screening			
Childhood Immunization	\$3,226,000	\$251,628	3,683 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and
Grants			Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency	\$11,303,489	\$801,608	Reduced ability to respond to biological,
Preparedness Grants			radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of	\$8,824,207	\$688,288	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would
Health Care and Long-Term			be recertified once every 30 years as compared to
Care Facilities			current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy	\$116,838,721	\$10,651,548	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling
Assistance Program			assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block	\$8,113,344	\$632,841	55,984 fewer low-income individuals served
Grant			
Family Violence Prevention	\$1,832,140	\$142,907	1,002 domestic violence victims not served and
and Services			10,975 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse	\$24,707,075	\$1,927,152	2,536 fewer admissions to substance abuse
Prevention and Treatment			treatment programs
Substance Abuse	\$608,939	\$47,497	13 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment
Prevention and Treatment			programs in the Red Lake Band of Chippewa
Senior Nutrition	\$12,280,576	\$957,885	Less funding to provide congregate and home-
			delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$157,485,439	\$12,932,780	178 education jobs lost, 13,698 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 70 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$5,509,059	\$429,706	1 fewer schools receive grant funds and 386 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$33,021,541	\$2,411,692	2,542 fewer teachers, serving 40,265 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$12,439,164	\$970,255	8 fewer centers and 1683 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$19,950,526	\$1,556,141	23 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$189,532,481	\$14,545,082	176 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			

Special Education	\$7,285,511	\$542,441	7 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			
Special Education Grants	\$7,131,880	\$558,148	392 fewer infants and children served
for Infants and Families			
English Language	\$8,589,712	\$676,708	5,078 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$16,684,637	\$0*	
Technical Education			
Federal Work Study	\$19,628,744	\$1,063,743	786 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$16,812,380	\$906,796	1,431 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$9,134,795	\$639,887	3,716 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$12,016,430	\$937,289	544 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$10,523,152	\$739,374	214 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$11,868,691	\$934,318	20,795 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$32,166,100	\$2,508,960	27 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$2,747,000	\$214,000	281 fewer veterans served
Training			

^{*}No funding reduction because of "hold harmless" provision in authorizing statute.

Mississippi

Head Start \$180,887,414 \$14,109,218 477 Head Start jobs lost and 2,287 fewer children served Child Care and \$33,334,909 \$2,600,123 1,585 fewer children receive child care subsidies Development Block Grant	Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Child Care and \$33,334,909 \$2,600,123 1,585 fewer children receive child care subsidies bevelopment Block Grant Maternal and Child Health \$9,509,272 \$741,723 28,437 fewer women, children, and families served Block grant AIDS Drug Assistance \$7,533,479 \$587,611 98 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs Program HIV Prevention and Testing \$2,816,120 \$219,657 5,491 fewer people tested for HIV Breast and Cervical Cancer \$2,905,217 \$226,607 899 fewer women screened for cancer Screening Childhood Immunization \$1,595,000 \$124,410 1,821 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations Public Health Emergency \$6,826,045 \$448,462 Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities Low Income Home Energy \$31,530,677 \$1,973,039 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling Assistance Program Community Services Block \$10,723,501 \$836,433 10,266 fewer low-income individuals served Grant Family Violence Prevention \$1,391,238 \$108,517 3,230 domestic violence victims not served and			•	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Child Care and Development Block Grant Maternal and Child Health Block grant AIDS Drug Assistance Program HIV Prevention and Testing Screening Childhood Immunization Grants Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention \$33,334,909 \$22,600,123 \$24,600,123 \$24,600,123 \$24,417,723 \$28,437 fewer women, children, and families served women screened for cancer served life-saving drugs \$4,515,753,479 \$587,611 \$587,611 \$98 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs \$5,491 fewer people tested for HIV \$99 fewer women screened for cancer \$2,905,217 \$226,607 \$99 fewer women screened for cancer \$1,595,000 \$124,410 \$1,821 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies \$2,346,837 \$183,053 Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years Low Income Home Energy \$31,530,677 \$1,973,039 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention \$1,391,238 \$108,517 \$230 domestic violence victims not served and	rieau Start	\$100,007,414	\$14,109,216	
Development Block Grant Maternal and Child Health Block grant AIDS Drug Assistance Program HIV Prevention and Testing Served:	Child Care and	\$33,334,909	\$2,600,123	
Block grant AIDS Drug Assistance \$7,533,479 \$587,611 98 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs Program HIV Prevention and Testing \$2,816,120 \$219,657 5,491 fewer people tested for HIV Breast and Cervical Cancer \$2,905,217 \$226,607 899 fewer women screened for cancer Screening Childhood Immunization \$1,595,000 \$124,410 1,821 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations Public Health Emergency \$6,826,045 \$448,462 Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities Current schedule of once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years Low Income Home Energy \$31,530,677 \$1,973,039 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance Program Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention \$1,391,238 \$108,517 3,230 domestic violence victims not served and	Development Block Grant		. , ,	
AIDS Drug Assistance Program HIV Prevention and Testing Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening Childhood Immunization Grants Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program AIDS Drug Assistance \$7,533,479 \$587,611 98 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs \$2,816,120 \$219,657 \$5,491 fewer people tested for HIV 899 fewer women screened for cancer \$2,905,217 \$226,607 899 fewer women screened for cancer \$1,821 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies \$183,053 Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention \$1,391,238 \$108,517 3,230 domestic violence victims not served and	Maternal and Child Health	\$9,509,272	\$741,723	28,437 fewer women, children, and families served
Program HIV Prevention and Testing \$2,816,120 \$219,657 5,491 fewer people tested for HIV Breast and Cervical Cancer \$2,905,217 \$226,607 899 fewer women screened for cancer Screening Childhood Immunization \$1,595,000 \$124,410 1,821 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations Public Health Emergency \$6,826,045 \$448,462 Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies Survey and Certification of \$2,346,837 \$183,053 Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to Care Facilities current schedule of once every 3-4 years Low Income Home Energy \$31,530,677 \$1,973,039 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance Program Community Services Block \$10,723,501 \$836,433 10,266 fewer low-income individuals served Grant Family Violence Prevention \$1,391,238 \$108,517 3,230 domestic violence victims not served and	Block grant			
HIV Prevention and Testing \$2,816,120 \$219,657 5,491 fewer people tested for HIV Breast and Cervical Cancer \$2,905,217 \$226,607 899 fewer women screened for cancer Screening Childhood Immunization \$1,595,000 \$124,410 1,821 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations Public Health Emergency \$6,826,045 \$448,462 Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies Survey and Certification of \$2,346,837 \$183,053 Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to Care Facilities current schedule of once every 3-4 years Low Income Home Energy \$31,530,677 \$1,973,039 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance Program assistance to low-income individuals and families Community Services Block \$10,723,501 \$836,433 10,266 fewer low-income individuals served Family Violence Prevention \$1,391,238 \$108,517 3,230 domestic violence victims not served and	AIDS Drug Assistance	\$7,533,479	\$587,611	98 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
Breast and Cervical Cancer \$2,905,217 \$226,607 899 fewer women screened for cancer Screening Childhood Immunization \$1,595,000 \$124,410 1,821 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations Public Health Emergency \$6,826,045 \$448,462 Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies Survey and Certification of \$2,346,837 \$183,053 Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would Health Care and Long-Term be recertified once every 30 years as compared to Care Facilities current schedule of once every 3-4 years Low Income Home Energy \$31,530,677 \$1,973,039 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance Program assistance to low-income individuals and families Community Services Block \$10,723,501 \$836,433 10,266 fewer low-income individuals served Grant Family Violence Prevention \$1,391,238 \$108,517 3,230 domestic violence victims not served and	Program			,
Screening Childhood Immunization \$1,595,000 \$124,410 1,821 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations Public Health Emergency \$6,826,045 \$448,462 Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies Survey and Certification of \$2,346,837 \$183,053 Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would Health Care and Long-Term be recertified once every 30 years as compared to Care Facilities current schedule of once every 3-4 years Low Income Home Energy \$31,530,677 \$1,973,039 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance Program assistance to low-income individuals and families Community Services Block \$10,723,501 \$836,433 10,266 fewer low-income individuals served Grant Family Violence Prevention \$1,391,238 \$108,517 3,230 domestic violence victims not served and	HIV Prevention and Testing	\$2,816,120	\$219,657	5,491 fewer people tested for HIV
Childhood Immunization Grants Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants Survey and Certification of Care Facilities Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention \$1,595,000 \$124,410 1,821 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families \$1,391,238 \$108,517 3,230 domestic violence victims not served and	Breast and Cervical Cancer	\$2,905,217	\$226,607	899 fewer women screened for cancer
Grants Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention Public Health Emergency \$6,826,045 \$448,462 Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families \$1,973,039 \$183,053 Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 3-4 years Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families \$10,266 fewer low-income individuals served \$31,531,230 domestic violence victims not served and	Screening			
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention \$6,826,045 \$448,462 \$448,462 Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies \$183,053 Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families \$1,973,039 \$836,433 \$10,266 fewer low-income individuals served \$1,391,238 \$108,517 \$3,230 domestic violence victims not served and	Childhood Immunization	\$1,595,000	\$124,410	1,821 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and
Preparedness Grants radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies Survey and Certification of \$2,346,837 \$183,053 Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years Low Income Home Energy \$31,530,677 \$1,973,039 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance Program assistance to low-income individuals and families Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention \$1,391,238 \$108,517 3,230 domestic violence victims not served and	Grants			Hepatitis B vaccinations
Survey and Certification of \$2,346,837 \$183,053 Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years Low Income Home Energy \$31,530,677 \$1,973,039 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance Program assistance to low-income individuals and families Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention \$1,391,238 \$108,517 3,230 domestic violence victims not served and	Public Health Emergency	\$6,826,045	\$448,462	Reduced ability to respond to biological,
Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention Sandard S	Preparedness Grants			radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Care Facilities Low Income Home Energy \$31,530,677 \$1,973,039 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance Program Community Services Block \$10,723,501 \$836,433 10,266 fewer low-income individuals served Grant Family Violence Prevention \$1,391,238 \$108,517 3,230 domestic violence victims not served and	Survey and Certification of	\$2,346,837	\$183,053	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program S1,973,039 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention \$1,391,238 \$10,723,501 \$3,230 domestic violence victims not served and	Health Care and Long-Term			be recertified once every 30 years as compared to
Assistance Program assistance to low-income individuals and families Community Services Block \$10,723,501 \$836,433 10,266 fewer low-income individuals served Grant \$1,391,238 \$108,517 3,230 domestic violence victims not served and	Care Facilities			current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Community Services Block \$10,723,501 \$836,433 10,266 fewer low-income individuals served Grant Family Violence Prevention \$1,391,238 \$108,517 3,230 domestic violence victims not served and	Low Income Home Energy	\$31,530,677	\$1,973,039	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling
Grant Family Violence Prevention \$1,391,238 \$108,517 3,230 domestic violence victims not served and	Assistance Program			assistance to low-income individuals and families
Family Violence Prevention \$1,391,238 \$108,517 3,230 domestic violence victims not served and	Community Services Block	\$10,723,501	\$836,433	10,266 fewer low-income individuals served
	Grant			
and Services 2,748 local crisis calls not answered	Family Violence Prevention	\$1,391,238	\$108,517	3,230 domestic violence victims not served and
	and Services			2,748 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse \$14,150,075 \$1,103,706 1,499 fewer admissions to substance abuse	Substance Abuse	\$14,150,075	\$1,103,706	1,499 fewer admissions to substance abuse
Prevention and Treatment treatment programs	Prevention and Treatment			treatment programs
Senior Nutrition \$7,032,533 \$548,538 Less funding to provide congregate and home-	Senior Nutrition	\$7,032,533	\$548,538	Less funding to provide congregate and home-
delivered meals to needy seniors				delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$188,720,038	\$13,076,285	180 education jobs lost, 26744 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 49 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$6,188,167	\$482,677	1 fewer schools receive grant funds and 434 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$35,696,566	\$2,357,893	2485 fewer teachers, serving 36977 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$14,433,678	\$1,125,827	16 fewer centers and 1634 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$2,114,002	\$164,892	2 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$119,980,160	\$9,682,672	117 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$4,145,779	\$311,218	4 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$4,409,878	\$345,129	185 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$1,642,315	\$129,384	372 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$13,363,550	\$0*	
Federal Work Study	\$11,379,559	\$374,165	234 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$7,765,298	\$443,589	797 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$8,823,631	\$1,051,835	6,109 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$10,347,245	\$807,092	468 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$9,452,885	\$1,119,652	324 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$6,118,274	\$480,028	10,684 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$53,489,360	\$4,172,170	99 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$1,495,000	\$117,000	634 fewer veterans served
Training			

^{*}No funding reduction because of "hold harmless" provision in authorizing statute.

Missouri

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$139,405,592	\$10,873,636	364 Head Start jobs lost and 1,745 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$44,384,770	\$3,462,012	1,791 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$12,144,817	\$947,296	68,291 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$10,245,688	\$799,164	134 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$4,215,691	\$328,824	8,221 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$2,111,748	\$164,716	654 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$3,418,000	\$266,604	3,902 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$11,189,315	\$905,136	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$11,164,056	\$870,796	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$68,231,128	\$6,220,260	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$18,656,835	\$1,455,233	12,773 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$1,961,394	\$152,989	274 domestic violence victims not served and 6624 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$25,960,043	\$2,024,883	3,313 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$16,713,458	\$1,303,650	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$233,344,053	\$18,849,004	259 education jobs lost, 27,139 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 94 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$7,700,059	\$600,604	1 fewer school receives grant funds and 540 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$41,651,914	\$3,206,622	3,380 fewer teachers, serving 45765 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$18,987,498	\$1,481,025	12 fewer centers and 1410 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$20,641,880	\$1,610,066	24 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$226,829,933	\$17,016,801	205 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$5,875,290	\$473,421	6 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$7,909,044	\$618,991	355 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$5,065,989	\$399,105	1,312 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and	¢21 E7E 120	¢62E 200	4.012 fower students receive education and skills
Technical Education	\$21,575,129	\$635,309	4,913 fewer students receive education and skills for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$22,170,124	\$1,806,746	1,166 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$13,011,578	\$1,066,090	1,997 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
NIA Adult State Grants	\$14,003,193	\$980,916	5,697 fewer adults served
IA Dislocated Worker	\$19,339,341	\$1,508,481	875 fewer dislocated workers served
ate Grants			
A Youth State Grants	\$15,108,428	\$1,061,542	307 fewer at-risk youth served
ployment Service	\$12,837,723	\$1,004,546	22,358 fewer jobseekers served
Corps	\$22,411,650	\$1,748,110	122 fewer at-risk youth served
erans Employment and	\$3,317,000	\$258,000	1,178 fewer veterans served
ining			

Montana

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$24,061,558	\$1,876,802	63 Head Start jobs lost and 301 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$6,771,331	\$528,164	229 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$2,387,773	\$186,246	135,35 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$806,772	\$62,928	11 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$1,003,703	\$78,289	1,957 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$2,167,744	\$169,084	671 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$574,000	\$44,772	655 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$4,366,055	\$149,535	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$2,023,982	\$157,871	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$19,915,857	\$1,643,809	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$3,272,842	\$255,282	8,896 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$1,018,028	\$79,406	826 domestic violence victims not served and 1,814 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$6,670,567	\$520,304	788 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$4,399,743	\$343,180	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$45,162,946	\$2,859,495	39 education jobs lost, 3,625 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 43 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$1,537,304	\$119,910	Diminished capacity to turn around failing schools
Grants			
Improving Teacher Quality	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	984 fewer teachers, serving 13,264 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	11 fewer centers and 1275 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$43,190,856	\$3,368,887	51 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$37,221,455	\$3,034,178	37 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$1,158,199	\$92,528	1 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	57 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$510,659	\$10,659	28 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$5,202,584	\$290,425	987 fewer students receive education and skills for
Technical Education			high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$2,694,540	\$21,167	16 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$1,621,692	\$64,945	119 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
VIA Adult State Grants	\$2,348,495	\$164,511	955 fewer adults served
IA Dislocated Worker	\$2,228,454	\$173,821	101 fewer dislocated workers served
ate Grants			
A Youth State Grants	\$2,405,630	\$169,022	49 fewer at-risk youth served
ployment Service	\$5,187,254	\$404,608	9,005 fewer jobseekers served
Corps	\$31,067,740	\$2,423,280	30 fewer at-risk youth served
terans Employment and	\$550,000	\$43,000	1,342 fewer veterans served
nining			

Nebraska

Department of Health and	FY 12	FY 13	
Human Services	Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$42,321,541	\$3,301,080	110 Head Start jobs lost and 530 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$13,438,942	\$1,048,237	599 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$3,964,615	\$309,240	8,539 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$2,505,306	\$195,414	33 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$1,012,726	\$78,993	1,975 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$3,307,063	\$257,951	1,024 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$1,043,000	\$81,354	1,191 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$5,421,224	\$276,024	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$2,965,847	\$231,336	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$30,207,576	\$2,494,750	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$4,699,568	\$366,566	9,204 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$1,175,949	\$91,724	2,003 domestic violence victims not served and 3,872 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$7,833,059	\$610,979	1,644 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$5,229,381	\$407,892	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$70,799,745	\$6,437,059	89 education jobs lost, 11,132 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 46 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$2,675,249	\$208,670	Diminished capacity to turn around failing schools
Grants			
Improving Teacher Quality	\$11,770,611	\$933,150	984 fewer teachers, serving 13,058 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	8 fewer centers and 1167 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$17,750,815	\$1,384,564	21 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$74,564,188	\$5,580,684	67 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$2,212,223	\$166,753	2 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$2,659,318	\$208,115	127 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$2,667,028	\$210,111	1606 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$6,816,893	\$0*	
Federal Work Study	\$5,032,534	\$273,641	235 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$3,653,454	\$152,796	279 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$1,922,209	\$149,931	871 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$1,769,045	\$137,987	80 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$2,207,155	\$155,078	45 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$6,234,060	\$486,259	10,823 fewer jobseekers served
ob Corps	\$8,130,510	\$634,180	25 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$871,000	\$68,000	497 fewer veterans served
Fraining			

^{*}No funding reduction because of "hold harmless" provision in authorizing statute.

Nevada

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$30,055,175	\$2,344,304	77 Head Start jobs lost and 371 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$16,530,472	\$1,289,377	238 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$1,715,978	\$133,846	13,852 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$6,009,328	\$468,728	81 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$2,452,681	\$191,309	4,783 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$1,362,021	\$106,238	422 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$1,568,000	\$122,304	1,790 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$6,824,877	\$408,147	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$2,167,428	\$169,059	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$11,202,561	\$515,754	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$3,561,406	\$277,790	2,018 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$1,340,905	\$104,591	505 domestic violence victims not served and 84 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$13,745,028	\$1,072,112	868 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$6,170,037	\$481,263	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$106,466,536	\$9,650,385	133 education jobs lost, 15,228 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 14 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$3,824,945	\$298,345	1 fewer school receives grant funds and 268 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$12,431,038	\$1,524,329	1,607 fewer teachers, serving 31,192 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$7,643,861	\$596,221	5 fewer centers and 1269 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$3,044,627	\$237,480	4 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$70,702,984	\$5,970,170	72 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$2,195,571	\$180,990	2 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$3,972,105	\$310,862	183 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$8,798,885	\$693,187	6,786 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and	¢0.226.200	¢1 747 1F7	17 000 former students receive advention and skills
Technical Education	\$9,226,209	\$1,747,157	17,969 fewer students receive education and skills for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$2,471,415	\$338,841	160 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$2,139,378	\$267,991	406 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$8,978,521	\$628,939	3,653 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$14,404,698	\$1,123,575	652 fewer dislocated workers served
tate Grants			
/IA Youth State Grants	\$9,104,832	\$639,719	185 fewer at-risk youth served
nployment Service	\$6,505,421	\$509,992	11,351 fewer jobseekers served
b Corps	\$21,480,620	\$1,675,490	43 fewer at-risk youth served
eterans Employment and	\$1,816,000	\$142,000	1,009 fewer veterans served
aining			

New Hampshire

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
		•	
Head Start	\$15,590,172	\$1,216,033	41 Head Start jobs lost and 194 fewer children served
Child Care and	\$5,353,209	\$417,550	243 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Development Block Grant			
Maternal and Child Health	\$1,976,851	\$154,194	17,411 fewer women, children, and families served
Block grant			
AIDS Drug Assistance	\$1,014,766	\$79,152	13 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
Program			·
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$1,196,820	\$93,352	2,334 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer	\$2,793,001	\$217,854	865 fewer women screened for cancer
Screening			
Childhood Immunization	\$927,000	\$72,306	1,058 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and
Grants			Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency	\$4,881,449	\$198,965	Reduced ability to respond to biological,
Preparedness Grants			radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of	\$1,274,105	\$99,380	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would
Health Care and Long-Term			be recertified once every 30 years as compared to
Care Facilities			current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy	\$26,055,007	\$2,150,521	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling
Assistance Program			assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block	\$3,561,406	\$277,790	9,551 fewer low-income individuals served
Grant			
Family Violence Prevention	\$1,079,741	\$84,220	877 domestic violence victims not served and 713
and Services			local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse	\$6,670,567	\$520,304	429 fewer admissions to substance abuse
Prevention and Treatment			treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$4,344,147	\$338,843	Less funding to provide congregate and home-
			delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$39,231,375	\$2,236,672	31 education jobs lost, 1,349 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 15 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$1,352,537	\$105,498	Diminished capacity to turn around failing schools
Grants			
Improving Teacher Quality	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	984 fewer teachers, serving 12,526 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	5 fewer centers and 738 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$5,606	\$437	
Special Education Grants to	\$47,389,192	\$3,553,798	43 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$1,527,855	\$113,756	1 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	142 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$930,829	\$73,332	288 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$5,523,624	\$430,842	1,475 fewer students receive education and skills
Technical Education			for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$5,942,187	\$171,942	197 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$4,747,177	\$113,193	194 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
NIA Adult State Grants	\$1,922,209	\$149,931	871 fewer adults served
'IA Dislocated Worker	\$2,023,863	\$157,863	92 fewer dislocated workers served
ate Grants			
IA Youth State Grants	\$2,024,817	\$157,937	46 fewer at-risk youth served
nployment Service	\$2,803,840	\$220,676	4,912 fewer jobseekers served
o Corps	\$0	\$0	12 fewer at-risk youth served
terans Employment and	\$743,000	\$58,000	171 fewer veterans served
ining			

New Jersey

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
		•	Impact 207 Hand Street in balant and 4.055 forward whilehold
Head Start	\$150,054,190	\$11,704,227	387 Head Start jobs lost and 1,855 fewer children served
Child Care and	\$40,080,473	\$3,126,277	1,796 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Development Block Grant			
Maternal and Child Health	\$11,433,939	\$891,847	68,852 fewer women, children, and families served
Block grant			
AIDS Drug Assistance	\$39,308,960	\$3,066,099	512 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
Program			
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$15,033,218	\$1,172,591	29,315 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer	\$1,484,330	\$115,778	459 fewer women screened for cancer
Screening			
Childhood Immunization	\$5,367,000	\$418,626	6,127 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and
Grants			Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency	\$16,033,232	\$1,328,762	Reduced ability to respond to biological,
Preparedness Grants			radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of	\$7,861,137	\$613,169	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would
Health Care and Long-Term			be recertified once every 30 years as compared to
Care Facilities			current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy	\$136,745,901	\$10,447,925	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling
Assistance Program			assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block	\$18,447,769	\$1,438,926	24,668 fewer low-income individuals served
Grant			
Family Violence Prevention	\$2,490,291	\$194,243	2,248 domestic violence victims not served and
and Services			6,680 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse	\$46,585,408	\$3,633,662	4,484 fewer admissions to substance abuse
Prevention and Treatment			treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$21,977,363	\$1,714,234	Less funding to provide congregate and home-
			delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$302,750,141	\$24,087,979	331 education jobs lost, 30,260 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 115 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$10,487,838	\$818,051	2 fewer schools receive grant funds and 736 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$54,955,531	\$3,866,605	4,076 fewer teachers, serving 49360 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$22,798,466	\$1,778,281	9 fewer centers and 1,213 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$11,278,274	\$879,705	13 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$360,945,645	\$27,014,623	326 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$11,158,879	\$830,831	10 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$10,815,217	\$846,445	828 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$21,706,023	\$1,710,027	4,255 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$22,566,330	\$1,536,142	12,366 fewer students receive education and skills for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$19,462,636	\$1,410,625	1,007 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$15,465,514	\$1,208,458	2,311 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$20,260,335	\$1,419,225	8,242 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$30,891,644	\$2,409,568	1,398 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$20,322,861	\$1,427,917	413 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$19,163,297	\$1,477,876	32,893 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$19,797,380	\$1,544,200	68 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$3,686,000	\$287,000	1,476 fewer veterans served
Training			

New Mexico

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$62,748,895	\$4,894,414	163 Head Start jobs lost and 783 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$20,077,317	\$1,566,031	1,085 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$4,221,223	\$329,255	23,033 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$2,257,390	\$176,076	29 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$1,683,100	\$131,282	3,282 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$2,787,555	\$217,429	863 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$1,074,000	\$83,772	1,226 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$6,716,529	\$311,214	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$2,367,957	\$184,701	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$15,715,158	\$1,297,094	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$3,696,732	\$288,345	9,179 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$1,219,884	\$95,151	447 domestic violence victims not served and 1,083 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$8,909,981	\$694,979	398 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$6,096,342	\$475,515	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$119,499,159	\$9,234,962	127 education jobs lost, 18039 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 47 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$4,143,996	\$323,231	1 fewer school receives grant funds and 291 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$19,147,373	\$1,493,398	1,574 fewer teachers, serving 23,169 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$8,729,513	\$680,902	9 fewer centers and 1060 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$95,378,838	\$7,439,549	112 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$91,005,697	\$6,885,437	83 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$3,126,461	\$232,779	3 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$2,970,033	\$232,432	404 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$4,047,474	\$318,865	4,512 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$8,198,470	\$181,048	1,885 fewer students receive education and skills
Technical Education			for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$6,141,396	\$157,762	74 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$3,638,643	\$158,846	251 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$4,727,107	\$331,131	1,923 fewer adults served
VIA Dislocated Worker	\$4,691,620	\$365,949	212 fewer dislocated workers served
tate Grants			
'IA Youth State Grants	\$4,918,291	\$345,567	100 fewer at-risk youth served
nployment Service	\$5,821,012	\$454,041	10,106 fewer jobseekers served
b Corps	\$20,745,420	\$1,618,140	54 fewer at-risk youth served
terans Employment and	\$1,017,000	\$79,000	491 fewer veterans served
ining			

New York

Department of Health and	FY 12	FY 13	
Human Services	Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$495,549,593	\$38,652,868	1,275 Head Start jobs lost and 6,119 fewer
			children served
Child Care and	\$101,521,406	\$7,918,670	6,065 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Development Block Grant			
Maternal and Child Health	\$40,033,023	\$3,122,576	101,6704 fewer women, children, and families
Block grant			served
AIDS Drug Assistance	\$119,859,704	\$9,349,057	1,563 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
Program			
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$32,298,387	\$2,519,274	43,347* fewer people tested for HIV statewide
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$22,229,164	\$1,733,875	62,982 fewer people tested for HIV in New York
			City
Breast and Cervical Cancer	\$3,271,548	\$255,181	1,013 fewer women screened for cancer
Screening			
Childhood Immunization	\$9,803,000	\$764,634	11,192 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and
Grants			Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency	\$19,926,605	\$1,693,159	Reduced ability for the State to respond to
Preparedness Grants			biological, radiological, chemical, and natural
			emergencies
Public Health Emergency	\$18,657,853	\$1,261,688	Reduced ability for New York City to respond to
Preparedness Grants			biological, radiological, chemical, and natural
			emergencies
Survey and Certification of	\$18,435,063	\$1,437,935	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would
Health Care and Long-Term			be recertified once every 30 years as compared to
Care Facilities			current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy	\$375,509,667	\$34,095,887	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling
Assistance Program			assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block	\$58,516,371	\$4,564,277	38,905 fewer low-income individuals served
Grant			
Family Violence Prevention	\$4,487,820	\$350,050	10,954 domestic violence victims not served and
and Services			15,374 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse	\$114,637,337	\$8,941,712	9,449 fewer admissions to substance abuse
Prevention and Treatment			treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$57,547,500	\$4,488,705	Less funding to provide congregate and home-
			delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$1,131,873,797	\$82,418,983	1,133 education jobs lost, 134,638 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 222 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$37,591,640	\$2,932,148	6 fewer schools receive grant funds and 2,637
Grants			fewer students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$195,517,680	\$10,331,876	10,891 fewer teachers, serving 140,276 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$87,348,119	\$6,813,152	39 fewer centers and 7,225 fewer students served
Learning Centers			

Impact Aid	\$34,145,761	\$2,663,370	40 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants	\$758,002,911	\$57,518,042	694 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
to States			
Special Education	\$33,100,968	\$2,465,252	30 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			
Special Education Grants	\$24,077,185	\$1,884,294	2,425 fewer infants and children served
for Infants and Families			
English Language	\$55,532,684	\$4,374,934	18,227 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$52,736,100	\$1,374,564	7,024 fewer students receive education and skills
Technical Education			for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$93,432,571	\$8,629,416	6,469 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$56,545,543	\$4,030,823	7,048 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$45,779,283	\$3,206,813	18,624 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$53,040,830	\$4,137,219	2,401 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$45,892,839	\$3,224,504	933 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$39,748,915	\$3,117,877	69,394 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$75,047,420	\$5,853,700	244 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$7,841,000	\$611,000	2,151 fewer veterans served
Training			

^{*} Funding for New York City shown separately

North Carolina

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
		<u>-</u>	•
Head Start	\$172,280,427	\$13,437,873	447 Head Start jobs lost and 2,146 fewer children served
Child Care and	\$76,128,077	\$5,937,990	4,031 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Development Block Grant			
Maternal and Child Health	\$16,273,588	\$1,269,340	65,925 fewer women, children, and families served
Block grant			
AIDS Drug Assistance	\$27,069,633	\$2,111,431	353 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
Program			
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$6,819,608	\$531,929	13,298 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer	\$2,357,718	\$183,902	730 fewer women screened for cancer
Screening			
Childhood Immunization	\$4,853,000	\$378,534	5,541 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and
Grants			Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency	\$14,976,630	\$1,441,144	Reduced ability to respond to biological,
Preparedness Grants			radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of	\$8,166,412	\$636,980	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would
Health Care and Long-Term			be recertified once every 30 years as compared to
Care Facilities			current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy	\$81,534,565	\$4,993,614	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling
Assistance Program			assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block	\$17,678,537	\$1,378,926	9,166 fewer low-income individuals served
Grant			
Family Violence Prevention	\$2,630,600	\$205,187	4,715 domestic violence victims not served and
and Services			6,990 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse	\$39,601,511	\$3,088,918	4,843 fewer admissions to substance abuse
Prevention and Treatment			treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$22,329,973	\$1,741,738	Less funding to provide congregate and home-
			delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$399,562,177	\$34,078,909	469 education jobs lost, 50,993 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 111 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$14,390,384	\$1,122,450	2 fewer schools receive grant funds and 1,009
Grants			fewer students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$53,878,382	\$5,875,340	6,193 fewer teachers, serving 87,445 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$30,382,826	\$2,369,860	45 fewer centers and 3,154 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$15,393,777	\$1,200,715	18 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$326,077,875	\$26,524,890	320 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$11,094,802	\$826,061	10 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$13,005,735	\$1,017,857	770 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$15,381,023	\$1,211,736	8,685 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$35,567,554	\$6,735,386	130,220 fewer students receive education and skills for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$22,543,424	\$1,787,451	1,388 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$16,680,570	\$1,235,363	1,794 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$22,178,866	\$1,553,617	9,023 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$33,775,540	\$2,634,513	1,529 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$23,736,834	\$1,667,789	483 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$19,836,199	\$1,550,972	34,520 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$3,399,830	\$265,190	114 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$5,446,000	\$425,000	4,989 fewer veterans served
Training			

North Dakota

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$20,123,364	\$1,569,622	52 Head Start jobs lost and 251 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$4,156,452	\$324,203	182 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$1,793,733	\$139,911	9,998 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$255,423	\$19,923	3 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$710,257	\$55,400	1,385 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$8,269,773	\$645,042	2,560 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$1,033,000	\$80,574	1,179 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$4,197,971	\$316,689	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$1,614,911	\$125,963	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$20,554,636	\$1,696,533	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$3,257,579	\$254,091	1,936 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$958,246	\$74,743	442 domestic violence victims not served and 289 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$5,440,418	\$424,353	502 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$4,048,348	\$315,771	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$35,555,738	\$1,949,872	27 education jobs lost, 1,427 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 17 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$1,217,324	\$94,952	Diminished capacity to turn around failing schools
Grants			
Improving Teacher Quality	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	984 fewer teachers, serving 11,178 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	6 fewer centers and 654 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$26,846,455	\$2,094,023	31 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$27,970,106	\$2,361,800	29 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$789,830	\$75,676	1 job no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	73 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$507,000	\$7,000	47 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$4,214,921	\$0*	
Technical Education			
Federal Work Study	\$2,902,231	\$2,066	2 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$2,688,347	\$4,485	9 fewer students receive Supplemental Educational
Opportunity Grants			Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$1,922,209	\$149,931	871 fewer adults served
IA Dislocated Worker	\$491,586	\$38,344	22 fewer dislocated workers served
ate Grants			
IA Youth State Grants	\$2,024,817	\$157,937	46 fewer at-risk youth served
ployment Service	\$5,282,176	\$412,011	9,170 fewer jobseekers served
b Corps	\$45,578,350	\$3,555,110	23 fewer at-risk youth served
eterans Employment and	\$550,000	\$43,000	271 fewer veterans served
aining			

^{*}No funding reduction because of "hold harmless" provision in authorizing statute.

Ohio

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$287,577,410	\$22,431,038	752 Head Start jobs lost and 3,608 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$80,388,630	\$6,270,313	2,076 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$21,670,282	\$1,690,282	341,153 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$16,705,054	\$1,302,994	218 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$6,048,850	\$471,810	11,795 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$4,197,806	\$327,429	1,299 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$6,885,000	\$537,030	7,861 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$18,538,073	\$1,743,568	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$16,101,293	\$1,255,901	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$165,463,488	\$13,776,192	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$26,281,578	\$2,049,963	67,152 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$3,008,176	\$234,638	4,053 domestic violence victims not served and 7,033 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$66,155,781	\$5,160,151	7,190 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$30,167,791	\$2,353,088	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$588,161,695	\$43,633,138	600 education jobs lost, 58,246 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 168 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$20,254,289	\$1,579,835	3 fewer schools receive grant funds and 1,421
Grants			fewer students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$90,808,736	\$6,699,181	7,062 fewer teachers, serving 111,862 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$44,561,817	\$3,475,822	31 fewer centers and 3,312 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$1,459,963	\$113,877	2 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$436,958,357	\$34,797,635	420 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$12,270,992	\$978,590	12 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$14,423,420	\$1,128,885	1,164 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$9,599,078	\$756,228	3,118 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$42,750,001	\$0*	
Technical Education			
Federal Work Study	\$40,782,263	\$3,229,660	2,260 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$30,223,375	\$2,572,210	5,181 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$27,089,923	\$1,897,633	11,021 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$37,410,700	\$2,918,059	1,693 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$29,136,945	\$2,047,208	593 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$25,946,567	\$2,048,860	45,601 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$43,107,740	\$3,362,400	99 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$6,752,000	\$527,000	395 fewer veterans served
Training			

^{*}No funding reduction because of "hold harmless" provision in authorizing statute.

Oklahoma

Department of Health and	FY 12	FY 13	
Human Services	Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$97,976,084	\$7,642,135	258 Head Start jobs lost and 1,236 fewer children
			served
Child Care and	\$33,886,650	\$2,643,159	1,235 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Development Block Grant			
Maternal and Child Health	\$7,101,708	\$553,933	173,342 fewer women, children, and families
Block grant			served
AIDS Drug Assistance	\$4,717,089	\$367,933	61 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
Program			
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$1,958,549	\$152,767	3,819 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer	\$1,241,041	\$96,801	384 fewer women screened for cancer
Screening			
Breast and Cervical Cancer	\$846,660	\$66,039	262 fewer women screened for cancer in the
Screening			Cherokee Nation
Breast and Cervical Cancer	\$369,358	\$28,810	114 fewer women screened for cancer in the Kaw
Screening			Nation
Childhood Immunization	\$2,041,000	\$159,198	2,330 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and
Grants			Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency	\$7,895,438	\$566,960	Reduced ability to respond to biological,
Preparedness Grants			radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of	\$5,563,543	\$433,956	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would
Health Care and Long-Term			be recertified once every 30 years as compared to
Care Facilities			current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy	\$32,787,515	\$1,926,885	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling
Assistance Program			assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block	\$8,062,881	\$628,905	10,597 fewer low-income individuals served
Grant			
Family Violence Prevention	\$1,539,183	\$120,056	948 domestic violence victims not served and
and Services			1,207 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse	\$17,579,842	\$1,371,228	1,899 fewer admissions to substance abuse
Prevention and Treatment			treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$9,673,183	\$754,508	Less funding to provide congregate and home-
			delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$161,455,151	\$12,548,429	173 education jobs lost, 31,238 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 92 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$5,581,750	\$435,376	1 fewer school receives grant funds and 392 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$27,960,275	\$2,360,206	2,488 fewer teachers, serving 38,241 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$11,863,563	\$925,358	8 fewer centers and 1469 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$35,182,707	\$2,744,251	41 education jobs lost

Special Education Grants to States	\$147,674,175	\$11,543,144	139 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Special Education Preschool State Grants	\$3,563,976	\$298,390	4 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$5,347,542	\$418,509	217 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$4,499,197	\$354,453	2,649 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$15,094,180	\$0*	
Federal Work Study	\$10,630,231	\$486,810	278 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grants	\$6,811,325	\$394,556	714 fewer students receive Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$6,289,462	\$440,573	2,559 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$5,818,181	\$453,822	263 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$6,676,111	\$469,073	136 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$6,779,019	\$533,685	11,878 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$49,452,270	\$3,857,280	124 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$1,930,000	\$151,000	387 fewer veterans served
Training			

^{*}No funding reduction because of "hold harmless" provision in authorizing statute.

Oregon

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$70,527,514	\$5,501,146	188 Head Start jobs lost and 902 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$26,225,420	\$2,045,583	1,062 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$6,092,388	\$475,206	256,239 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$4,968,716	\$387,560	65 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$2,269,360	\$177,010	4,425 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$2,182,532	\$170,237	676 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$2,281,000	\$177,918	2,604 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$8,145,629	\$579,009	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$3,774,504	\$294,411	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$36,012,085	\$3,319,234	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$5,375,818	\$419,314	48,702 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$1,554,226	\$121,230	2,405 domestic violence victims not served and 14,323 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$17,801,059	\$1,388,483	5,858 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$10,034,380	\$782,682	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$146,664,001	\$12,944,562	178 education jobs lost, 17,780 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 52 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$5,450,167	\$425,113	1 fewer school receives grant funds and 382 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$23,565,884	\$2,016,339	2,125 fewer teachers, serving 43,053 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$11,468,489	\$894,542	10 fewer centers and 2,084 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$3,393,286	\$264,676	4 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$128,760,236	\$10,075,163	122 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$3,778,956	\$298,383	4 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$4,859,147	\$380,290	230 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$7,668,179	\$604,108	4,141 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$13,408,089	\$998,023	12,113 fewer students receive education and skills
Technical Education			for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$12,445,918	\$506,341	432 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$10,039,443	\$235,562	377 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$10,151,677	\$711,119	4,130 fewer adults served
VIA Dislocated Worker	\$14,179,357	\$1,105,999	642 fewer dislocated workers served
tate Grants			
IA Youth State Grants	\$10,760,018	\$756,016	219 fewer at-risk youth served
ployment Service	\$8,758,927	\$686,806	15,286 fewer jobseekers served
b Corps	\$61,535,500	\$4,799,770	81 fewer at-risk youth served
terans Employment and	\$2,274,000	\$178,000	1,220 fewer veterans served
nining			

Pennsylvania

Department of Health and	FY 12	FY 13	
Human Services	Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$262,631,620	\$20,485,266	689 Head Start jobs lost and 3,305 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$69,645,391	\$5,432,340	4,522 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$23,928,485	\$1,866,422	95,342 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$30,114,428	\$2,348,925	393 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$7,280,576	\$567,885	14,197 fewer people tested for HIV in Philadelphia
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$5,502,205	\$429,172	10,729* fewer people tested for HIV statewide
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$2,585,219	\$201,647	800 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$7,213,000	\$562,614	8235 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$20,201,109	\$1,919,773	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$10,212,671	\$796,588	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$209,548,185	\$18,324,280	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$28,544,571	\$2,226,477	43,889 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$3,228,167	\$251,797	7,513 domestic violence victims not served and 11,294 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$58,639,671	\$4,573,894	5,013 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$38,123,314	\$2,973,618	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

	FY 13	
Y 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
5574,388,686	\$43,166,671	594 education jobs lost, 45,781 fewer students
		served, and 136 fewer schools receive grant funds
\$20,224,608	\$1,577,519	3 fewer schools receive grant funds and 1,419
		fewer students served
\$98,148,572	\$6,171,619	6,505 fewer teachers, serving 88,728 students,
		receive professional development
\$41,145,417	\$3,209,342	30 fewer centers and 2,925 fewer students served
\$855,609	\$66,737	1 education job lost
\$426,427,814	\$33,805,753	408 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
\$13,699,570	\$1,038,166	13 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
	\$20,224,608 \$20,224,608 \$98,148,572 \$41,145,417 \$855,609 \$426,427,814	Y 12 Funding Sequester Cut 5574,388,686 \$43,166,671 \$20,224,608 \$1,577,519 \$98,148,572 \$6,171,619 \$41,145,417 \$3,209,342 \$855,609 \$66,737 \$426,427,814 \$33,805,753

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$14,524,309	\$1,136,701	1,358 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$14,209,092	\$1,119,410	2,326 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$42,365,869	\$1,643,091	5,673 fewer students receive education and skills
Technical Education			for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$56,420,705	\$4,139,531	3,564 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$41,759,624	\$2,938,534	4,932 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$26,000,980	\$1,821,354	10,578 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$33,628,882	\$2,623,074	1,522 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$28,346,353	\$1,991,660	576 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$26,310,462	\$2,065,395	45,969 fewer jobseekers served
lob Corps	\$20,624,640	\$1,608,720	201 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$6,181,000	\$482,000	750 fewer veterans served
Fraining			

^{*} Funding for Philadelphia shown separately

Rhode Island

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$25,123,227	\$1,959,612	65 Head Start jobs lost and 312 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$5,621,733	\$438,495	262 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$1,725,038	\$134,553	10,956 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$2,570,166	\$200,473	34 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$1,218,672	\$95,056	2,376 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$1,544,551	\$120,475	478 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$723,000	\$56,394	825 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$4,574,482	\$159,080	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$2,035,051	\$158,734	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$23,175,439	\$1,847,283	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$3,727,051	\$290,710	11,512 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$1,029,945	\$80,336	887 domestic violence victims not served and 1,209 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$6,670,567	\$520,304	549 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$11,477,564	\$895,250	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$49,138,057	\$3,630,321	50 education jobs lost, 4,448 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 12 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$1,663,220	\$129,731	Diminished capacity to turn around failing schools
Grants			
Improving Teacher Quality	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	984 fewer teachers, serving 12,566 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	5 fewer centers and 1160 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$1,528,035	\$119,187	2 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$43,668,156	\$3,268,300	39 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$1,639,323	\$122,055	1 job no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			
States Special Education		. , ,	

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	145 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$2,437,015	\$191,991	515 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$5,523,624	\$430,842	2,006 fewer students receive education and skills for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$8,587,036	\$464,145	433 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$5,828,741	\$282,474	534 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$3,182,636	\$222,941	1,295 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$4,729,397	\$368,896	214 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$3,687,520	\$259,091	75 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$2,618,648	\$205,481	4,573 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$9,818,570	\$765,850	16 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$651,000	\$51,000	148 fewer veterans served
Training			

South Carolina

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$99,522,604	\$7,762,763	260 Head Start jobs lost and 1,246 fewer children
neau Start	\$99,322, 0 04	Ş7,762,763	served
Child Care and	\$41,232,806	\$3,216,159	917 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Development Block Grant			
Maternal and Child Health	\$11,201,150	\$873,690	24,647 fewer women, children, and families served
Block grant			
AIDS Drug Assistance	\$14,015,418	\$1,093,203	183 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
Program			
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$5,519,479	\$430,519	10,763 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer	\$3,092,870	\$241,244	957 fewer women screened for cancer
Screening			
Childhood Immunization	\$2,546,000	\$198,588	2,907 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and
Grants			Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency	\$9,764,874	\$699,054	Reduced ability to respond to biological,
Preparedness Grants			radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of	\$2,558,304	\$199,548	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would
Health Care and Long-Term			be recertified once every 30 years as compared to
Care Facilities			current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy	\$36,269,889	\$1,831,201	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling
Assistance Program			assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block	\$10,359,538	\$808,044	17,072 fewer low-income individuals served
Grant	. , ,	, ,	
Family Violence Prevention	\$1,704,101	\$132,920	1,756 domestic violence victims not served and
and Services	. , ,	, ,	2,258 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse	\$20,457,841	\$1,595,712	2,663 fewer admissions to substance abuse
Prevention and Treatment			treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$4,194,335	\$327,158	Less funding to provide congregate and home-
	\$4,194,335	\$327,158	

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$214,933,269	\$17,772,478	244 education jobs lost, 22,252 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 41 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$7,403,291	\$577,457	1 fewer school receives grant funds and 519 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$30,487,767	\$2,848,444	3003 fewer teachers, serving 46,216 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$17,183,734	\$1,340,331	17 fewer centers and 1,459 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$1,505,771	\$117,450	2 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$176,828,357	\$13,571,439	164 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$7,003,167	\$521,418	6 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$6,094,359	\$476,942	362 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$4,468,526	\$352,036	2,463 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$18,678,722	\$2,044,020	26,891 fewer students receive education and skills for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$12,240,581	\$654,046	428 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$9,641,911	\$948,573	1,291 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$12,076,612	\$845,960	4,913 fewer adults served
VIA Dislocated Worker	\$17,247,928	\$1,345,349	781 fewer dislocated workers served
tate Grants			
IA Youth State Grants	\$12,754,206	\$896,131	259 fewer at-risk youth served
nployment Service	\$9,785,215	\$768,108	17,096 fewer jobseekers served
o Corps	\$7,634,710	\$595,510	46 fewer at-risk youth served
eterans Employment and	\$2,702,000	\$211,000	950 fewer veterans served
aining			

South Dakota

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$21,673,818	\$1,690,558	57 Head Start jobs lost and 272 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$6,221,279	\$485,260	271 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$2,220,682	\$173,213	9,275 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$730,845	\$57,006	10 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$672,265	\$52,437	1,311 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$811,951	\$63,332	251 fewer women screened for cancer
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$409,708	\$31,957	127 fewer women screened for cancer in the Cheyenne River Sioux tribe
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$1,295,000	\$101,010	1,478 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$4,197,971	\$166,871	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$1,561,207	\$121,774	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$17,507,368	\$1,445,017	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$2,928,123	\$228,394	4,331 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$984,963	\$76,827	790 domestic violence victims not served and 1,229 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$5,030,871	\$392,408	1,530 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$14,755,499	\$1,150,929	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$43,594,684	\$1,838,121	25 education jobs lost, 1,613 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 15 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$1,513,181	\$118,028	Diminished capacity to turn around failing schools
Grants			
Improving Teacher Quality	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	984 fewer teachers, serving 13,058 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	5 fewer centers and 960 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$51,490,604	\$4,016,268	60 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$33,319,673	\$2,813,518	34 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			

Special Education Preschool State Grants	\$1,437,077	\$106,996	1 job no longer supported by Federal funding
Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	87 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$738,386	\$58,171	278 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$4,214,921	\$0*	
Technical Education			
Federal Work Study	\$3,925,914	\$29,509	21 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$2,805,614	\$82,030	139 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$1,922,209	\$149,931	871 fewer adults served
/IA Dislocated Worker	\$914,615	\$71,341	41 fewer dislocated workers served
ate Grants			
IA Youth State Grants	\$2,024,817	\$157,937	46 fewer at-risk youth served
nployment Service	\$4,881,946	\$380,793	8,475 fewer jobseekers served
o Corps	\$19,383,810	\$1,511,940	23 fewer at-risk youth served
eterans Employment and	\$550,000	\$43,000	368 fewer veterans served
aining			

^{*}No funding reduction because of "hold harmless" provision in authorizing statute.

Tennessee

Department of Health and	FY 12	FY 13	
Human Services	Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$137,557,725	\$10,729,503	358 Head Start jobs lost and 1,717 fewer children served
Child Care and	\$52,889,987	\$4,125,419	2,474 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Development Block Grant			
Maternal and Child Health	\$11,426,365	\$891,256	75,054 fewer women, children, and families served
Block grant			
AIDS Drug Assistance	\$17,532,848	\$1,367,562	229 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
Program			
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$5,041,421	\$393,231	9,831 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer	\$1,197,505	\$93,405	371 fewer women screened for cancer
Screening			
Childhood Immunization	\$3,538,000	\$275,964	4,039 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and
Grants			Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency	\$11,424,097	\$959,118	Reduced ability to respond to biological,
Preparedness Grants			radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of	\$4,393,836	\$342,719	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would
Health Care and Long-Term			be recertified once every 30 years as compared to
Care Facilities			current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy	\$55,405,327	\$3,716,826	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling
Assistance Program			assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block	\$13,282,226	\$1,036,014	41,226 fewer low-income individuals served
Grant			
Family Violence Prevention	\$2,028,791	\$158,246	2,524 domestic violence victims not served and
and Services			3,355 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse	\$29,522,772	\$2,302,776	926 fewer admissions to substance abuse
Prevention and Treatment			treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$52,931,968	\$4,128,694	Less funding to provide congregate and home-
			delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$280,648,064	\$22,345,314	307 education jobs lost, 48,631 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 91 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$9,873,902	\$770,164	1 fewer school receives grant funds and 693 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$41,694,436	\$3,994,675	4,211 fewer teachers, serving 62,660 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$21,168,384	\$1,651,133	22 fewer centers and 2558 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$3,642,989	\$284,154	4 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$236,469,821	\$18,509,376	223 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$6,750,220	\$515,583	6 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$8,361,277	\$654,346	317 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$5,669,671	\$446,664	2,380 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$23,638,770	\$2,181,612	18,933 fewer students receive education and skills
Technical Education			for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$17,161,043	\$1,506,006	1,116 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$12,585,072	\$1,195,586	2,594 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$15,406,376	\$1,079,208	6,268 fewer adults served
/IA Dislocated Worker	\$21,002,405	\$1,638,201	951 fewer dislocated workers served
tate Grants			
IA Youth State Grants	\$15,784,120	\$1,109,017	321 fewer at-risk youth served
nployment Service	\$13,308,517	\$1,026,356	22,843 fewer jobseekers served
b Corps	\$96,622,440	\$7,536,550	88 fewer at-risk youth served
eterans Employment and	\$3,574,000	\$278,000	1,645 fewer veterans served
aining			

Texas

Human ServicesFundingSequester CutImpactHead Start\$561,394,575\$43,788,7771,463 Head Start jobs lost and 7,022 fewer children servedChild Care and Development Block Grant\$242,999,338\$18,953,9486,580 fewer children receive child care subsidiesMaternal and Child Health Block grant\$33,132,883\$2,584,365951,122 fewer women, children, and families servedAIDS Drug Assistance Program\$64,616,560\$5,040,092842 fewer patients receive life-saving drugsHIV Prevention and Testing Prevention and Testing Start and Cervical Cancer Screening\$15,796,929\$1,232,16030,804 fewer people tested for HIVChildhood Immunization Grants\$13,297,000\$1,037,16615,181 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinationsPublic Health Emergency Preparedness Grants\$37,551,857\$3,800,371Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergenciesSurvey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities\$35,066,008\$2,735,149Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 yearsLow Income Home Energy Assistance Program\$129,832,056\$5,977,324Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and familiesCommunity Services Block Grant\$32,435,360\$2,529,95858,944 fewer low-income individuals servedFamily Violence Prevention and Services\$5,576,091\$434,9356,413 domestic violence victims not served and 18,057 lo	Department of Health and	FY 12	FY 13	
Child Care and S242,999,338 \$18,953,948 6,580 fewer children receive child care subsidies Development Block Grant Maternal and Child Health \$33,132,883 \$2,584,365 951,122 fewer women, children, and families served AIDS Drug Assistance \$64,616,560 \$5,040,092 842 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs Program HIV Prevention and Testing \$15,796,929 \$1,232,160 30,804 fewer people tested for HIV Breast and Cervical Cancer \$6,467,652 \$504,477 2,002 fewer women screened for cancer Screening Childhood Immunization \$13,297,000 \$1,037,166 15,181 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations Public Health Emergency \$37,551,857 \$3,800,371 Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies Survey and Certification of \$35,066,008 \$2,735,149 Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years Low Income Home Energy \$129,832,056 \$5,977,324 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance Program Community Services Block \$32,435,360 \$2,529,958 58,944 fewer low-income individuals and families Community Services Program \$55,576,091 \$434,935 6,413 domestic violence victims not served and and Services	Human Services	Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Child Care and Development Block Grant Maternal and Child Health Block grant AIDS Drug Assistance Program HIV Prevention and Testing Childhood Immunization Grants Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program \$129,832,056 \$32,435,360 \$22,529,958 \$434,935 \$434,935 \$434,935 \$434,935 \$6,413 domestic violence vicitims not served and and Services	Head Start	\$561,394,575	\$43,788,777	1,463 Head Start jobs lost and 7,022 fewer
Development Block Grant Maternal and Child Health Block grant AIDS Drug Assistance Program HIV Prevention and Testing Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening Childhood Immunization Grants Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long- Term Care Facilities Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program Evaluate Assistance Program Stand Cervical Cancer Screening S13,297,000 S1,037,166 S2,735,149 S1,837,551,857 Family Violence Prevention S33,066,008 S2,735,76,091 S1,037,166 S2,529,958 S3,944 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations Family Violence Prevention S13,297,000 S1,037,166 S2,735,149 Family Violence Prevention S35,066,008 S2,735,149 Family Violence Prevention S432,435,360 S2,529,958 S3,944 fewer low-income individuals served S434,935				children served
Maternal and Child Health Block grant AIDS Drug Assistance Program HIV Prevention and Testing Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening Childhood Immunization Grants Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long- Term Care Facilities Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program Community Services Block Grant Maternal and Child Health Sa3,132,883 Sa,132,883 Sa,040,092 Sa,122 fewer women, children, and families Served Sa,123,160 Sa,0804 fewer people tested for HIV Sa,123,160 Sa,800,477 Sa,002 fewer women screened for cancer Screening Sa,132,97,000 Sa,103,166 Sa,103,7,166 Sa,103,7,166 Sa,130,7,166 Sa,130,7,	Child Care and	\$242,999,338	\$18,953,948	6,580 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Block grant served AIDS Drug Assistance \$64,616,560 \$5,040,092 842 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs Program HIV Prevention and Testing \$15,796,929 \$1,232,160 30,804 fewer people tested for HIV Breast and Cervical Cancer \$6,467,652 \$504,477 2,002 fewer women screened for cancer Screening Childhood Immunization \$13,297,000 \$1,037,166 15,181 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations Public Health Emergency \$37,551,857 \$3,800,371 Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies Survey and Certification of \$35,066,008 \$2,735,149 Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years Low Income Home Energy \$129,832,056 \$5,977,324 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families Community Services Block \$32,435,360 \$2,529,958 58,944 fewer low-income individuals served Grant Family Violence Prevention \$5,576,091 \$434,935 6,413 domestic violence victims not served and and Services	Development Block Grant			
AIDS Drug Assistance Program HIV Prevention and Testing Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening Childhood Immunization Grants Public Health Emergency Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long- Term Care Facilities Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program AIDS Drug Assistance \$64,616,560 \$5,040,092 \$1,232,160 \$30,804 fewer people tested for HIV \$13,297,000 \$1,037,166 Health Emergency \$15,781 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies \$2,735,149 Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention and Services \$5,576,091 \$434,935 \$6,413 domestic violence victims not served and 18,057 local crisis calls not answered	Maternal and Child Health	\$33,132,883	\$2,584,365	951,122 fewer women, children, and families
Program HIV Prevention and Testing \$15,796,929 \$1,232,160 30,804 fewer people tested for HIV Breast and Cervical Cancer \$6,467,652 \$504,477 2,002 fewer women screened for cancer Screening Childhood Immunization \$13,297,000 \$1,037,166 15,181 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations Public Health Emergency \$37,551,857 \$3,800,371 Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies Survey and Certification of \$35,066,008 \$2,735,149 Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years Low Income Home Energy \$129,832,056 \$5,977,324 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance Program Community Services Block \$32,435,360 \$2,529,958 58,944 fewer low-income individuals served Grant Family Violence Prevention \$5,576,091 \$434,935 6,413 domestic violence victims not served and and Services	Block grant			served
HIV Prevention and Testing \$15,796,929 \$1,232,160 30,804 fewer people tested for HIV Breast and Cervical Cancer \$6,467,652 \$504,477 2,002 fewer women screened for cancer Screening Childhood Immunization \$13,297,000 \$1,037,166 15,181 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations Public Health Emergency \$37,551,857 \$3,800,371 Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies Survey and Certification of \$35,066,008 \$2,735,149 Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years Low Income Home Energy \$129,832,056 \$5,977,324 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance Program Community Services Block \$32,435,360 \$2,529,958 58,944 fewer low-income individuals served Grant Family Violence Prevention \$5,576,091 \$434,935 6,413 domestic violence victims not served and and Services	AIDS Drug Assistance	\$64,616,560	\$5,040,092	842 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening Childhood Immunization Grants Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention and Services Sirves Assistance Program Sequence Services Signate Services Signat	Program			
Childhood Immunization Grants Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention and Services Community Services Character Single Signate S	HIV Prevention and Testing	\$15,796,929	\$1,232,160	30,804 fewer people tested for HIV
Childhood Immunization Grants Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long- Term Care Facilities Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention and Services Signate \$13,297,000 \$1,037,166 \$15,181 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies \$2,735,149 Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families \$2,529,958 \$434,935 \$434,935 \$434,935 \$434,935 \$6,413 domestic violence victims not served and 18,057 local crisis calls not answered	Breast and Cervical Cancer	\$6,467,652	\$504,477	2,002 fewer women screened for cancer
Grants Hepatitis B vaccinations Public Health Emergency \$37,551,857 \$3,800,371 Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years Low Income Home Energy \$129,832,056 \$5,977,324 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance Program S8,944 fewer low-income individuals and families Community Services Block Grant \$32,435,360 \$2,529,958 58,944 fewer low-income individuals served Grant \$434,935 6,413 domestic violence victims not served and 18,057 local crisis calls not answered	Screening			
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long- Term Care Facilities Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention and Services Sary,551,857 Say,800,371 Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies	Childhood Immunization	\$13,297,000	\$1,037,166	15,181 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and
Preparedness Grants Survey and Certification of \$35,066,008 \$2,735,149 Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to Current schedule of once every 3-4 years Low Income Home Energy \$129,832,056 \$5,977,324 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance Program assistance to low-income individuals and families Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention \$5,576,091 \$434,935 6,413 domestic violence victims not served and and Services 18,057 local crisis calls not answered	Grants			Hepatitis B vaccinations
Survey and Certification of \$35,066,008 \$2,735,149 Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program \$129,832,056 \$5,977,324 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families Community Services Block Grant \$32,435,360 \$2,529,958 58,944 fewer low-income individuals served Family Violence Prevention \$5,576,091 \$434,935 6,413 domestic violence victims not served and 18,057 local crisis calls not answered	Public Health Emergency	\$37,551,857	\$3,800,371	Reduced ability to respond to biological,
Health Care and Long- Term Care Facilities Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention and Services Services Be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families \$2,529,958 \$8,944 fewer low-income individuals served \$434,935 \$6,413 domestic violence victims not served and 18,057 local crisis calls not answered	Preparedness Grants			radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Term Care Facilities Low Income Home Energy \$129,832,056 \$5,977,324 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance Program Community Services Block \$32,435,360 \$2,529,958 58,944 fewer low-income individuals served Grant Family Violence Prevention \$5,576,091 \$434,935 6,413 domestic violence victims not served and and Services 18,057 local crisis calls not answered	Survey and Certification of	\$35,066,008	\$2,735,149	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would
Low Income Home Energy \$129,832,056 \$5,977,324 Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance Program assistance to low-income individuals and families Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention and Services \$5,576,091 \$434,935 6,413 domestic violence victims not served and 18,057 local crisis calls not answered	Health Care and Long-			be recertified once every 30 years as compared to
Assistance Program Community Services Block Grant Family Violence Prevention and Services \$5,576,091 and Services \$434,935 and families \$434,935 and families \$6,413 domestic violence victims not served and 18,057 local crisis calls not answered	Term Care Facilities			current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Community Services Block \$32,435,360 \$2,529,958 58,944 fewer low-income individuals served Grant Family Violence Prevention \$5,576,091 \$434,935 6,413 domestic violence victims not served and and Services 18,057 local crisis calls not answered	Low Income Home Energy	\$129,832,056	\$5,977,324	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling
Grant Family Violence Prevention \$5,576,091 \$434,935 6,413 domestic violence victims not served and and Services 18,057 local crisis calls not answered	Assistance Program			assistance to low-income individuals and families
Family Violence Prevention \$5,576,091 \$434,935 6,413 domestic violence victims not served and and Services 18,057 local crisis calls not answered	Community Services Block	\$32,435,360	\$2,529,958	58,944 fewer low-income individuals served
and Services 18,057 local crisis calls not answered	Grant			
·	Family Violence Prevention	\$5,576,091	\$434,935	6,413 domestic violence victims not served and
	and Services			18,057 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse \$134,956,016 \$10,526,569 4,893 fewer admissions to substance abuse	Substance Abuse	\$134,956,016	\$10,526,569	4,893 fewer admissions to substance abuse
Prevention and Treatment treatment programs	Prevention and Treatment			treatment programs
Senior Nutrition \$5,129,979 \$400,138 Less funding to provide congregate and home-	Senior Nutrition	\$5,129,979	\$400,138	Less funding to provide congregate and home-
delivered meals to needy seniors				delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$1,386,311,117	\$100,781,616	1,386 education jobs lost, 254,704 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 422 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$49,720,712	\$3,878,215	7 fewer schools receive grant funds and 3,487
Grants			fewer students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$200,179,559	\$18,515,903	19,518 fewer teachers, serving 284,182 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$104,440,061	\$8,146,324	57 fewer centers and 15,652 fewer students
Learning Centers			served
Impact Aid	\$100,669,130	\$7,852,192	118 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants	\$980,678,753	\$80,678,969	974 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
to States			
Special Education	\$22,325,688	\$1,952,535	24 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$40,318,862	\$3,155,376	2,261 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$101,415,375	\$7,989,629	57,158 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career	\$92,218,972	\$11,535,379	155,876 fewer students receive education and
and Technical Education			skills for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$50,359,959	\$3,840,267	2,265 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$42,065,105	\$4,057,690	7,368 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$52,386,229	\$3,669,624	21,311 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$65,045,270	\$5,073,573	2,944 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$55,664,646	\$3,911,087	1,132 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$49,945,739	\$3,851,823	85,729 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$42,477,600	\$3,313,250	357 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$11,573,000	\$903,000	6,279 fewer veterans served
Training			

Utah

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$45,256,053	\$3,529,972	118 Head Start jobs lost and 567 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$27,265,984	\$2,126,747	571 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$5,934,685	\$462,905	15,517 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$3,208,987	\$250,301	42 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$910,740	\$71,038	1,776 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$2,244,920	\$175,104	695 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$1,686,000	\$131,508	1,925 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$6,664,430	\$417,719	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$2,169,360	\$169,210	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$24,100,402	\$1,994,144	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$3,480,348	\$271,467	18,564 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$1,352,856	\$105,523	234 domestic violence victims not served and 2,570 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$17,005,006	\$1,326,390	1,135 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$3,997,690	\$311,820	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$93,181,540	\$8,426,251	116 education jobs lost, 11,316 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 26 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$3,404,851	\$265,579	1 fewer school receives grant funds and 239 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$16,138,221	\$1,678,251	1,769 fewer teachers, serving 39,466 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$6,287,988	\$490,463	6 fewer centers and 1,671 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$8,117,466	\$633,162	9 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$109,453,830	\$8,969,599	108 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$3,491,122	\$268,163	3 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$5,426,252	\$424,666	265 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$4,813,381	\$379,204	3,639 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$12,045,788	\$550,549	6,500 fewer students receive education and skills
Technical Education			for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$4,728,229	\$229,863	124 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$3,994,017	\$243,839	822 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$4,258,913	\$58,204	338 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$6,236,314	\$486,436	282 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$5,347,985	\$193,748	56 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$7,113,078	\$570,043	12,687 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$10,106,890	\$788,340	63 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$1,092,000	\$86,000	343 fewer veterans served
Training			

Vermont

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$15,191,416	\$1,184,930	39 Head Start jobs lost and 187 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$3,203,680	\$249,887	206 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$1,676,345	\$130,755	25,964 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$392,356	\$30,604	5 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$1,097,967	\$85,641	2,141 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$2,578,483	\$201,122	798 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$1,040,000	\$81,120	1,187 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$4,197,971	\$343,133	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$1,295,344	\$101,037	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$19,529,156	\$1,611,893	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$3,561,406	\$277,790	5,097 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$949,406	\$74,054	800 domestic violence victims not served and 731 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$5,379,071	\$419,568	746 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$17,666,619	\$1,377,996	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$34,500,778	\$1,895,900	26 education jobs lost, 2,821 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 13 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$1,212,682	\$94,589	Diminished capacity to turn around failing schools
Grants			
Improving Teacher Quality	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	984 fewer teachers, serving 10,302 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	9 fewer centers and 1,150 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$6,707	\$523	
Special Education Grants to	\$26,968,524	\$2,277,226	27 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$840,327	\$77,986	1 job no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	62 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$504,288	\$4,288	11 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$4,214,921	\$0*	
Federal Work Study	\$5,983,276	\$141,482	154 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$5,153,567	\$55,320	54 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$1,922,209	\$149,931	871 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$1,060,351	\$82,708	48 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$2,024,817	\$157,937	46 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$2,286,981	\$178,385	3,970 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$26,520,990	\$2,068,640	9 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$544,000	\$42,000	304 fewer veterans served
Training			

^{*}No funding reduction because of "hold harmless" provision in authorizing statute.

Virginia

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$115,652,122	\$9,020,866	301 Head Start jobs lost and 1,444 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$43,445,456	\$3,388,746	1,090 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$12,160,138	\$948,491	32,273 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$22,478,977	\$1,753,360	293 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$6,732,464	\$525,132	13,128 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$997,700	\$77,821	309 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$4,819,000	\$375,882	5,502 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$15,098,787	\$1,209,234	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$4,748,591	\$370,390	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$80,436,332	\$5,247,562	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$10,794,220	\$841,949	18,202 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$2,341,060	\$182,603	1,879 domestic violence victims not served and 2,753 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$42,761,980	\$3,335,434	2,780 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$15,024,550	\$1,171,915	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$229,979,567	\$20,102,876	276 education jobs lost, 20,125 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 64 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$7,743,099	\$603,962	1 fewer school receives grant funds and 543 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$43,066,713	\$3,420,772	3,606 fewer teachers, serving 63,393 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$18,840,833	\$1,469,585	12 fewer centers and 2019 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$35,523,961	\$2,770,869	42 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$281,475,855	\$21,943,001	265 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$8,952,199	\$666,532	8 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$10,434,010	\$816,563	577 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$11,624,874	\$915,822	7,682 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$24,011,928	\$764,914	11,195 fewer students receive education and skills
Technical Education			for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$18,058,926	\$1,747,482	1,314 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$14,672,910	\$1,459,324	3,314 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$11,977,315	\$839,003	4,873 fewer adults served
/IA Dislocated Worker	\$16,429,934	\$1,281,545	744 fewer dislocated workers served
ate Grants			
A Youth State Grants	\$13,020,339	\$914,831	265 fewer at-risk youth served
ployment Service	\$15,905,779	\$1,226,657	27,302 fewer jobseekers served
Corps	\$19,040,370	\$1,485,150	82 fewer at-risk youth served
terans Employment and	\$4,537,000	\$353,000	1,104 fewer veterans served
ining			

Washington

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$117,831,024	\$9,190,820	303 Head Start jobs lost and 1,456 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$39,115,017	\$3,050,971	2,390 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$8,799,423	\$686,355	76,887 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$11,539,533	\$900,084	150 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$3,478,393	\$271,315	6,783 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$4,432,050	\$345,700	1,372 fewer women screened for cancer
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$508,752	\$39,683	157 fewer women screened for cancer in the South Puget Sioux tribe
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$3,899,000	\$304,122	4,451 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$12,242,591	\$1,016,312	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$7,300,491	\$569,438	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$57,967,554	\$5,285,361	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$7,989,634	\$623,191	60,452 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$2,100,198	\$163,815	1,259 domestic violence victims not served and 3764 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$34,712,990	\$2,707,613	4,141 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$6,437,582	\$502,131	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$213,017,558	\$18,826,383	259 education jobs lost, 18,101 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 82 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$7,865,587	\$613,515	1 fewer school receives grant funds and 552 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$39,717,936	\$3,260,985	3,437 fewer teachers, serving 66,575 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$16,504,291	\$1,287,335	14 fewer centers and 1,855 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$42,689,912	\$3,329,813	50 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$220,953,409	\$17,789,581	215 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			

Special Education	\$8,011,726	\$596,511	7 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			
Special Education Grants	\$8,832,740	\$691,210	438 fewer infants and children served
for Infants and Families			
English Language	\$17,374,274	\$1,368,767	7,291 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$20,629,135	\$1,044,891	25,681 fewer students receive education and skills
Technical Education			for high-demand jobs
Federal Work Study	\$14,190,811	\$451,436	283 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$12,158,894	\$354,126	681 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$15,738,264	\$1,102,456	6,403 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$22,715,887	\$1,771,854	1,028 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$16,959,549	\$1,191,605	345 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$14,673,520	\$1,131,624	25,186 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$36,661,620	\$2,859,610	130 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$4,194,000	\$327,000	1,727 fewer veterans served
Training			

West Virginia

Department of Health and	FY 12	FY 13	
Human Services	Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$58,385,484	\$4,554,068	153 Head Start jobs lost and 734 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$14,361,718	\$1,120,214	426 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$6,327,167	\$493,519	89,475 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$1,488,804	\$116,127	19 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$1,249,602	\$97,469	2,437 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$3,125,115	\$243,759	967 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$1,037,800	\$80,948	1,185 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$5,425,674	\$280,052	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$3,029,975	\$236,338	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$29,699,517	\$2,451,331	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$7,547,596	\$588,712	9,773 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$1,180,978	\$92,116	1,502 domestic violence victims not served and 539 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$8,644,366	\$674,261	1,732 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$14,327,400	\$1,117,537	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$94,247,800	\$8,026,228	110 education jobs lost, 10,811 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 31 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$3,329,332	\$259,688	1 fewer school receives grant funds and 234 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$20,417,745	\$1,014,375	1,069 fewer teachers, serving 14,891 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$7,098,334	\$553,670	12 fewer centers and 1230 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$10,576	\$825	
Special Education Grants to	\$75,837,277	\$5,675,967	69 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$3,416,814	\$254,398	3 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	192 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$610,453	\$48,092	120 fewer students served
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$8,428,617	\$0*	
Technical Education			
Federal Work Study	\$5,599,905	\$115,455	98 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$4,714,158	\$192,968	320 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$4,670,162	\$327,142	1,900 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$4,805,556	\$374,837	218 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$4,577,244	\$321,605	93 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$5,587,868	\$435,856	9,701 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$21,236,850	\$1,656,470	19 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$877,000	\$69,000	324 fewer veterans served
Training			

^{*}No funding reduction because of "hold harmless" provision in authorizing statute.

Wisconsin

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12	FY 13	lmnact
	Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$105,517,607	\$8,230,373	276 Head Start jobs lost and 1,324 fewer children served
Child Care and	\$36,035,227	\$2,810,748	940 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Development Block Grant			
Maternal and Child Health	\$10,659,233	\$831,420	18,952 fewer women, children, and families served
Block grant			
AIDS Drug Assistance	\$5,337,323	\$416,311	70 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
Program			
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$2,163,675	\$168,767	4,219 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer	\$4,050,607	\$315,947	1,254 fewer women screened for cancer
Screening			
Childhood Immunization	\$3,469,000	\$270,582	3,961 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and
Grants			Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency	\$11,727,640	\$859,502	Reduced ability to respond to biological,
Preparedness Grants			radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of	\$7,124,160	\$555,684	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would
Health Care and Long-Term			be recertified once every 30 years as compared to
Care Facilities			current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy	\$105,171,626	\$9,587,923	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling
Assistance Program			assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block	\$8,203,350	\$639,861	29,553 fewer low-income individuals served
Grant			
Family Violence Prevention	\$1,904,421	\$148,545	2,963 domestic violence victims not served and
and Services			7,336 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse	\$27,880,736	\$2,174,697	3,214 fewer admissions to substance abuse
Prevention and Treatment			treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$4,030,912	\$314,411	Less funding to provide congregate and home-
			delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$227,547,885	\$17,755,173	244 education jobs lost, 20,856 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 92 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$8,074,622	\$629,821	1 fewer school receives grant funds and 566 fewer
Grants			students served
Improving Teacher Quality	\$39,886,313	\$2,877,876	3,034 fewer teachers, serving 45,298 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$16,549,247	\$1,290,841	16 fewer centers and 3,817 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$13,119,215	\$1,023,299	15 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$207,862,974	\$15,964,667	193 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$9,289,944	\$691,680	8 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$7,127,800	\$557,850	480 fewer infants and children served
English Language Acquisition State Grants	\$6,611,998	\$520,901	3,111 fewer students served
State Grants for Career and Technical Education	\$20,241,685	\$0*	
Federal Work Study	\$17,921,179	\$712,519	652 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$15,802,752	\$478,954	862 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$10,586,754	\$741,595	4,307 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$15,286,735	\$1,192,376	692 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$12,342,748	\$867,221	251 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$12,597,349	\$990,211	22,039 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$25,402,800	\$1,981,420	47 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$2,965,000	\$231,000	508 fewer veterans served
Training			

^{*}No funding reduction because of "hold harmless" provision in authorizing statute.

Wyoming

Department of Health and Human Services	FY 12 Funding	FY 13 Sequester Cut	Impact
Head Start	\$13,480,863	\$1,051,507	35 Head Start jobs lost and 169 fewer children served
Child Care and Development Block Grant	\$2,981,813	\$232,581	234 fewer children receive child care subsidies
Maternal and Child Health Block grant	\$1,236,266	\$96,429	25,917 fewer women, children, and families served
AIDS Drug Assistance Program	\$226,847	\$17,694	3 fewer patients receive life-saving drugs
HIV Prevention and Testing	\$767,270	\$59,847	1,496 fewer people tested for HIV
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening	\$683,359	\$53,302	212 fewer women screened for cancer
Childhood Immunization Grants	\$319,000	\$24,882	364 fewer children receive MMR, Tdap, flu and Hepatitis B vaccinations
Public Health Emergency Preparedness Grants	\$4,197,971	\$343,133	Reduced ability to respond to biological, radiological, chemical, and natural emergencies
Survey and Certification of Health Care and Long-Term Care Facilities	\$1,141,670	\$89,050	Transplant and ambulatory surgery centers would be recertified once every 30 years as compared to current schedule of once every 3-4 years
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program	\$9,501,674	\$783,427	Less funding to provide home heating and cooling assistance to low-income individuals and families
Community Services Block Grant	\$3,561,406	\$277,790	4,547 fewer low-income individuals served
Family Violence Prevention and Services	\$937,686	\$73,140	456 domestic violence victims not served and 4,846 local crisis calls not answered
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment	\$3,495,265	\$272,631	711 fewer admissions to substance abuse treatment programs
Senior Nutrition	\$731,341	\$57,045	Less funding to provide congregate and home- delivered meals to needy seniors

		FY 13	
Department of Education	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
Title I Grants to Local	\$33,627,421	\$1,799,426	25 education jobs lost, 1,186 fewer students
Educational Agencies			served, and 10 fewer schools receive grant funds
School Improvement	\$1,171,017	\$91,340	Diminished capacity to turn around failing schools
Grants			
Improving Teacher Quality	\$11,493,668	\$933,150	984 fewer teachers, serving 12,103 students,
State Grants			receive professional development
21st Century Community	\$5,643,199	\$440,170	8 fewer centers and 973 fewer students served
Learning Centers			
Impact Aid	\$13,768,991	\$1,073,982	16 education jobs lost
Special Education Grants to	\$28,292,653	\$2,389,036	29 jobs no longer supported by Federal funding
States			
Special Education	\$1,033,251	\$86,812	1 job no longer supported by Federal funding
Preschool State Grants			

Special Education Grants for Infants and Families	\$2,170,499	\$169,868	90 fewer infants and children served
English Language	\$500,000	\$0	
Acquisition State Grants			
State Grants for Career and	\$4,214,921	\$0*	
Technical Education			
Federal Work Study	\$1,047,615	\$75,918	59 fewer students receive financial assistance
Supplemental Educational	\$1,032,525	\$88,622	198 fewer students receive Supplemental
Opportunity Grants			Educational Opportunity Grant financial aid

		FY 13	
Department of Labor	FY 12 Funding	Sequester Cut	Impact
WIA Adult State Grants	\$1,922,209	\$149,931	871 fewer adults served
WIA Dislocated Worker	\$909,374	\$70,932	41 fewer dislocated workers served
State Grants			
WIA Youth State Grants	\$2,024,817	\$157,937	46 fewer at-risk youth served
Employment Service	\$3,787,650	\$295,438	6,576 fewer jobseekers served
Job Corps	\$1,049,000	\$81,820	9 fewer at-risk youth served
Veterans Employment and	\$544,000	\$42,000	322 fewer veterans served
Training			

^{*}No funding reduction because of "hold harmless" provision in authorizing statute.